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November 15, 19531

Mry Jack Genpbel)
Atwood, Malone & Oanpboll
OSWELL, NSV M IO

@ | Doar Jaoks

late to 8paoing and pressure mainbenanas in the Knowlas ang

Hightower pools, We have been Infoymeq that Amerada will make
formal motion fop ¢ continuance to the regulay January (1022)
he in oxder to give them timg to assexbls necessary data,

I oannot, of aourse forecast what action the Commisaion wil)

Y tokoy bub 48 48 probable 1n the aheaues s any obfection that
the aondinuance wily be granted, 1 an merely writing thia fop
FHF information with ths th t that 4t uight affect your
Preparation for the Novenber 20 haaring,

Vory trmly yours,

Jagon Kollahin

JKiny
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO

OFFICE OF STATE GEOLOGIST
~ SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

November 15, 1951

Mr, Ralph Lowe, 0i1 Operator
Mdlend Towey
Mdland, Texss

Dear Mr, Lowes B4 Qasea 314 and %9
The Amerada Petrolewm Corporation hag indioated 1t will £11e
;, potion for contimunce of Cases 3%4 and N9,

I cannod, of course, foreocagt what aotion the Compdasion will
take, bub 16 1 profabde 1o ci absende of any objestion that
the continuange vill bs granted,

1 an movely writing this for
your informatics with the thtmadt;eaﬂmt 1% might afrect youp

Vory truly yours,

Jason Kellahin » Attormey

JKinp
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BEFORE THE
OIL CONSERVATION COMMLSSION

STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF:

| (From October 23, 1951 hearing)

_ Similar in principle to Cases 31k

. and 319, this deals with spacing

i in the Bagley-Siluro-Devogian

<" * . pool also. In it, the 0il Con-

! * servation Commission asks for order

B 2 | directed to Amerada, Texas and =~
1 - . Pacific Coal and Oil Company, et al.,

- /‘l
AR

sy s T B R RN A S S RVEE

CASE 0. -315--

B ~ setting forth approved spacing regu-
) ! Jations. ‘
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TRANSCRIPT OF PROCEEDINGS

, L ppril 15, 1952
e , i Regular Hearing
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MR. SPURRIER: Mr. Kellough, are you ready?
MR. KELLOUGH: Yes, sir.

MR. SPURRIER: The meeting will come to order, please,

MR. KELLOUGH: The last case is the Hightower 80 acre
t spacing case.. The history of Hightower is not Quite as lenghty
% as in the other pools. |
; In November, 1949, Amerada filed its application for the
esfablishment of 80 acre spacing units for the Hightower De-
| vonian pool.

At that time the State‘ BTB #1 well (NW/L NwW/IL Sec.
26-12S8-33E) had been completed in_the Devonian formation at
a depth of 10,090 to 10,200 feet,

The Roach'weil (n¥W/) SYi/L Sec. 26-128-33E) and the Gulf

N.M.M,I. #1 well (SE/L SE/L Sec. 22-12S-33E) were ‘then drilling,;

% but not yet compileted. Both of these wells resulted in dry
holes in the Devonian.

: The application asked that four sections be covered (Secs.
| 22, 23, 26, 27-12S8-33E)} and that all wells be located in the
center of the NW and SE quarter of each governmental quarter
sectlion.

1. ORDER NO. 846

The application was heard by the Commission on November
1, 1949. There was no opposition. Evidence was offered in
support of the allegations of the applicatibn. _

On November 18, 1949, the Commission entered its Order

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
) COUNXT RIFORTERS
ROOH 12, CROMWELL BLDG.
PHOMES 7-$648 AND 5-3546
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO
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84,6 establishing 80 acre proration units comprising the E/2
and VW/2 of each governmental quarter section. The order pro-
vided for wells to be located in the center of the NW and SE
quarter of each quarter section with 150 feet tolerance. All
wells were on the pattern locations. '

The allowable for each 80 acre unit was a single top
allowable with deep well adaption aus for a regular L0 aore.
unit, "until shoh'time as the Commission may issue‘suoh further
and additional orders us may be deemed necessary herein."

Paragraph 9 of the order provided:

"That the Commission retains jurisdiction of this case

for the purpose of 1ssuing such further and additional orders

;% as may seem necesgsary to meet changed conditions, preclude

inequitles and preserve correlative rights; all upon the motion

' of the Commission or upon the petition of any interested oper-

. ator upon public hearing, after notice &s providea by law."

Exhibit 1 is a copy of Order 846,
2. ADDITIONAL DEVELOPMENT

Since the ehtry of the order one additional oil well

j has been completed in the Devonian formation. That 1s State

BTE #1 (SE/L SW/L Seo. 23-12S-33E). Five other Devonian dry

i holes have been drilled:

(1) Gulf N,M.M.I, (SE/L SE/I Sec. 22)
(2) state BTF #1 (SE/4 NVW/L Sec. 23)
(3) State BTH #1 (NW/L NE/L Sec. 26)

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
COURY REPORTKRS

ROOM 12, CROMWELL BLDG.
PHOMES 7-9645 AND 5.9546
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| (4) Roach (NW/L SV/lL Sec. 26)
’ (5) BTB #2 (SW/L NW/L Sec. 26) _
"Exhibit 2 is a map showing the present Devonian development.

3. ISSUES INVOLVED IN PRESENT HEARING

The Commission has now, on its own motion, requested
that Amerada show catise why the 80-acre spacing order now

in effect for the Hightower pool should not be revoked.

¢ Exhibit 3 is a copy of the Notice for the present hearing.

The order expressly provides that the Commission retains
. Jurisdiction to make such further orders "as may seem necessary

? to meet changed conditions, preclude inequities and preserve

f correlative rights." Thus the Commission has itself defined

- the scope of this hearing.
The order is final except for changed conditions. There

"is no inference that the Commission intended to reconsider the

same lissues heretofore presented;
Therefore,‘fhe question now properly before the Gohmission
is whether there is a change of condition by reason of sub-

' sequent development which justifies the revocation of the 80

- | acre proration units or which is causing inequities,

The question of the allowable was temporary in‘ghe order

and subject to review at any time.

| Also, there is before the Commission the question of

| whether a pressure maintenance program is feasible at'this

time,

e o

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
COURT RIPORTEAS
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a Notice of the pr‘eseﬁt hearing.”

i having been first duly sworn, testified as follows:

; acceptable?

E case, will you state how many ddditional oil wells or‘dry holes

f have been drilled?

s R ey e

—— b

MR. KELLOUGH: We now offer into evidence Exhibit No. 1,
. ’ ’ i
which is the original 80-acre spacing order; Exhibit No. 2, which

is the map of the Hightower Devonian; and Exhibit No. 3, which is

JOHN A. VEEDER,

DIRECT EXAMINATION

By MR. KELLOUGH:

Q You are the Mr. Veeder who testified in a previous ;

cése before this Commission?
A That is right. » o
Q You are a Geologist for Amerada Petroleum Corporation?
A That.is right. |
MR. KELLOUGH: Are the ‘qualifications of this witness ;

MR, SPURRIER:/ Yes.

Q Mr. Veeder, since the last hearing on the Hightower

A Since the last hearing, one additional o0il well has
beén completed-and five Devonian dry holes have been drilied. !

Q Are these 0il wells and dry holes shown on the map
which is Exhibit 27

A All of these wells are shown on the map, Exhibit 2,

o~
E)

rasy la-l.2Ll. 24
I hand you Bxhibit

Q nd ask you to state what that

iS .

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
COURY. REFPORTERS
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% cover all the wells drilled in the Devonian in the Hightower field,

the Devonian with datum, top of Devonian pay with datum, Devonian

A

Q

e »

Q
A

Q

¢ that

A

Q
A

Q
Q

A

BExhibit 4 is Schlumberger and Amerada Ho. 1 State BTE.
Exhibit 57

Scwumberger on the Amerada No. 1 Roach:

Exﬁibit 6?

Scﬁlumberger on Amerada No. 1 State BTF.

Exhibit No. 7? |

Schlﬁmbergen én the No. 1 State BTH.

Exhibit No. 8.

Amerada No. 2 State BTB.

Have all of thé electric logs now been offered in evidence
effect the Devonian Hightower?

All of Ameradat's Schlumberger have been submitted.

MR. KELLOUGH: We offer in evidence Exhibits A through 8.

MR. SPURRIER: Without objection, they will be received.

I hand you Exhibit 9 and please state what that is.-

i

This is the tabulation of the pertinent drilling data. This will

Including the original BTB Ho. 1 well? A That is right.
What data does that show?

The sheet shows the well number, lease name, top of

1 cap and the Devonian completion history.

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
COURT RIPORTRRS

ROOM 12, CROMWELL BLDG.
PFHONEKES 7.9645 AND 8.9546¢
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! Q Mr. Veeder, I hand jou Exhibit No. 10 and ask you to

- what is your opinion with reference to the porosity and permeabild

MR. KELLOUGH: We offer in evidence Exhibit No. 9.
MR. SPURRIER: Without objection it will be received.

state what that exhibit is and what it shows.
A No. 10 is a structural map on top of the Devonian of
‘the Hightower Devonian Pool. Contour intefval, 100 feet. |
MR. KELLOUGH: We offer in evidence Exhibit No. 10.
MR. SPURRIER: Without'objectiongif will be received. .

Q  From a study of all the available geological data,

ity at Hightower Devonian Pool?

| A Yes, sir, I have.

A The Hightower Devonian Pool has good porgsity and good
permeability. : : i
Q Mr. Veeder, do you know of any change in the conditibn,5>

from a geological point of view, which should require or Jjustify
a revocation or modification of the existing 80-aére spacing :
order for this pool?
? A There has‘been no change., | i
Q. Have you read the statement which has been prepared in :
éonnéction with the Hightower Pool? - | |
| |
Q And are the facts which are set forth in that'statement§
true ahd>correct to the best of four knowledge and belief?
A That is right. |
MR, KELLOUGH: That is all for this witness.

ADA DEARNLEY & ASBOCIATES
. COURY REFORTERS
ROOM 12, CROMWELL BLPG.
PHONES 7.9845 AND 5.9546
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO
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‘are spotted.

MR. SPURRIER: Any questions of this witness?
By MR. MACEY:
Q These dry holes on the map §értain only to the
Devonian?

A If you lock on the bottom of the map, the pay wells

MR. KELLOUGH: He doesntt have that map. That is
Exhibit 2. This is the structural map..
A - This map contains only the devonian wells.,
Q Actually this 2 BTB is a plug-back?
A That is right.
MR. MACEY: That is all.

(Witness excused.)

R. S. CHRISTIE,
having been first duly sworn, testified as follows: ;

DIRECT EXAMINATION

By MR. KELLOUGH: , S |

Q You are Mr. R. S. Christie?
A Yes, sir,
Q Petroleum Engineer. for Amerada Petroleum Corporation

who testified this morning?

A Yes, sir,

MR. KELLOUGH: ARe the qualifications of this witness

acceptable?

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
COURY REPORTERS.

ROOM 12, CROMWELL BLDG.
PHONES 7-9648 AND 5.984G
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICQ
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MR. SPURRIER: Certaialy.

e Q I haﬁd you Exhibit No. 11, and ask that you state
e T to the Commission what this exhibit is.

| | A Exhibit 11 is a graph showing the number of wells

completed and monthiy 0il production, monthly water prodﬁction

and cumulative o0il production, bottom hole pressufe of the

. Hightower Pool.

Q To what date?
A To April 1, 1952.

Q What does the pressure information which is depicted %

i - | on this map indicate to you as-a petroleum engineer?

A The bottom hole pressure declined very liﬁie from the
! beginning up until October of 1951.. For thewlaét six months

;«4 % period, the bottom hole pressure has declined approximately 76 %
pounds. That is attributed to a higher withdrawals. The with- |

drawals for the last six months average was 1567 barrels per day,;

as againét 577 barrels per day for the pfeceeding six months. §

E Q Does that indicate a uniform withdrawal?
5 A Yes, sir, I believe it does.
i Q Would you say that the draw down had been excessive

. or not excessive?
Z A The draw down has not been excessive., I might, for {

. the record, state that PI tests were taken on both producing -
was :
wells and one case it/ producing at a rate of 1,000 barrels per A

day. The PI was approximately 32. The pressure drop ai that raté

{
i

of 1,000 bafrels per day was 31 pounds. That was on State BTB

e S s Ao e e

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
COURT REPORTERS

ROOM 12, CROMWELL BLDG.
PHONES 7-9645 AND 5-9846
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO
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No. 1. Test on State BTE No, 1, producing at a rate of 967

barrels, had a drop of only 4 pounds and had a PI of infinity.

Q What is your opinion as to the permeability of this
reservoir?

A Those tests would indicate a very good permeability.

Q Considering the withdrawals and the draw down, what

would your opinion be as to whether there is any likelihood of
channelling in the Hightower Devonian Pool? ’
A My opinion is there is no appreciaﬁle‘amount of

channelling, if any.

Q Does the pressure information indicate good communication

in all parts of this reservoir?

A - Yes, it does.

Q Is iﬁ your 6pinion that this is a water drive.pdol? o
A It is. | -
Q What is youropinion as to whether one well in the :

Hightower Devonian Pool 1is capable of draining 80 acres?

A It is my opinion that one well will drain in éxcess
of 80 acres.

Q Do you know of any waste which is nowibeing committed
under the present spacing order of the Commission?

A No, I do not. ' !

Q Do you know of any change in the conditions from the
view point of reservoir perforﬁanCe that would justify or requir%

a revocation or a modification of the original order?

A No, sir I do not.

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
COURT REFORTERS

ROOM §12. CROMWELL BLDG.
PHONES 7.96485 AND 5.95486
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO
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Q What has been the average cost of the producing

Devonian well in the Hightower Pool?

_ ,
f | ; A The average cost of the tﬁo producing wells has been
: - ' $227,000.00.
j : i Q Amerada owns the full lease and interest in all the.
i-' | ‘ ;’ area within the productive limits of this pool? |
| A Yes, sir. |
% Q The State of New Mexico owns all their o0il?
g A Yes, sir.
§ ; Q Do you know of -f,from an engineering point of view == |
E of any inequities that are now existing in this pool?
g . A No, sir, I do not,
% B ; Q What is your opinion as to what the allowable should
é - ; be? |
% é A My opinion is the allowable should not be changed. (
E E Q Have you considered the question of whether a pressurei
é é maintenance program of any kind is advisable, necessary, at ?
é § Hightower? E
; § A Yes, sir, we have, and we do not think it would be |
é ? advisable or necessary or would recover any additional 0il.
% § Q You have read the statement which we prepared in :
‘ connection with the Hightower case? i
i A Yes, sir. 1 : g
%;j Q With the exceppion of the date to which the pressuré i
graph is made, which in the statement was March lst, I believe %
our testimony was April 1, 1952, %
I <AI>JA DEA&P::ELP%RQAS;.;OCIA{_E;LM I -
PHONES. 7.0045 AND 85546
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO
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A I wiil correct tha%. It is td March 1st on the graph.

Q In 19527

A 1952, yes, sir.

Q ~ Well, there seems to be an‘efror in the statement
wherein it is given as March lst of 1951, but the date shown
on the gréph of March 1, 1952.

A. Yes.

Q With that exception, are the statements in this true
to your knowledge and belief?

A Yes.

MR. KELLOUGH: That is all the evidence we have from
this witness. However, we 9ffer into evidence Exhibit No. 1l.

MR. SPURRIER: Wiﬁhout objection it will be received.

MR. KELLOUGH: We wish to offer the facts contained
in this statement'inﬁo evidence and argument by way of a brief.

That conciudes our case at the Hightower. Mr. Oliver Seth
and Mr. Justin Reed appear with Amerada as co—éounsel in this
case. Do either of you have any further statements you wish to
make?

MR, SETH: I don't believe we do., We believe

. the matter has been adequately covered and we couldn't add any-

bhihg‘further to it.

By MR. WHITE:

Q Mr. Christie, how many wells do you have producing
in this pool?

‘A Two wells.

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
COURT REPORTERS

ROOM 12, CROMWELL BLDG.

PHONES 7.9645 AND 3.9546

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO
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Q Your bottom hole preesures were taken on both wells?

Yes, sir.

>

MR.ASPURRiER: Any further qﬁestion of the witness?
If not the witness may be excused.
(Witness excused.)
MR. SPURRIER: -We wouldzlike to have Mr. Veeder againé?
Mr. Kellough. ' I
JOHN A. VEEDER,

having been previously duly sworn, recalled as a ﬁitness, testified

as follows:

EXAMINATION
By MR. MACEY:
-Q On Exhibit No. 10 I notice you have a complete closure.

Isnt't it entirely possible that structurally it should be drawn
higher? v
A4 It is possible it could be higher or elise it c¢ould be
about the same detum that you have here.
- Q You have no evidence, of course?

A And of course, this is down the southeast side. This

. is not closed.

Q Is it entirely possible that it could be compietely

closed?
A Yes, I believe so, because of the --
Q (Interrupting) In the event you had migration of water

up~-dip to the point where the area in the middle of your closure
was structurally high enough so that these two producing wells

were drowned out, you could still have oil trapped in there?

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
COURT REPORTERS

ROGM 12, CROMWELL BLDG.
PHONES 7.9845 AND 5.9546
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A If you did have enough relief in the central part,

yes. Of course, if the area is a rather flat area, it is

possible it could’be obtained.

Q The only way you could ever prove or disprove
presence of that would be drilling, wouldnt't it?_ The re
other way. | |

- A That would be'the only definite proof.
MR. MACEY: That is all.
MR. KELLOUGH: In connection with Mr. Macey's

I would like to ask Mr. Veeder another qﬁestion or two.

. By MR. KELLOUGH:

the

is no

examinatif

Q Mr. Veeder, Amerada is now in the process of drilling

bn ,

a well located in the southwest-northeast of 26, projected to

the PennsYlvanian formation, is that right?

A That is right.

Q Will that well give information which may be of use

geologically in evaluating the structure?

A Yes, sir, it will give very pertinent information, 1

1

would say, although Pennsylvanian and Devonian structures do not |

exactly conform. A high well on the Pennsylvanian would indicate%

accordingly high well on Devonian. That information would be

very pertinent.

Q That will possibly throw some light upon the relief

which you may have on top of the structure. That would give Ybu

an indication, of course, whether you did have closure,

A Out here, yes.

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
COURT REPORYEAS
ROOM 12, CROMWELL BLDG.
PHORES 7.964% AND 5.9B46
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MR. KELLOUGH: That is all.
MR. SPURRIER: Anymore testimony in this case?

MR. KELLOUGH: That is all.
MR . SPURRIER: If not,‘the witness may be excused.

(Witness excused.)

. .

* L MR. SPURRIER: These cases will be taken under
{
{

advisement and the next case on the Docket is_Case 333.
e T

. STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
| : SS.

| COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

g I, ADA DEARNLEY, hereby certify that the foregoing

% and attached transcript of proceedings in Cases No. 31k & 319,
\ pefore the 0il Conservation Commission, State of New Mexico,

% at Santa Fe, taken bn April 15, 1952, is a true and correct

i record to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability. ;

4 2 »
ﬂ ; DATED AT ALBUQUERQUE, this 2ith day of April, |
1952. ;

NOTARY PUSLIZ |
COURT REPORTER

§ My Commission Expires:

June 19, 1955.

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
COURY REPORTERS
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BEFORE THE
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
STATE OF NEW MEXICO

In'Re:

Cases concerned with the Knowles
(Devonian) pool and the Hightower
(Devonian) pool, Lea County, re-
spectively; In both the Commission
is considering advisability of pres-
sure maintenance or other secondary
recovery methods, or advisability of
LO-acre spacing for the prevention

of waste and the protection of correl-
ative rights, In both cases, Amerada
Petroleum Corporation is principal
operator,

D i i e g
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TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

November 20, 1951

e me e e i e .. ADA DEARNLEY, COURT REFORTER -

Case No._314 and 319
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(Notices of publication read by Mr. Kellahin,)

MR, SETH: If the Commission please, on behalf of
the Amerada we request that the cases be continued until
the January hearing, The Knowles case;-I don't know what
the number>is, while pressures are continuing ﬁhere is a
decline in production and they are doing remedio work on
Well No. 2 and it will take 30 to 60 days. In the High-
towers they are drilling;a well and it will be completed
in 30 or 60 days and may furnish further information in
the matter., | »

CHAIRMAN SPURRIER: Thank you. Does anyone have any

. comment or tesﬁimony to present in these two cases? If
not, without objection, they will be continued to the
regular hearing, which date has not yet been'definitely

set, The next case and the final case is Case No, 25&.

-

""" ADA DEARNLEY, COURY REPORTEK . LT R IREE




STATE -OF NEW MEXICO ;
’ , Ss
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO)

I HEREBY CERTIFY that the foregoing and attached

Transcript of Prodeedings in Case No. 314 and 319, before

the 0il Conservation Commission, taken on November 20, 1951,

is a true and correct record of the same to the best of my

knowledge, skill and ability,

DATED at Albuquerque, New Mexico,
1951, '

REPORTER

ADA DEARNLEY, COURT REFPCRTER B e
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BEFORE THE
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
 SANTA FE, N MEXIOO
Janvary 22, 1952

-, S SN O S G0 W B G M SO &P G4 B Al W B B0 BE S 6d 4 RS TS e BN GA bt we W A0 6 00

Case 314 and 319: If the Commission please, cases 314 and 319 have
been continued. Cage 314 refe;'s to spacing in the Knowle§ Pool in
Lea County and Case 319 to the Hightower (Devonian) Pool in Lea
Oounty.

MR, SHEPAED: I'd like the record to show tnat the advertise-
ment has been repd.

VOICR: Mr. Qf7ver Je74 representing Seth and Montgomergy,
appearing for Auerada. We would like, if the Commission please,

to continus these two cases until sometime after Februery 27%h or

28th.

MR. SEZPLﬁD: Would you like to have them conbinued until the
March hearing?

VOIOKs That would be satisfactorys

MR. SHEPARD: Are there any objectiona? Without obJjection,

cages 314 and 319 will be continued until the regular March heering.

ws g
s

STATE OF NBW MEXICO g

88,
COUNTE OF 108 ALAMOS)

I hereby certify thet the foregoing and attached transeript
of heariag in Cases 314 and 319 before the Oil Conservation Com-
migsion on January 22, 1952, at Santa Fe is a true record of the
eamé to the best of my knowledge,; skill and ability.

DATED at Los Alamos, this 28th doy of Janvary, 1952.

1
e . i -
T AP SR 4

Aﬁdrey’ﬂ,&’"ﬂé‘iiricksdn
My commission expires Seyl ember 20, 1955.
r‘l“
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STATEMENT OF FACTS
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In November, 1949, tmerada f1led its application for the

vy

establishment of 80 acre spacing units for the Hightower De-

SRR

Pan T L

vonian pool.

At that time the State BTB #1 well (NW/4 NW/4 Sec
26-125-33E) had been completed in the Devonian formation at
a depth of 10,090 to 10,200 feet.

The Roach well (NW/4 SW/4 Sec. 26-12S-33E) and the Gulf
N.M.M.I. #1 well (SE/4 SE/U4 Sec. 22-12S-33E) wére then drilling,
but not yet completed. Both of these wells resulted in dry
holes in the Devonian. |
| The application asked that four sections be covered (Secs.
22, 23, 26, 27-128-33E) and that all wells be located in the
center of the NV and SE guarter of each governmental gquarter
section. -

1. ONUER NO. 846

N T S D e Y O B A3 AL A IR

The application was heard by the Commission on November

1, 1949. There was no opposition. Evidence was offered in
support of the allegations of the application.

On November 18, 1949, the Commission entered 1ts Order
846 establishing 80 acre proration units comprising the E/2

and w/? of each‘gbvernmental quarter section. The order pro-
vided for wells to be located in the center of the NW and SE

quarter of each quarter section with 150 feet tolerance. All

wells were on the pattern locations. i

iﬁﬁ The allowable for each 80 acre unit was a single toyp |




allowable with deep well adaption as for a regular 40 acre

unit; "until such time as the Commission may issue such further

and additional orders as may be deemed necessary herein."
“Paragraph 9 of the order provided:
"Phat the Commission retains Jurisdiction of this case

for the purpose of issuing such further and additional orders

as may seen necessary to meet bhanged conditions, pfeclude

inequities and preserve correlative rights; all.uﬁdn'the motion

of the Commission or upon the petition of any 1nterested oper-

ator upon public hearing, after notice as provided by law." ;
Exhibit 1 is a copy of Order 846. |
2. ADDITIONAL DEVELOPMENT
Since the entry of the order one additional oil well

has been completed in the Devonian formation. That 1s State
BTE #1 (SE/4 SW/4 Sec. 23-125-33E). Five other Devonian éry

holes have been drilled:
(1) Gulf N.M.M.I. (SE/4 SE/4 Sec. 22)
(2) State BUF #1 (SE/4% NW/4 Sec. 23)
(3) State BTH #1 (NW/4 NE/4 Sec. 26)
(%) Roach (NW/4 3W/% Sec. 26)
(5) BTB #2 (SE/4 NW/4 Sec. 26)

Exhibit 2 is a mdp showing the present Devonian development.

3. ISSUES INVOLVED IN PRESENT HEARING

The Commission has now, on its own motion, requested
that Amerada show cause why the 80-acre spacing order now
in effect for the Hightower pool should not be revoked.
Exhibit 3 is a copy of the Notice for the present hearing.

-Da




AN e i AT Ay AT e s

PR

PR IR L LN

TN TR Rt

PO At

O S AL My ) o

Ctime.

The order expre%sly provides that the Commission retgins

Jurisdiction to make such further orders "as may seem necessary

to meet changed conditions, preclude inequities and preserve

-correlative rights." Thus the Commission has itself defined

the scope of this hearing.
The order 1is final except for Changed conditions. There

1s no inference that the Commission intended to reconsider the

. same issues heretofore presented.

\Therefore, the question now properly before the Commission
is whether there is a change of condition by reason of sub—
sequent development which justifies the revocaﬁion.of the 80
acre proration units or which is causing inequities. |

The question of the allowable was temporary in the order
and subject to review at ahy time.
| Also, there is'before_phe'Commission the question of
whether a pressure maintenance progranm is feasible at this

L, TESTIMONY OF JOHN A, VEEDER, GEOLOGIST

T e A K>

Mr. John A Veeder is a geologlst for. Amerada Petroleum
Corporation and is qualified to testify as an expert witness,

The substance of his testimony is as follows:

(1) Since the last hearing one additional oil well and
four Devonian dry holes have been drilled. One dry hole was

drilled by Gulf. Exhibits 4, 5, 6, 7-and 8 are coples of

'~ Schlumberger logs of the following wells, respectively:

BTE #1
Roach #1
BTF #1
BTH #1
BTB #2.

O~ Ov &+
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(2) Exhibit 9 is a tabulation of the pertinent drilling
data for the additional wells.

(3) Exhibit 10 is a structure map of the Hightower De-
vonian pool. ‘ o |

(4) From a study of all avallable geological data, it
is my opinion théﬁ the Hightower-ﬁeVOnian Pool has good pord—
sity and apparently good permeaoility | |

5. TESTIMONY OF R. S. CHRISTIh PETROLEUM ENGINEER

: Mr. R. S. Christie is Petroleum Engineer for Amerada
Petroleum Corporation and is qualified to testify as an expert
witness. The substance of his testimony is as follows:

(1) Exhibit 11 is a graph showing monthly oil and water
production and bottom hole pressures of the Hightower-Devonian
Pool to March 1, 1951.

(2) The pressure information indicates uniform with-
drawals and that the drawdown has not been excessive. This
means that there is 1little likelihood of channeling.

(3) It is my opinion that this pool has good permeability
for this type of reservolr. The wells have high potential
and the uniformity of the reservoir pressure indicates good
communication.'

(%) 1t is my opiﬁion that this pool is under an effective
water drive.

(5) It is my opinion that a Devonian well in fthis reser-
voir 1is capable of effectively draining an area of 80 acres.

(€) No waste is now being committed. There 1s no change

in condition which justifies a revocation of the eighby acre

spécing order,
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(7) The avé}ﬁéé cost of the Devonian producing wells
at Hightower has been‘approximately1$227,OOO pér well,

(8) The state is the only lessor and Amerada is the only
lessee in the entire Hightower pool and no 1néquit1es now exist

(9) 1t 1s my opinion that the allowable should remain as

now provided.

(10) 1t is my opinion that a pressure maintenance program
at this time would not 1ncrease the ultimate recovery and would

not be economical.

‘Respectfully Submitteq

SETH & MONTGOMERY

__Umzm—%?g

/gém/ 0 P .

Y"Harry D. Page . 5

F>«Wf\m-@o«;/[\
Booth Kellough

ATTORNEYS FOR AMERADA
PETROLEUM CORPORATION




s e

u

B o ol LA
PRI K

BRFORE THE OIL GONSERVATION GOMMNISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICQ

APPLICATION OF AMERADA PETROLEUM
CORPORATION FOR AN ORDER RSTABLISHING
EIOKTY AGRE PRORATION UNITS AND UNI~
FORM SPAGING OF WELLS IN THE HIGHTOWERR
DEVONIAN POOL, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

CASE No, 198




STATEMENT OF FACTS

In Nobombef; 1949, ‘merada filed its application for the
establishment of 80 aore spacling units for the Hightower De-
vonisn pool, _

At that time the State BTB #1 well {NY/4 NW/8 Seo.
26-125-338) had been completed 1n the Devonian formation at
& depth of 10,090 to 10,200 feat,

The Roach well (NW/4 SW/8 Sec. 26-125-33E) and the Gulf
NM.M.I. #1 well (SE/B SE/& SYec. 22-128-33K) were then drilling,
but not yet completed. Both of these wells resulted in dry
holes ian the Devonian.

The application asksd that four seations be covered (%Secs.
22, 23, 26, 27~123-338) and that all welis be locatea in the
center of the NW and SE quarter of each governmental quarter

sgction,

1. ORDER NO, 845

The appliocation was heard by the Commiesion on November
1, 1949, There was no opposition. Evidensce was offered in
auppoft of the allegations of tho eppliocation.

on November 18, 1949, the Commission entered its Order
846 establishing 80 acre péoration units comprising the £/2
and W/2 of each governmental querter section. The order pro-
vided for wells to be located in the eenter of the NW and Sk
Quarter of each quarter ssetion with 150 feet tolerance. All

wells were on the pattern locations.
The allowable for sach BC agre unit was & single top
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allowable ¥ith deep well adaption as for a regular 40 acre
unit, "untll such time as the Commission may issue such further
and additional orders as may be deemed necessary herein."
raragraph 9 of the order provided: :
“Phat the COmmiagion retains Jurisdicetion of this case
for the purpose of issuing such further and additional orders
as may seem necessary to meet changed conditions, preclude
inequities and preserve correlative rights; all upon the motion
of the Commission or upon the petition of any interested oper-
ator upon public hearing, after notice as provided by law.”
Exhibit 1 is a copy of Order 846,
2. ADDITIONAL DEVELOPMENT -
Since the entry of the order one additional oil well
has been completed in the Devonian formation., That is State
BTE #1 (SE/% SH)W Sec. 23-125-33E). Five other Devonian dary
holes have besn drilled: |
{1) Gulf N.M.M.I. (SE/% SE/% Sec. 22)
(2) State PTP #1 (SE/4 NW/4 cec. 23)
(3) State BTH #1 (NW/3 NE/4 Sec. 26)

{8) Roaen (NW/4 SW/h Sss, 26) -

(5) BTB #2 (SE/4% NW/4 Sec. 26)
Exhibit 2 18 a map showing the present Devonian developmbnb.

The Commizsion has now, on its own motion, requested
that Amerada show cause why the 80-more spacing ordér now
in effect for the Hightower pool should not be revoked.
Exhibit 3 1s & aopy of the Notice for the present hearing.

. PR
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The order expressly provides that the Commiseion retains
'Jurisdiot,ion to make such further orders "as may ceem necessary
to meet change_d conditions, precluds inequities and preserve
corrslstive rights." Thus the Commission has 1tself defined
the 800pe Of this hearing. |

The order is finsl except for changed conditions. There

4s ho inference that the Commission intended to reconsider the
seme issues heretofore presented, )

Therefore, the question now properly befors the Commission
is vhether there is a change of condition by reason of sub-
sequent development which justifiee the revocation of the 80
acre provation unita or which 18 causing inequities.

The question of the allowable was temporary in the order
and subJect to revieﬁ at any tinme,

Also, there iz before the Commission the question of
whether a pressure maintenance program is feasible at this

tiss.

Corporation and is qualified to testify as an expert witness.
The substance of his testimony s as followsz‘

(1) Since the last hearing one additional oil well and
four Devonian dry holes have been drilled. One dry hole was
drilled by Gulf. BExhidbits 3, 5, 6, T and 8 are copias of
Sohlumberger logs of the following wells, rsspectively:

4 - BTB #1
S <« Roach #1
6 - BIF #1
g - BTH #1

- PTB #2




(2) Exhibit 9 1s a tabulation of the pertinent drilling
data for the additional wells.

(3) Bxhibit 10 s a structure map of the Hightower De-
s , :
I vonian pool,

(%) Prom a study of all available geologloal data, 1t

is my opinion that the Hightower-Devonian Pool has good poro-
sity and apparently good bermeability,

5« JTESTIMONY OP R, s, CHRIS PETR

Mr. R. S, Christie is Petroleum Engineer ror Amerada

Petroleum Corporation ang 18 qualified to testify as an expert
witness.

The substance of his testimony is as follows

(1) Exhibit 11 s a graph showing monthly o1l and water

_ production and bottom hole pressures of the Hightower-Devonian

Pool to March 1, 1951,

(2) The pressure information indicates uniform with-

drawals and that the darawdown has not been sxcessive,. This

means that there s l1ittle likelihood of channeling,

(3) It 1s my opinion that this pool has good

for this type of reservoir, The wells have high'potontlal

and the uniformity of the reservoir pressure indicates good
communioation.

(%) It 1s my opinion that this pool is under an
water drive,

effective

(5) It 1s my opinion that a Devonian well in this reser-

voir is eapable of effectively draining an area of 80 aores,

(6) No waste 1s now being committed. There is no change

in condition which Justifies & revocation of the eighty acre
8spacing order.

"




(7) 7The average cost of the pevonisn producing wells
ower has been approximately $227,000 per well.

et High
- (8) The state 1s the only lessor and Amerads is ‘the only
-y jessee in the entire Hightower pool and no insquities now exist.
- ‘ (9) It 13 my opinion that the. allowable should remain as

(10) It is my opinion that a preesv,rc maintenance program

at this time would not increase the uwitimste racovery and would

not be economical.

Respectfully Submitied

SETH & MONTGOMERY

By.

-» | | Harry D. Page

—=="Y¥ooth Keilough

ATTORNBYS FOR AMERADA
PBTROLEUM CORPORATION




EXHIBIT NO. 3

NOTICE.

In the matter of the application of the 0i1 Conser-

vation Commission upon its own motion for an order directed
to Amerada Petroleum Ccrporation, Ralph Lowe, and al other
operators and persons having an Jnterest in the subject

matter hereor, directing that pressure maintenancé or other

secondary recovery projects be instituted in the Hightower
(Devonian) Pool in Lea County, New Mexilco, within six
months from October 23, 1951, or that 80-acre Spacing as
provided for in Commission Order No. B46, issued November
18; 1949, pe .rescinded and 40 ~acre spacing be instituted
for the prevention of waste and the protection of correla- f

tive rights, ang directing Amerada Petroleum Corporation, ‘

Ralph Lowe, ang al1l other operators oy persons interested to
show cause at Santa Fe, New Mexico, why such order should

not be entered,.




EXHIBIT NO, 1.

¢ BEFORE THE OTL CONSERVATION
COMMISSTION OF THL STATE OF
| © T NEW MEXICO
i IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED

BY THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMI3SION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO FOR THE
PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE NO. 198
ORDER NO. 340

CORPORATION FOR &N ORDER ESTABLISHING
EIGHTY ACRE PRORATION UNITS; ESTABLISH-

| A ING A° UNIFORM PATTERN FOR THE SPACING
R AND DRILLING WITH ALLOWANCE FOR TOLERANCE
| , FOR SURFACE OBSTRUCTIONS; AND FOR AN ORDER
FIXING AND ESTABLISHING ALLOWABLES FOR
WELLS DRILLED OR TO BE DRILLED IN THE
'HIGHTOWER POOL TO THE COMMON SOURCE OF
SUPPLY DISCOVERED IN AMERADA-STATE °

BTB NO. 1 WELL (DLVONIAN), LEA COUNTY,
NEW MEXICO.

|

|

T | HE APPLICATTON OF AMERADA PETROLEUM.
o :

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THe COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 10:00 o'clock A.M.,
November 1, 1949 at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before the 0il
Conservation Commission of the State of New Mexico, herein-
after referred to as the "Commission”

NOW,'on this 18th day of November, 1949, the Commission
having before it for consideration the testimony adduced at
the hearing of said cause and being fully advised in the
premises.

FINDS:

Gt _ ) 1. That the ipplicant, Amerada Petroleum Corporation has

G - arilled and completed _mnpo:)n.—)-—gtaté BTB No. 1 well located

! ' in the approximate center of Nu/U NW/U of Section 26, Township
12 south, Range 33 east,N. M.P.M. and discovered & new common
source of supply at the approximate deptn of 10 090 10,200
ft., in the Devonian formation.

2. Tnac the initial production from said well was 781 barrels
of 56.9 gravity pipe line oil in 19 3/4 hours through 1/4

in. tublng choke from 10,155 ft.-10, 103 Tt. end witn a gas-
0il ratio of 280.

3. ﬁndt the probable area has been delineated and recom-
mended by The Nomenclature Committee and approved by the
Commission for Devonian production as discoverad by the above
‘described well as follows:

A1l of sections, 22,23,26 snd 27 in Township
12 south, Ringe 33 east, N.M.P.M.

%, That Gulf Cil Company is now drilling a well in SE/H
B/h section 22, and Ameradsa Ietroleum Corporation is also
dfillinv a well in the N¥,/4 SW/4 of section 26, all in Townz
ship 12 south, Range 33 east, both being at a present depth"

of approximately 9000 ft. and projected to the Devonian
pay discovered in Amerada-State BTB No. 1 within the "High-
tower" pool as lately designated, and described hereinabove.
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5. That this order shall cover &ll wells now or hereafter
drilled to the common source of supply (Devonian) to which
the discovery well, .merada-State BTB No. 1 was drilled and
is producing from within the pool described in paragraph 3
above, so as Yo 1insure a proper and uniform spacing, de-
veloping and producling plan for all wells drilled to the
common. source of supply. '

©. That recognizing the conditions indicated by the discovery
well, the Commission finds it advisable to amend and supple-
went 1ts present rules,regulations and orders to properly
cover the matter of lease development and well spacing now

or hereafter drilled to, into and producing from the High-
tower-Devonian formation encountered at a depth between

10,090 ft. and 10,200 ft. in the "Hightower" pool.

7. That the present rules and regulations of the Commission
are adequate and sufficient to properly cover the drilling,
equipping and operation of wells to the newly discovered
common source of supply as found in amerada-State BTB No. 1

‘well, and therefore, the general statewide rules and the

special rules should remain in full force and effect except
as hereinafter modified, amended or superceded.

8. That the “Hightower" Devonian formaefion as found in the
Amerada-State BTB No. 1 well, is apparently a common source
of supply which should be drilled and developed under a spe-
cial program, other than that ordinarily required in com-
pliance with existing Commission regulations particularly
Order No. 637 effective March 1, 1946 with respect to pro-
ration units, ‘pacing and assignment of allowables due to
the depth of such wells, drilling time required, the high
costs attached thereto, in. addition to the hazards of deep
exploration.

9. That_the best interest of the State of New Mexico seems
to require encouragement of operators in the exploration and
development of the States! natural resources, particularly
¢il and gas, by the authorlzation of a reasonable, proper
and equitable spacing and development pattern for the "High-
tower" pool.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

1. That the Amerada-State BTB No. 1 well located in the
center of NW/U NW/4 of section 26, Township 12 south, Range

33 east, N.M.P.M. 1is producing o0il from the Devonian formation,
a newly discovered common source of supply not heretofore
discovered and produced in New Nexico, and that the probable
area for such production is as follows:

All of sections 22,23,26 and 27, in Township
12 south, Range 33 east, N.M.P.M. (Hightower
pool) Lea County, New Mexico.

2. That it 1is the intent of this order to cover &1l of the
Devonlan formation common source of supply within the area
designated herein, and upon any regular additions to the
Hightower pool which may from time to time be made, and that
any well within said designated area to the same common
source of supply shall be drilled on the pattern herein pro-
vided. .

3. That 8C-acre spacing and drilling units bs established
as hereinafter provided, for the producticn of o0il and gas
from the Devonian formation underlying the area as herein-
above described.

b, That each governmehtal quarter section be’dividedbihto
two equal rectangular spacing units by a line drawn north-
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south through such quarter section, and with wells to be

drilled in the center of the northwest and southeast forty

acre tracts of each such spacing unit, with a tolerance of

not in excess of 150 ft. provided, however, that the units

within may be changed by agreement of operators. within any

quarter section of the designated area upon vroper showing
efore the Commission.

5. That allowable shall be assigned on the basis of prora-
tion units as herein established, and any proration unit of
less than the normal one-half of a governmental quarter

section as the result of an exception granted by the Commis-

- sion after notice and hearing, shall be assigned an allowable

in proportion that the acreage thereof bears to the 80-acre
spacing unit - or one-half of a quarter section.

6. That the daily oil allowable for an 80-acre unit provided
for herein shall be asslgned to the Amerada-State BTB No. 1
well, the discovery well, locateéd in the approximate center
of NW/4 NW/4 of section 26, Township 12 south, Range 33 east,
N.M. P. M., Lea County, New Mexico and to all other wells here—
after drilled and produced in accordance with the provisions
of this order based upon the proportional factor of 4.67
times the regular top allowable until such time as the Com-
mission may issue such further and additional orders as may
be deemed necessary herein.

7. A1l rules, regulations and orders heretcfore issued by
this Commission which may conflict herewith are superceded,
only with respect .to the Devonian formation production at
the approximate depth of 10,090 ft.-10,200 ft. in the High-
tower pool.

8. That this Order shall be in full force and effect from
and after Pecember 1, 1949.

g. “That the Commission retains Jurisdiction of this case

for the purpose of issuing such further and additional orders
as may seem necessary to meet changed conditions, preclude
inequities and preserve correlative rights; all upon the
motion of the Commissicn or upon the petition of any in-
terested operator upon public hearing, after notice as pro-
vided by law.

DONE at 3anta Fe, New Mexico on the day and year hereinabove
designated. ;

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
GIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

s/ Thomas J. Mabry
(SEAL) THOMAS J. MABRY, CHAIRMAN
GUY SHEPARD, MEMBER

s/ R. R. Spurriér
R, R. SPURRIZR, SECRETARY
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EIGHTOWER FIEID - LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO:

WELL & NO,

3TB A

C

BTB #2

BTE #1

BTF #1
BTH #1

ROACH #1

TOP DEVONIAN

10,090 (=~5831)

10,196 (~5945)

11,021 (~6760)

10,146 (=5893)

10,600 (~6351)

EXHIBIT NO. 9

DEVONIAN COMPLETION

TOP DEVONIAN PAY DEVONIAN
CiP
10,128 (=5869) 381
10,215 (=5964) 19?
9,992 (-5738) : 10!
11,163 (-6902) 12t
10,152 (=5899) 61
10,606 («6357) 61
)S/ J.‘ - x.\
Ve J).\\ 3
~ \ - c,/\v i
o,r.m?qv\\sn.
e

N

TD 11199 (=6940) PB 10165 (=5906)

TD 10,225 (~597L) PB 8768 (~4517)

ID 10,165 (~5911) No PB

TD 11,185 (=6924) D & 4
TD 10,189 (~5936) D & 4

TD 10,620 (-6371) PB 8685 (=4436)

v
1 vy
AN N
[
N u .\\SG -
\\ i
o .v..
1,
v b AP
© rd \/\
\ r))x a no( Qd\.\ -
U7 )V/ 4y / 3
W .\9‘,«

5-1/2" Csg, @ 10,270 FPB 10,165

Perf. Csg. 10,155-165

Wash Perf, with 250 Acid

IP: F 1386 BO plus 19 BW 24 hrs, thru

_ 24/84" ch. GOR 435-1, Grav, 57.0 Corre.
Spud 3=28w49 Completed 9-16-49

5~1/2" Csge @ 9050 PB. 8768

Per{, Csg, 8728-8768

Wash Perf, with 500 acid,

IP: F 624 BO 24 hrs, thru 20/64" ch,
GOR 875-1, Grav. 445 Corr,

Spud 9-26-51 Completed 12-16~51

5-1/2" ¢sg. 10,150

Wash open hole 10,150-10,165 with 500 acid

IP: F 2596 BOPD thru 1/2" ch. (Based on 12
kr. test) GOR 481-1, Grav. 59.2 Corr.

Spud 1-5=50 oosvu..o&mm 4=21-50

TD 11,185 D & 4

Spud 4-13~50 Completed 7-30-50

D 10,189 D & A C uwas3
Spud 8-3~50 Completed 10-21-50

5~1/2" Csg, @ 9475 PB 8685

Perf, Csg, 8660-8685 , :

IP: F Nat, 2,640,000 CFGPD plus 153 B Dist,
2 hrs, thru 18/64" ch, GOR 17,0281
Grave 69,5 Corr. _

Spud G-y 9 Completed 1-20=50

N M e o bt e S
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UNIT AGREEMENT FOR THE UEVELOPMENT AND

OPERATION OF THE ANGALS FEAK UKIT AREA,
COULNTY OF SAn JUAN ‘
STaTE O NEW MEXICO

I_Sec. iio.

D]

THIS AGREEHMENT, entered into as of ﬁﬁefitf?day of Miaes
vy

19:£LJ by and between the parties subscribing, rdtifyiﬁg, or consenting

hereto, and herein referred to as the "parties hereto";
WITNESSETH:

WHEREAS, the parties hereto are the owners of working, royalty, or

other oil or gas interests in the unit area subject to this agreement; and

HEREAS, the act of February 25, 1920, L1 Stat. 437, as amended by
the act of aAugust 8, 1946, 60 Stat. ¢50, 30 U.S.C. Secs, 181, el scq.,
authorizes Federal lessees and their representatives to unite wiﬁh each other,
6r Jointly or separately with others, in collectively adopting and operating
under a cooperative or unit plan of development or operation of any oil or gas
pool, field, or like area, or any part thereof, for the purpose of uxore
properly conserving the natural resources thereof whenever determined and

certified by the Secretary of the Interior to be neéessary or advisable in the

‘public interest; and

WHEREAS, the Comaissioner of Public lands of the State of wew uJexico is
authorized by an Act of the legislature (Chap. 88, Laws 1S5L43) to consent to
or approve this agreement on behalf of tho State of New iexico, insofar as it

covers and includes lands and mineral interests of the State of wew slexico;

- and

TTHEREAS, the 01) Conservation Commission of the State of new exico

is authorized by an Act of the legislature {Chap. 168, Laws 1949) to approve

this agreement and the conservation provisions hereof; and

November, 1950
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HHEREAS, the parties hereto hold sufficierit interests in thé Angels
Peak Unit Area covering the land hereinafter described to give reasonably

effective control of operations therein; and

WHEREAS, it is the purpose of the parties hereto to conserve natural
resources, prevent waste, and secure other benefits obtainable through
development and operation of the area subject to this agreement under the

terms, conditions, and limitations herein set forth;

NOw, THEREFORE, in consideration of the premises and the promises

herein contained, the parties hereto commit to this agreement their respec-

tive interests in the below defined unit area and agree severally ‘among

themselves as follows:

1. ENABLINC ACT AND REGULATIONS: The Act of February 25, 1920, as

amended; supra, and all valid pertinent regulations, including operaﬁing and
unit plan regulations, heretofore issued thereunder or valid pertinent and
reasénable regulations hereafter issued thereunder are acceﬁted and made a
part of this agreement as to Federal lands, provided such regulations are
ﬁpt inconsistent with the terms of this agreement; and, as to non-Federal
lands, the 0il and gas operating resulations in effect as of the effective
date hereof governing driiling and producing operations, not inconsistent
with the terms.hereof-or the laws of the State in which the non-Federal

land is located, are hereby accepted and made =z part of this agreement,

2. UNIT AREA: The following described land is hereby designated
and recognized as constituting the unit area:
NZ7 MEXICO PRIHCIPAL MERIDTAN-

T. 27N., R. 10 d., Sec. 1, Lots 3, 4 S5 NV, Sii;
Secs. 2 t? 6,1ip§lusive;
Sec, 7, Ez, E3 {{'2-;
Secs. 8 tolll, inclusive;
Sec. 12, .‘"—;
Sec. 13, ‘}"z“;
Secs. 14 t? 17, inclusive;
Sec, 18, E3;
Secs. RO t? 23, inclusive;
Sec, R4, i )
Sec, 25, N.ig, §§ sw%; X
Sec. 26, N3, Sz, N5 SEz;
Secs, 27 and X8




s
H
H
i
i
¢

=
%
¥

A

bbb YhigAs

JOFFITEI SR S LI

FOUPBRVPERS ¥

T. R8N., R. 10 ",, ¥ractional gecs. 7, 8 =2nd 9;
Sec. 15, Sy .
Secs, 1€ to 22, inclusive;
Sec, K3, 37
Sec, 26 Wi

&3

Secs, R7 to 35,'inc1usive
T. 29N., R. 10 '7., Sec. 29, S¥ Sii;
' Sec. 30, S3;
-Secs, 31 and 32
T. 8N., R. 11 W., Sec. 12, Lot 1, SEj SE}
: Sec. 13, E% B
Sec. R4, E? E?;
Sec. 25, E? E3s
Sec. 36, B3 NEZ e

T..294., ®. 11 W., Sec. 25, Siij
Sec. 3€, all.

Total Unit Area embraces 29,602.17 acres, more or less.

Exhibit A" attached hereto is 2 map showins the unit srea and the
boundaries and identity of tracts and leases in said area to the extent known
to the Unit COperator, Exhibit "B®" attached hereto is a schedule showing to
the extent known to the Unit Operator the acreage, percentage, and kind of
ovmership of 0il and gas interests in all Iland in the unit area, lowever,
nothing herein or in said schedule or map shall e construed _os a representa-
tion by any party hereto as to the ownersh§§;3§;nny interest other than such
interest or interests as are shown in said man or schedule as covWned by such
party, Exhibits "A" and "B" shall be revised by the Unit Operator whenever
changes in the unit area render such revision neceséary; or when requested by
the 0il and Gas Supervisor, hereinafier referred to as "Supervisor". Not 1eés
than six‘copies of the revised exhibits shall be filed with the Supervisor,
and two copies each with the Commissioner of Public'lénds of the State of New
Mexico, hereinafter referred to as "Commissioner" and the‘Oil Conservation
Commission, hereinafter referred to as "Commission®.

The abbve—described unit area shall when practicable be expanded to
include therein any additional tract or tracts regardedias reasonably necessary
or 2dvisable for the purposes of this agreement, or{ﬁhéliubé contracted to ex-
clude lands not within any participating ares whenever such expansion or con-
traction is necessary or advisable to conform with the purposes of this agree-

ment., Such expansion or contraction shall be effected in the followin:s manner:
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(a) Unit Operator, on its own motion or on demand of the Director of
the'Geélcgical Survey, hereinafter referred to as "director", or an demand of
the Commissioner, shall prepare a notice of proposed expansion or contraction
describing the contemplatgd chonges in the boundaries of the unit arez, the
reasons therefor, and the provosed effective date thereof;

() Said notice shall be delivered to the Supervisor and Commissioner,
and copies thereof mai}ed to the last known adaress ol each working interest
ovner, lessee, 2nd lessor whose intefests are affected, advising that 30 davs
vwill be allowed for submission to ﬁhe nit Cperator of any objections;

(¢) Upon expiration of the 30-day period provided in the preceding
item (b) hereof, Unit Operator shall”fils with the Supervisor and Commissioner
evidence of mailing of the notice of expsnsion or contraction and a copy of any
objections thereto which have been filed with the Unit Operator;

(d) After due consideration of all pertinent information, the expan-
sion or contraction shall, upon approval by the Director and Commissioner,
become effective as of the date prescribed in ﬁhe notice theréof.

All land committed to this agreement shall ponstitute 1and referred
to herein as “unitized land" or "land subject fo this agreement",

3. UNITIZED SUBSTANCFS: All 0il and gas in any and all formations

below the base of the Pictured Cliffs formation of the unitized land are uni-

tized under the terms of this agreement and herein are cslled “unitized sub-

stances'",

4, UNIT OPERATGR: 'STANOLIND OIL AND GAS COUPANY is hereby designated
as Unit Qperator and by sign%ture nereto commits to this agreement 2ll interests
in unitized substances vested in it 2s set forth in Exhibit "B", and agrees and
consents to acéept the duties and obligetions of Unit Overator for the dis-
covery, develbpment and production of unitized substances as herein provided.

“henever reference is made herein to the Unit Operator, such reference means

‘the Unit Operator acting in that capacity and not as ovmer of interests in

unitized substances, and the term "working interest ovmer® when used herein

shall include or refer to Unit Qperaﬁor as the owner of a working interest

when such an interest is owned by it.
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S. RESIGNATION OR REMOVAL OF UNIT OPERATOR: Unit Operator shall

have the risht to resign at any time prior to the establishment of a partici-
pating area or areas hereunder, but such resicnation shall not become effec-
tive so as to release it from its duties and obligations and terminate his
rights as such for a period of 6 months after notice of intention to resign
has been seréed Sy him on all viorking interest owners, the Director, and

the Qdmmis$iqner and until all wells then drilled hereunder are placed in 2
satisfacto?y condition for suspension or abandonment as may be requireé by
the Supervisor and Commissioner, unless a mnew Unit Operator shall have been
selected and apbroved and shall have taken over and assumed the duties and
obligations of Unit Operator prior to thé expira£ion of said period,

Unit Operator shail have the right to resign after a participating
area or areas have been established provided a successor unit operator has
been selected and approved and has agreed to accept the duties and responsi- -
bilities of Unit Operator effective upon the termination 6f such duties and
resbonsibilitieS»by the retiring Unit Operator. The resignation of Unit
Operator‘shall not release Unit Operator from any ’Iiabiliﬁy for any default
by it hereunder occurring prior to the effective date of its resignation,

The Unit,bperator may, upon default or failure in the performance of
its duties or obligations hereunder, be subject to removal by the same percen-
tage vote of the owners of working interests détérminéd in like manncr as
he?ein érovided for the selection of a new ﬁnit Operator, Such removal shall
be effective upon notice therzof to the Director and Commissioner.

The resignation or removal of Unit Operator under this agreement shall’

" not terminate his right, title, or interest as the owner of 2 working interest

or other interest in unitized substances, but upon tﬁe resienation or removel
of Unit Operator becoming effective, such Unit Operator shall deliver posses-
sion of all equipment, materials, and appurtenances used in conducting the
unit operations and owned by the working iﬁbérést owners to the new duly
qualified successor Unit Operator or to thejéwners thereof.if no such new
Unit Operator is elected, to be used for the purpose of cénducting unit opera-
tions hereunder, Nothing herein shall be'construadvas aufhoriiiﬁg removal of
any material,1;quipment and ‘zppurtenances needed‘for the préServation of any

viells,




6., SUCCESSNR UNIT OPTRATOR: Waenever tino Unit Operator shall resign

2s Unit QOperator or shall be removed as hereinabove provided, the ovners of -~
the working interests in the participating area or areas according to théir
respective acreage interestsrfn such participating area or areas, or, until

a participating area shall*ﬁave been established, the owners of the viorking
interestsvﬁccording to their respective acreage interests in 211 unitized
land, shalivby majority vote select 2 successor Unit Operator: Provided,

That, if a méjority but less than 75 per cent of the working interests

-qualified to vote are owned by one party to this agreement, a concurring vote

of sufficient‘additional parties, so as to constitute in the agiregate not
less than 75 per cent of the total working interests, shall be required to
select a new operator. Such selection shall not become effsctive until (a)
a Unit Operator so selected shall accébt in vwriting the duties and résponsi-
bilities of Unit Operator, and {b) the selection shall have heen approved by
the Dircctor and Commissioner, If no successor Unit Opergtor is selected
and qualified as herein provided, the Director and Commissioncr 2t their
eleétion may declare this unit agreement terminated.

7. ACCOUNTING PROVISIONS AND UNIT OPSRATING ACRTE.LERT: If the Unit

Operator is not the sole owner of working interests, costs and exoenses
incurred in conducting unit operations héreunder shall be paid in the first
instance by Unit Operator, a2nd such costs and expenses so paid by Unit Opera-
tor shall belapportionedvamong and borne by the owners of working interests
and the Unit Operator reimbursed, all in accordance with the agreement or
agreements entered into by and between the Unit Operator and the owners of
working interests, whether one or more, separately or collectively. Any
agreement or agreements entercd into between the working interest owners and
the Unit Operator as provided in this section, whether one or more, are herein
referred to as the "unit onerating agreement", Such unit operating agreement
shall 21so provide the manner in-which the working interest owners shall be
entitled to receive their respective proportioﬁate and 2llocated share of the
benefits aceruing hereto in conformity with'theirrunderlying operating agree-
ments, 1easés, or other independent contracts and és between the working
interest owners and Unit Operator may provide for such limitations upon the

power of the Unit Operator respecting the liabiliiy of the working interest

—6n




owners for cost of operations hereunder as may be upreed upon by Unit Opsrator

and the working interest ovmers; however, mno such unit operating agreement

~ ghall be desmed either to modify any of the terms and conditions of this unit

agreament or to relieve the Unit Operator of any right or obligation established
under this unit agreement, 2nd in case of any inconsistency or conflict

betwecn the unit agroement and the unit operating agreement this unit agrce-
ment shall prevail.” Three true copies of any unit oporating agreémént

executed ﬁursuanﬁ to this sedtioﬁ shall be [iled with the Supervisor and one -
true copy with the Commissioner,

8. RIGHTS AND OBLIGATIONS OF UNIT OPERATOR: Excent as otherwise

specifically provided herzin, the exclusive right, privilege, 2nd duty of
exercising any and all rights of the parties hereto which are necessary or
convenient for prospecting for, producing, storing, allocating and distributing
the unitized substances are hercby delegated to and shall be exercised by the
Unit Operator as herein-providsd. Acceptable evidence of title to said rights
shall be dsposited with s2id Unit Operator aud, together with this agreement,
shall constitute and définc the rights, privileges, and obligations of Unit
Operator. Nothing herein, however, shall be construed to transfer title to

any land or to any lecass or operating agreerent, it bein~ understood that

under this agreement the Unit Ooperator, in its canacity as Unit Operator, shall

exercise the rights of possession and use vasted in the varties hereto only

‘for the nurposes hercin specified.

J. DEEP TEST “ELL: It is recognized that one productive well in the

Dakota formation has been completed within the Unit Area located in the NE/4

Nii/4 Section 4, TR7N, R10”, 3an Juan County, lew Mexico. ¥ithin six months

~after the effective date hereof the Unit Operator shall begin to drill a second

adequate test well at a location approved by the Supervisor if such location is
upon lands of the Unitced States, and it upon State l2nds or pztentcd lands such
location sﬁﬁll be approved by the Commission, unless on such effective date
such a well is being drilled conformabliy with the terms hereof, and thereaftor
continue such drilling diligently until the Dakota'formaticn.has been tested

or until at a lesser depth but below the basc of‘the Pictured Cliffs formo-
tion, unitized substances shall be discovered which cﬁn be produced in paying
quantities (to wit: quantities sufficient to repay thc costs of'drilling and

producing operations, with 2 recasonable profit) or the Unit Operator shall

- 7-




®
B

at any time establish to the satisfaction of the Supcrvisor as to wells on
Federal lands, or the Commissioner as to wells on State lands or patented lands,

that further drilling of said well would be unwarranted or impracticable, pro-

'vidéd;'hdwéver,rfﬁat thé Unit Operator shall not in any event be required to

drill to a'dgpth in excess of 7000 feet. In the event of discovery and com- {_
pletion of ihe second or subsequent test wells as a commercial well or wells

in formation below the base of the Pictured Cliffs formation above and.before
reaching the Dakota formation, a test well shall be drilled to the.original <.
objective, and it is agreed that such well will be begun at a loecation

approved as above not later than 18 months after the c¢ffective date of this 4,
agreement.

Nothing in this section shall be deemed to limit the right of the Unit
Operator to resign as provided in Section 5 hercof, or as requiring,Unit Opera-
tor to commence or continue any drilling during the period pending such resigna-
tion becoming effective in order to comply with the requirements of this section.
The Director and Commissionor may modify the drilling requirement of this éec—
tion by granting reasonable extensions of time when, in his opinion, such action

is warranted. Upon failure to comply with the drilling provisions of this

section, the Director and Commissioner may, after reasonable notice to the Unit

Operator, and each working interest owner, lessee, and lessor at their last

known addresses, declare this unit agreement terminated.

10, PLAN OF FURTHFR DEVELOPMENT AND OPERATION: Within 6 months after

completion of the second well, which is capable of producing unitized substances
in paying quaﬁtitées, the Unit Operator shall submit for the approval of the
Supervisor, the Commissionecr, aﬁd the Commission an acceptable plan of develop-
ment and operation for tﬁe unitized land which, when approved By the Supervisor,
the Commissioner, and the Commission, shall constitute the further drilling

and operating obligations of the Unit Operator under this agreement for the
period specified therein, subject to thz test well provisiéns of Section 9
hereof, Thereafter, from time to time before the expiration of any existing
plan, the Unit Operator shail suﬁmit for the approval of tﬁe Supervisor, the

Commissioner, and the Commission, a plan for an additional specified period

for the development and operation of the unitized land. Any plan submitted

pursuant to this section shall provide for the exploration of the unitized
\.
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area and for the determination of the area or areas thercof cnpable of pro-
ducing unitized substances in paying quantities in each and every nroductive
formation and shall be as complete 2nd adequate as the Suvervisor, the Commis-
sioner, and the Commission may determins to be necessary for timely develop-
ment and proper conservation of the oil and gas resources of the unitizzd arsa
and shall (a) specify the number and locations of any wells to bo drilled and
the proposed order and time for such drillin;; and (b) to thé cxtent practi~
cable specify the operatine practices regarded as necessary and advisable for
proper conservation of natural resources. ~Scparate plans may be submitted for
separate productive zones, subjcct to the approval éf the Supervisor, the
Commissioner and the Commissibn. Said plan or plans shall be modifiﬁd or
supplemented when necessary to meet changed conditions or to protect the —
interests of all parties to this agreement. Reasonable diligence shall be
exercised in complying with the obligotions of the approved plin of develop~
ment. The Supervisor and Commissionzr are authorized to grant a reasonable <
extension of the 6-month period herein prescribed for submission of an initial
plan of develdpment where such action is justitied because of unusual condi-
tions or circumstances. After complction hereunder of 2 second well capable

of producing oil and gas in paylng guantities no further wells, sxcept such

as may be necessary to afford_prbtecbion against operations not under this
agrcement or such as may be necessary to comply with Section 9 hcreof, or

such as méy be specifically =pproved by the Superviser and the Commissioner
shall be drilled cxceﬁt in accordance with a plan of development approved as

hersin provided.

11. PARTICIPATION: A participating arca herzinafter called '"Dakota

Participating Area" is hereby establishied effective as of the first of the
month following the effcctive date of this agreement for 211 unitized sub-
stances produced from the Dzkotn formation throuzh the existiné well described
in Section 9 hercof, The following lz2nd sh2ll be embraced in the initial
Dakoﬁa Participating Area:

PRINCIPAL MERIDIAN, NOW MEXICO (SAN JUAN COUNTY)

T. 27N. R. 10 ¥, VB NE, I Sec. 4, and

T. 28N., R. 10 %I.,, S} Si, 3i/4 SE/4 Szc. 33.
contrining 561.54 acres, morc or less,

The boundaries of the initial Dakota Partieipating area are showm by a

dashed line in Exhibit 7w,

.




unitized substances.

Upon completion of any other well capable of producing unitized sub-
stances in any formation in payin: quantities, which does not cnusz 2 revision
of an cstablished participating area or areas as herctofore or hercin~fter
provided, or as soon thereafter as required by the Supervisor and Commiésioner,
the Unit Cperator shall submit for approval by the Director, the Commissioner,
and fhe Commission, n schedulc, based on sub-divisicns of theg public-1and
survey or 2liquot parts thereof, of all unitized land then regarded as
reasonébly proved to be productive of unitized substances in paying quantiticsy
21}l land in said schedule on approval of the Director, the Commissioncr, and
the Commission to constitute a separate participvating area, effective as of
the date of first production, Said scliedule 2iso sh2ll set forth the per-~
centage of unitized substances to be 2llocated =25 herein provided to each
unitized tract in the participating area so established, and sh2ll covern the
allocation of production from and after the date the participating area
bacomes effective.

A separate‘participnting area snall be established in like mommer for
each separate pool or depesit of unitized substances or for any group thereofl
produced aé a2 single pool or zone, ﬁnd any two or more participating areas
so established may be combined into one with the consent of the owners of all
working intcrests iﬁ the lands within ‘the participating areas so to be com-
bined, and ﬁnproval of the Dircctor, the Commissioner, and the Commission,

The participating area or areas so established shall be revised from time to
time, subject to like approval, whenever ‘such action appears proper as a

result of further drilling»operations or otherwisc, to incluae additional land
then regsrded as reasonably proved to be productive in noying quantities and
the percentage of cilocation sh2ll 21lso be revised accordinzly, The cffective
date of any revision shall be the first of the month following the datc of
first authentic knowledgc or information on which such revision is predicated,
unless a morec 2ppropriate effective date is specificd in the schcdule. 1o land

shall be excluded from a participating area on account of depletiion of the

X

o

It is thc intent of this scction that =2 phrticipatina are? shall
represent the area known or reasonsbly estimated to ve productive in paying

quantities; but, regardless of 2ny revision of the pﬂrticipating area, nothing

10~




herein contained shall be construed as‘requiring any retrocactive apportion-
ment of any sums acgyued or paid for production obtained prior to the
effective date of revision of the participating area;

In-the absence of agreement at any time between the Unit_Operator o
and the Director, the Commissioner, and the Commission as to the pfoper
4definition or redefinition of a participating area, or until a participating
area has, or acreas have, been established as provided herein, the nortion
of all payments affected thereby may be impounded in a manner mutually
acceptable to the owners of working iﬁterestsé except royalties due the
United States and the State of New liexico, which shall be determined by the
Supervisor and the Commissioner and the amouni thereof deposited as directed
by the Supervisor and the Commissioner of Pubiic Lands respectively, to be
held as unearned money until a participating area is finally approved and
then applied as earned or returned in accordance with a determination of the

S
A

sum due as Federal and State Royalty on the basis of such approved parti -
pating area.

Whenever it is determined, subject to the approval bf the Supérvisbr,
asiﬁo wells.on Federal land; the Commissioner as to wells on State land, and
the Commission as to patented land, that a well drilled under this agreement
is not capable of production in paying quantities and incldsion of the land
on which it is situated in a participating area is unwarranted? production
from such well shall be allocated to the land on which the well is located so
long as that well is not within a participatine area established for the pool
or deposit from which such production is obtained.

12. ALLOCATION OF PRODUCTION: All unitized substances produced from

each participating area established under this agreement, except any part
thereof used in conformity with good eperating practices within the unitized
area for drilling, operating, camp\énd‘bther‘production or development pur-
poses, for repressuring or recycling'in>accord§nce with a plan of development
approvea by the Supervisor, the Commissibﬁer, and the Commissidn, or unavoigdably
lost, shall bve deemed éo be produced eqﬁally on an acreage basis from the
several tracts of unitized land of the participating area estgblished for such
production and, for the purpose of determining any benefits accruing under

this agreement each tract of unitized land shall have allocated to it such

oy




percentage of said production as the number of acres in suéﬁ tract bears to the

total acres of unitized land in saild participating area. It is hereby agreed

that production of unitized substances from a partiéipating area shall be
: allocafed as provided herein regardless of whether any wells are drilled on
any particular part or tract of said participating area. If any gas produced

! from one participating area is used for repressuring or recycling purposé§ in
another participating area, any gas withdrawn from such last mentioned partici-
pating area for sale during the life of this agreement shall be consideredto be
the gas sc transferred until an amoﬁnt 2qual to that transferred shall be so
produced for sale and such gas shall bé allocated to the participating area
from ﬁhich initially produced as constituteé at the time of such final production.
) Production of unitized substances from the Dakota Participating arca

established in Scction 11 hereof shall be apportioned among and allocated to

the several tracts of land comprising such participating area effective as of - ?
the first of the month following the effective date of this agresment, in
accordance with the schedule marked-Exhibit o attached hereto. Nothing in E
this agreement shall be construed to affect the disposition of unitized sub- i
stances, or the proceeds thereof, produced and saved from the unit area prior

to the effective date of the establishment of the participating area.

13. DEVELOPMENT OR 0PERATiON»OF NON-~PARTICIPATING LAND OR FORMATIONS:

~ Any party hereto ovning or controlling the working interest in any unitized
land having thereon a regular well location may with the approval of the Super-

P visor, the Commissioner, and the¢ Commission drill a well to test any formation

for wnich a participating area has not been established or to test any forma- }

‘ { tion for which a participating area has been established if such location is not

within said participating érea, unlags within 90 days of recaeipt of notice

from said party of his intention to drill the well the Unit Operator elects

and commences to dfill such well in liks manner as other wells are drilled by

- the Unit oﬁerator under this agreement.

é ‘ If any well drilled as aforesaid by a working interest owner rasuits

| in production such that the land upon which it is situatcd may properly be
included in a partiecipating areﬁg such parficipéting area shall be established
or enlarged as provided in thié agréément and the well shall thereafter be
transferred to and operated by Unit Operator in accordaneeiwith the terms

of this agreement and the unit operating agresment.
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If any well drilled as aforesaid by a working interest owner obtains
production in quantities insufficient to jusﬁify the establishment or the
enlargement of a participating area such well may be operated and producéd by
the party drilling the same subject to the conservation requirements of this
agreement. The rdyalties in amount or value of production from any such well

shall be paid as specified in the underlying lease and agreements affected.

14, ROYALTY SETTLEXENT: The United States and the State of Iew
Mexico and all royalty owners who, under existing contract, are entitled to
take in kind 2 share of the substarces now unitized heresunder produced from
any tract, shall hereafter be entitled to the right to take in kind their
share of the unitized substances allocated to such tract, and Unit Operator,
or in case of the operation of a well by a working interest owner as herein
in special cases<§rovided fer, such working interest owner, shall make
deliveries of such royalty share taken in kind in conformity with the appli-
cable contracts, laws and regulations. Settlement for royalty interests not
taken in kind shall be made-by working interest aﬁners responsible therefor
under existing contracts, laws, and regulations, on or before the last day
of each ﬁbnth’for unitized substances produced during the preceding calendar
month; provided, however, that nothing hercin contained shall operate to
relieve the lessees of any land from their respective lease obliééiions for
the payment of any royalties due under their leases.
V If Unit Qperator introduces gas obtéincd from sources other than the
unitized substances into any participating area hereunder, for use in repres-
suring, stimulation of production, or increasing ultimate recovery, which shall
be in conformity with a plan first approved by the Superviser aﬁd the Commis-
sioner, a like amount of gas if available, with due allowisnce for loss or
depletion from any cause, may be withdravn from the formation into which the

gas was introduced, royalty free as tec dry gas, but not as to the products

“extracted ﬂherefrom; provided that suck withdrawal shall be at such time as may

be provided in the plan of operations or as ﬂay octherwise be consented to by
the Supervisor the Commissioner, ard the ComMissiQn as conforming to good
petroleum engineering practice, and provided further, that}éuch ripght of with-

drawal shall terminate on the termination of this unit agreement,

=153
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Royalty due the United States shall be computed as provided in the

operating rcgulations and paid in value or delivered in kind as to all unitized
substances on the basis of the amounts thereof allocated to unitized Federal
land as provided herein at ths rates specified in the respective Pederal
leases, or at such lower rate or rates as may be authorized by law or regula-
tioﬁ; provided, that for 1éases on which the royalty rate depends on the
daily average production per well, said average production sh2ll be detcrmined
in accordance with the operating regulations as though cacﬁ participating

area were a sinrle consolidated lease. |

15, REKTAL SETTLWELT: Rentals or minimum royalties due on leases

committed hereto shall be paid by working interest ouners responsible therefor
under existing contracts, laws, énd_regulations, provided that nothing herein
contained shall operate to relieve the lessees of any land from their res-
pective lease obligations for the paymant of any rental or minimum royalty

in lieu thereof due under their leases. Rentalyor minimum royalty for lands

of the United States subject to this agreement shall be vpaid at the rate

- specified in the respective leases from the United States,'or as otherwise

provided by law or regulation. Such rental or minimum royalty may be waived,
suspended, ‘or reduced»to the extent authorized by law and regulation. Rentals
on State of New Mexico lands subject to this agreement shali be paid at the
rates specified in the respective leases, or may be reduced and suspended
upon the order of the Commissioner of Public Lands of the State of New Mexico
pursuant to applicable laws and régulations.

fith respect to-any leaée on non~fFederal land containinz provisions
which would terminatec such lease unless drilling operation§ wére within the
time therein specified commenced upon the land covered thercby or rentals
vaid for the priviledge of deferrinc< such drilling operations, the rentals
requirzd thereby shall be deemed to aceruc aﬁd become payvable durine the
orimary -term thereof and thereafter until the required drilling operations ars
commenced upon the land covered thereby or some norticn of such land is in-

cluded within a participating area.

16. CONSERVATION: Operations hercunder and production of unitized sub-

stances shall be conducted to provide for the most economical and efficient

recovery of said substances without waste, as defined by or pursuant to State
or Federal law or regulation,
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17, DRAINAGE: The Unit Onerator shall take appropriaté and adgquater
maasures to prevent drainagé"of'unitizea swstances from unitized land by
wells on land not subject to this agreemeﬁt or pursuant to apnlicablc regula-
tions vay a fair and reasonabls compansatory royalty as determined by the

Supervisor for Federal land or as approved by the Commissioner as to State

<

landg.

18, LEASTS AND CONTRACTS CONFORMED AND HXTENDED: The termé; condi-

tions and provisions of all leases, subleases, and other contracts relating
to exploration, drilling, development or operation for oil or gas of lands
committed to this agreement are horeby oxpressly modified and amended to the
extent necessary to make the same conform to the provisions hercof, but other-
wise to remain in full force and effect, and the parties hereto holding
interests in lecases embracing unitized land of the United States or of the
State of New Mexico hereby consent that the Scceretary of the Interior, herein-~
after referred to as "Secrctary", and the Commissioner, respectively, shall,
and said Secretary and Commissioncr or their duly authorized representatives
by their approvaliéf this agreement do, hercby establish, slter, chaﬁge or
revoke the drilling, producing, rental minimum royalty, and royalty require~
ments of such leases committed hercto and the ragulations in respect thereto,
to conform said requirements to the provisions of this agrecment, and, without
limiﬂing the generality of the foregoing,"all lcases, subleascs and contracts
are particularly modified in accordance with thc following:

(a) The developmeht and operétion of lands subject to this agrecment
under the terms hersof shall be deomed full performance of 2ll obligations
for dévelopment and operation with resvect to each and every part or separately
owned tract subject to this agroement, regardless of whether there is any
development of any narticular part or tract of the unit area, notwithstanding
anything to thc contrary in any lessc, operating agreement or other contract
by and between the narties hereto, or their respective predecessors in interest,
or any of them.

(b) Drilling and producing operations performsd hercunder upon any

tract of unitized lands will bz accepted and deemed to be parformed upon and

for the benefit of cach and every tract of unitized land, and no lease

shall bec deemcd to expirc by reason of failure to produce wells situated on

land therein embraced,
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(¢) Suspension of drilling or producing operations on all unitized

lands of the United States nursuant to dircction or consent of the Sceretary
‘or his duly ~uthorized rcprosentative, and on all unitized lands of the State
of New Mexico pursuant to dirzcetion or consent of the Commissionsr or his duly
~authorized represenﬁative, shall be deemed to constitute such suspension pur-
éuant>to such direction or consent as to each and every tract of unitized land,
(8) Each leasc, subleasc or céntract relating to the exploration,

drilling, development or opesration for oil or gas df lands other than those

~ of the United States, committed to this agreement, which by its terms might

exnire prior to the termination of this agreement, is hercby extended beyond
any such term so provided thercin so that it shall be continued in full force
and effect for and during the term of this agreement.

(¢} Any Federal lease for a fixed term of twenty (20) yecars or any
renewal thercof or any part of such leasec which is made subject'to this agree-
ment shall continue in force beyond the term provided thercin until the termina-
tion hercof. Any other Federal lease committed hercto shall continue in force
beyond ﬂhc term so provided thercin or by law as to the committed land so
long as the lecase remains committéd hereto, providsd a valuable deposit of
unitized substances is discovered within thc unit arca>prior to the expiration
datc of the primary term of such lease.

(f) Each subleasc §f contract relatinz to the operation and davelop~
ment of unitized substances from lands of the United States commi%tcd to
this agreement, which by its terms vwould expirc ‘prior to the timc at which the
underlying leasc, as =xtendcd by the imhediately preceding paragranh, will
exvire, is hercby extended beyond any such term so providzd thercin so that
it shall be continued in full forec arnd effgct for and during the term of thc
underlying lease as suchbterm is rercin exténded.

19. COVENANTS RUN WITH TAND: The covenants hercein shall bs construed

to be covenants rumning with the Yand with respset to the interests of the
partiss hcreto and their SUCCESSOrs in interest until this agreement terminatces,
and any grant, transfer, or»convéyance, of interest in land or leasces subject
hereto shall be and hereby is condifioned upon thé assumption of all privileges
and obligations hereunder by the grantes, transferec, or other successor in

interest., HNo assipgnment or transfer of any working, royalty or other interest
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subject hereto shall ba binding upon Unit Opoerator until the first day of the
calendar month. after Unit Opcrator is furnishcd with the original, photostatic
or certificd copy of ‘the instrument of transfer.

20. EFFECTIVE DATE AND TERM: This agreument shall become cffective

upon approval by the Sceretary and the Commissioner or their dﬁly autheorized

" representatives and shall remain in effect so long as unitized substances

can be produced from the unitized laﬁd in paying quantitiss, and, should
production cease, so long thereafter nas diligent operations are in progress
for the restorétion of production or discovary of new production and so long
thercafter as the_unitized substances so discovered can be produced as afore-
said, or it is terminated as provided in Section 6 or Section 3 hereof,

* This agrecment may be terminated at any time by not lcss than 75 per-
centum, on an acreage basis, of the owncrs of working interésts signatory
hereto, %ith the approval of the Dirzetor and the Commissioner, —

21, RATE OF PROIP7CTING, DEVELOPLENT, AED ?ROjUCTION: The Director

or Commissioncr is hereby vestad with authority to alter or modify from time

to time in his disecretion the gquantity and rate of production under this
agreement when such quantity and rate is not fixéd purSuént to Federal or State
law or does not conform to any state—wide voluntary conservation or proration
program which, prior to the date of this agrcemeht, is ¢stablished, rccogniZed,
and generally adhered to by thc majority of operators in such State, such
authority being hereby limited to altcration or modification in the public
interest, the purposc -thareof and thas public interéét to be served thereby

t; be stated in the order of altcration or modification, “Jithout regard to

the foregoinz the Director is also hercby vestcd with authority to slter or
modify from time to time, in his discretion, the rat: of nrosnccting and
development and, within the limits made or fixed by the Commission, to alter
or modify the quant{ty and rate of production under this agreement when such
alteration or modification is in the interest of attainine the conscrvation
objectiyes stated in this agrcément; provided further that no such altcration
or modification shall be effective as to any land of the State of How Hexico

as to the rate of prospeccting and devalopment in the absence of the speocific
viritten approval thereof by the Commissionsr and as to any lands of the Sgate

of New Mexico or privatcly-owned lands subject Lo this agrsement as to the

-]




quantity and ratc of production in the absence of specific written approval
thercof by the Commission,

22, CONFLICT OF SUPERVISION: Neithsr the Unit Cperator nor the working

interest owners nor any of them shall be subject to any forfeiture, termina-
tion, or expiration of any rights hersunder or ﬁnder any leases or contracts
subject hereto, or té any penalty or liability for delay or‘failure in whole
or in part to comply therewith to the extent that the said Unit Operator,
working intercst owrecrs or any of them are hinderasd, delazycd, or preventcd
from complying there;ith by reason of fazilure of tha Unit Operator to obtain
with the exercise of due diligence the concurrence of the representatives

of the United States and the reprcscﬁtatives of the State of New lexico in ang
about any matters or thing conccerning which it is requifed herein that such
concurrence be obtained. The narties hcereto, including the Commission,

agree that all powers and authority vested in the Commission in and by any pro-

visions of this contract are vested in the Commission a2nd shall be cxercised

by it pursuant to the provisions of the laws of the State of Hew Mexico and

subject in any case to appcal or judicial review as may now or hereafter

be provided by laws of the State of New Mexico,

5, APPEARAKCES: Unit Operator shall, after notice to other varties
affectad, have the right to appear for or on behalf of any and all interests
affected hercby before the Departmont of the Interior and to-appeal from orders
issﬁed undcr ths regulations of said Dspartrent or to anply for relief from
any of said regulations or in any vrroccedings relative Lg opcrations before
the Department of the Intcrior or any other lsogally constituted authority;
provided, however, that any cther interested party shall 2lso have the right
at his own expensc to be heard in any such procceding,

24. MNOTICES: All notices, demands or stapemcnts required hersunder
to be given or rendered to the parhies,hcreto shali“be dezmed fully given if
given in writing and perscnally delivered to the varty or sent by postpaid
registered mail, addressed to Such'pnrty or'parties at their.respective

addresses set forth in comnection with the signatures hereto or to the ratifi-

“cation or conscnt hercof or to such othor address as any such party may have

furnished in writing to party sending the notice, demznd or statement.,
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25, NO WAIVER OF CRRTAIN RIGITS: HNothing in this agroement contained

shall be construced as a waiver by any party hereto of the right to asscrt
any lcgal or constitutional right or dufense as to the validity or’invalidity
of any law of the State wherein said.unitizéd lands arc located, or of the
Unitnd States, or régulations issued thereunder in any way affecting such
party, or as a waiver by any such partyvof épy right bcoyond his or its

authority to waive.

26, UNAVOIDABLE DELAY$ All obligations under this agrecoment requir-

ing the Unit Operator to commence or continuc drilling or to operate on or
produce unitized substances from any of the lands covered by this agrcement

shall be suspended while, but bnly so long as, the Unit QOperator despite the

‘exercisc of due carc and diligence is preventcd from complying with such

obligations, in whole or in part, by strikes, acls of God, Fecderal, Statc,
or municipal luw or agenciszs, unavoidable accidents, uncontrollable delays in
transportatioﬁ, inébility to obtain nccessary materials in open market, or
other matters beyond the reasonable control of the Unit Operator whether

similar to matters hercin enumsrated or not.,

27, FAIR EMPLOYNENT: The Unit COperator shall not discriminate
against 2ny employeec or applicant for employment becausc of racc, creed, color,
or national origin, and an identical provision shall be incornorated in 2ll
sub-contracts.

28, L0OSS OF TITIE: In the event title to any tract of unitized land

or substantizl interest thercin shall fail and ths true owner cannot be
induced to join this unit agrcemnt, so that such tract is not committed to
this unit agrcement, or the operation thar:of hercunder bzconcs imprac%ical
as a result thercof, such tract may be eliminated from the unitized arca and
there shall be such readjustment of futurc costs and bencfits as may be
required on account of th> loss of said acraég:. In thz cvenl of a disputc as
to title as to any royalty, wiorking, or other interests subjeet thercto, the
Unit C@erator may withheld payment or delivery on account thercof without
liability for intecrcst until the dispute is finally settlcd: provided, that,
as to Federal and Statc land or leases, no payments of funds duc the United
States or the State of Now lexico shall be¢ withheld, but such funds shall be

deposited with the Bureau of Land lanagement or as directed by the Supervisor
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and with the Commissioner of Public Lands of the Statc of New Mexico,  ros-
pectively, to be held as ﬁnearned moncy pending final scttlement of the title
dispute, and then aoplied és carned or returnsd in accordance with sgch final
settlement,

Unit Operator as such is relieved from any responsibility for any

defect or failurc of any title hercunder.

29, NON;JOINDER’AND SUBSEQUENT JOINDER: If the owner of any sub-
stantial interest in a tract within the unit area fails or refuscs to sub-
sdribc or cdnsent to this agreamsnt, the'workinp intercst owner in that
tract may withdraw said tract from this agreemént by notice to the Director,
the Commissioner, the the Unit Jperator prior to the approval of this agreo-
ment by the Director and” the Commissioner. Any oil or gas intercsts in lands
within the unit areca not committed hercto prior to submission of this agree-
ment for final approval may thsreafter bz committed hcereto by the owner or
ovmers of such rights subscribing or consenting to this agreement and, if
such owner is a2lso 2 working interest owﬁer,‘by subscribing to the Unit

Operating Agreement. It is understood and agreed, however, that after opera-

tions are commenced hercunder, the right of subscquent joinder, as provided

in this section, by a working interest owner is subject to such requirements,
if any, pertaining to such joinder, as may be provided for in the Unit Operﬁ—
ting Agreement, and it is also understood and agreed that after discovery

of unitized substances in paying quantities hereunder, 2 subscquent joinder‘
by a non-working interest owner must be conscntced to by the wbrking interest
owner resﬁonsible for the payment of any bencfits that may accrue hereunder
in behélf of such non—worﬁing interest. A subsciuent joinder shall be
effective as of the first day of the month following the filing with the
Supervisor and the Commissioncr of duly sxecuted counterparts of all or any
papars nececssary to establish effective commitment of any tract to this agree-~
ment unless objection to such joinder is duly made within 60 days by the
Director or Commissionar,

%0, CGOUNTERPARTS: This agreement may be exzecuted in any number of

counter parts no onc of which needs to bz executed by all parties or may be
ratificd or consentecd to by separate instrumcnt in writing spccifically

referring hereto and shall be binding upon all those partics who have execcuted
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_such 2 counterpart, ratification, or conscnt hercto with the same force and

effect zs if 211 such partics had siesnced the same documant and regardless of
whether or not it is cxccuted by 21l othcr parties owning or clwimfng an
interest in the lands within the above-describsd unit area,

31, SURRZNDFR: Duriné the life of this egresment, no rignt to
surrender any lense or operating agreement reserved in any such instrument

shall be exercised as to any lands within a participating area established

~pursvant to this agreement. There shall be no restriction on the riasht to

surrender any leass or operating agreement embracing nonparticinating lands
if that right is reserved in such instrument, subject, however, to the condi-
tions hercinafter prescribed: (a) if 2 leasc or portion ther:sof cmbracing
nonparticipating lands is terminated ns a result of 2 surrender to the lessor
such lands shall not be deemed committed to this agrcemcut unless and until
such lands are recommitted hercto by on apgreement viith the Unit Operator;
(b) if operating rights are surrcendered to a lesscz said lesscs shall have
tha richt to becomc é party to a unit accounting agreement with the Unit
Oﬁéfétor, effcctive as of the date of such surrender, or ﬁay with the consent
of the lessor withdraw such lease from the unit agrcement and operate such
lease independently but in accord with the conservation provisions of the
unit égreement, provided, that if neither of these alternatives is adopted
within a period of six mbnihs following the effective date of surrender, the
lease shall automatically terminatce as to ﬁhe lands remaining in the unit area,
52, TAXES: The working interest owners shall render and pay for
their account and the account of the royalty owners 211 valid taxes on or
measured by the unitized substonces in and under or that may bs vroduced,
gathered and sold from the land subjact to this contract after the effective.
date of this agrecment, or upon the nrocceds or net procecds derived there-
from. The working interest owners on cach tract shall and may charge the
proper proportion of said taxes to the royalty owners having interests in said
tract, and may currenily retain én& deduct sufficient of the unitized sub-
stances or derivative prddﬁéts, ofvnct procecds thercof from the allocated
share of zach royalty owner to‘secure reimburscment for the taxes so naid.
No such taxeé shall be charged te the United States or the Stat. of Iaw Mexico
or toany léssor who has aréontréct“ﬁith gis lessee which requircs the lessce

to pay such taxes,




33, NO PARTNERSHIP: It is expressly agrsed that the relation of the

parties hereto is that of independont contractors and nothing in this agrce-
ment containad, cxoressed or implicd, nor any operations conducted hercunder,
shall create or be dzemed to have created a partnership or association between,

the partics herzto or any of thm.

IN WITNESS YHEREOF, the pafties hereto have coused this agrecment to
be exccuted and have set oppositc thoir resncctive names the date of execution.

UNTT OPZRATOR AND JORXING INTEREST J.KER
STANCLIND OIL AND GAS COMPANY

ATT? DATE:
(a_&_&,l__ —3, 5/ By
Assistant Sccretary c,-Pr\,s 1d\,nt.
WORKIKG INTEREST O’.{NL,RS
ATTEST: DATE:

KUTZ CANON OIL & GAS CO.

WMM% 7251 w_ ML e

Assistant Sccretary Vaee~President

Address: 2o ¢4 .S- jﬂzﬂ%
M

¢

ATTEST: | T Kotz ;)/__-45_/3 Tesl L ¥

WM 227 W&/

Scerctary ‘ Présrdent

Address: 2/o ¢¢ S 2a -

)
DATE: EL PASO WWAW
$-6-5/ By _M—/)%//

ATTF.‘.ST: W Vice President

Asalstant Secratary

Address: 1010 Bassett Tower
El Paso, Texas
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SORKING IaTHisST OLHERS

Address:

VWILOTERN MNMavimar o an o apANY

Address : Seeirany QUG 8 1951 ﬂ

% J. V. COWAN, VICE PRESIDENT

: /v‘oacnnf Tex s
¢ - Address:

BYRD-FROST. INC,

Addrewma T s,'.xé Juué o 1851 BIG CHIEF WESTERN DRILLING CORP.

Address:

Cd oo }
W 925! M% R

Adaress:
JW—IOWER—PE‘RG&E&M. : “BUILDING™

' Address: ' AS ) | : st
3 e *GWEH PETRGEEUNT BUILDTNG : e

vaross: DALLAS. TEXAS
J 7

SOUTHERN UNION GAS CO.

Address: /)sz M&%

/@féué’m PR '
& e @\Ag

/p < A«L)’@L A

Address: /s Y /34 Zz:;
,0~¢1él£4p& b s

G TN e

Address /5_2,44”2& 2L 7 ,Y
¥

_f Efvo /~2§19

Address:

Address:
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Address:

ROYALTY INTERNLT OWHERS

Address:

Address:

Aadress:

address:_

Address:

Address:

Address:

Address:

Address:

Address:

Address:

Address:

Address:

Address:

Address:

Address:

Address:

Address:

Address:

Address:

Address:

Address:
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STATE OF (Zunls /'..;@(,M)j
COUNTY OF sib(x i

On this 3 wdaj of YNetes s 1937/, before me appeared
o , to r?f"personally known, who, belng, by me duly

»sworn, did say uhat he is. ¥he ﬁ“g Preoldent of —i )
ey Z A4 déﬁlux ey 1 /‘od«é] s L g et a cp
: and that the seal affixed to said instrument is the corpox‘ate se@l of sald corporation,
: and that said instrument was signed and sealed in behalf of saa.d _gorporation by

auvthority of its Board of Directors, and said St (\ N DN L
‘ acknowledged said instrument to be the free act and deed of said corporation. /1
Given under my hand and notarial seal this J ~ day of ‘77)6?,&/ 3 19:_)_?.
My C -~ o -
z%f e i%%&o#%ﬁse%ptember 30, 1951 N P S
X Ot L Al Ly /‘f
! WNotary Public / ,

| ‘. STATE OF %——m,l,g

4./ COUNTY OF )
O is 7@\day of s 19/, before me appeared
d. L QM 7, to/me personally known, who, being by me duly
sworn, did say t he, is /t}le // Pwm P
490 o,

N AL AT
and that the seal affi to said instrument is the corporate seal of said corporation,

i i and that said instrument was signed and sealed in behalf d corporation by
\ ;; authority of its Board of Birectors, and said ‘g %

\
0

acknowledged said instrument to be the free act and deed of said cbrporation.

- : Given under my hand and notarial seal this 'y%day of Q,{,‘,Z(L s 19_{'_/.
“ ‘- My Commission expires o / ! i ; 77

. ) = j - ] rd /. .
| : e M . /lay =z M
\ _ : In /= 1983 Notary Public 7/

] ’ / o 1
: STATE OF @M ) o |
A COUNTY OF _o23 p o < rent)
’ #,0n_this Zd‘ day of (} ,(/,z, » 1947, before me appeared
% é s to pérsonally known, who, being by me duly
sworn, did say ’dhjt he is the// esident

and that the seal affixed to sai mstrument is the corporate sea] of said corporation,
and that said instr t was-signed and sealed in behalf s corporation by
authority of its Board of UJirectors, and said C'(, P g /S
acknowledged said instrwnent to be the free act and deed of said co{poratlon.

Given under my hand and notarial seal this Z% day of SZ,(,«/& s 1947

/
My Commission expires: ?7,« ;j/
AN S
/f\ aed /=) Gas “A,,;fw L %

STATE OF_Jogttar. y ¥
COUNTY OF /"Q//;M )

is ay of , 19,5/, vefore me appeared
; to me personally }movmhww being by, e duly

sSWorn ¢ ¢ T say/z;hat he is thp Vga President of
Fag’

: and that the seal aff@(ed to sald mstrument is. the corporate seal of said corporation,

and that said instrumeni was signed and sealed in behal /of said 1 /rdt,mn by
authority of its Board of Birectors, and said /%

acknowledged said instrument to he the free ac* and deed oi‘ uall corporatlou.

7 .
Given under my hand and notar131 seal this é daJ of _//&f,w// y 1957/

; My Commission expires: v / g
4 ) \:%{ / -\ /éj,aav

' ,(.Z/l/nf. // LTS3 Notar;,f x’ubh(y
//

{ ‘ (New Mexico)
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STATE OF Terss )
COUNTY OF /74K €45 )

\7‘ On hlS Mdaj of g/c/?gpyl 1957, before me appeared

V me personally known, who, being by me duly

sworn, did say that ‘he is the @ President of
WESTERN NATURAL GAS COMPANY

and that the seal affixed to said instrument is the corporate seal of said corporatlon,

and that said instrument was signed and sealed 1\17)) cha of saa.d corporation by

auvthority of its Board of Directors, and said ']

ackno.;ledg,ed said instrument to be the free act and aeed of sam corporation,

Given under my hand and notarlal seal this f ~ " day of /4 (/%) U,SD/ 3 19,{/.
(&%

My Cc
My Commission expu*es RCEERT,E. JINKS

Notery Public in and for baris County. Texas
#y Coinmissicn Expires June 1, 1953

STATE OF W )

COUNTY W
On this /5 y of ‘ s 1951 before me appeared ﬁ&,«/é/

7/1/0-/14 me personally Mnovm, yho, beifg by me
sworn, did say that he is thefz lﬁé ¢~ President of / J f?‘/\,o—(j :

and that the seal affixed to oald 1.x'=.trument is the corporate seal of said corporatlon,

and that said instrument was sig gned and sealed tehalf/ of swtlon by -
authority of its Board of Jirectors, and said:

acknowledged said instrument to be the free adi/and deed said corporation,

Given under my hand and notarial seal this __/_ d 7 of ﬂw_,q . s 19_3_./‘

¥y Commission expires: aL ‘
NAOMA VILLIAMS %&W\«) %L/MLW !
§

Notary Public, Da”as County, Texas . Notary FPublic

L

‘ »My Commission Szpires June 1, 1903
Y OF
M

On thlsﬁg_féay of 93 e s 19.57 before me appeared ,(//0/9{24«_/?,
" +

2 o me personally known, who, being oy me duly
SWOrn, Qld say that he is the . President. of
—BIG CHIEF WESTERN DRILLING cogp
and that the seal afflred 1o salu 1nstrument is the corporate seal of said corporation,
and that said instrument was signed and sealed in behalf of jiigycorpor tion by
authority of its Board ‘of uJirectors, and said A44z,ééig
acknowledged said instrument to be the free act dnd deed of said corpor&tion.

Given under my hand and notarial seal this 29 %ay of T ot s 19_11:’/
My Commission expires: <
TP 2L . - tiotary Public

sTATE OF I AALad
COUNTY. OF 2 2700 4 4 g)

: ’;§ this LZ)_ day of ')({,Q/é/l’ ‘.19 5/ before me appeared %/

/Lo me personally known, who, being by me duly

, did say that he 15 the 14‘“_ Pre*ndent of -FQUR GQR !ERS 8” GBRP
]

and that the seal aff:_xed to sald 1nstrumont is the corporate seal of said corp ora’clon,
and that said 1nstrument was ' slgned and sealed in alf‘ of sa j gorppration bJ
authority of its Board of Dlreotors ; and said _,LéZd/o\k\

acknowledged said instrument uO be the free act and deed of said wu.

Given under my »hand‘ and ”"notar'ial seal this / Q day of g , 195 / )
- 7 )
¥y Commission exg;a@gg o — | j R
NAO“ e (‘»y\i 4 Texa§ § % r M
Motery P9 17 7 0,198 : Notary Public
by Comumisaod .
{New Mexico) : /
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STATE OF )
COUNTY OF __ DAILAB )

On this gpen day of W—_’ 198y, , before me appeared
J. G, Beid to me personally known, who, being by me duly
sworn, did say that he is the m_ President of __

and that the seal aff‘lxedto sald 1ns’crument 1s the corporate seal of said corporatlon,
and that said instrument was signed and sealed in behalf of said corporation by
authority of its Board of Jirectors, and said

acknowledged said instrument to be the free act and deed of said corporation,

Given under my hand and notarial seal this @7¢h day of Geptaabap  , 19w1.

My Commission expires: j
Juneds 19 fotaxy Public
STATE OF,

COUNTY OF m‘ - ) /
On this Qfeh day of w s 198) , before me appeared

3« Go Baid , to me per“onc:ll)r knovm, who, being by me duly
sworn, did say that he is the ¥ic¢ President of
Astes 041 & Oap

and that the seal afflxed To said instrument is the corporate seal of said corporation,
and that said instrument was signed and sealed in behalf of saJ.d corporation by

-authority of its Board of Jirectors, and said . . §s Heid

acknowledged said instrument to be the free act and deed of said corporation.

- Given under my hand and notarial seal this STtk day of Septenber » 198},
¥y Commission expires: | 7}7 /
) . ANl
Juase 1, 1953 ’ /Notary Public
STATE OF  TRAAS )

COUNTY OF  DPAIAB )
On this mday of Bugtade® |, 19%) , before me appeared

: -, to me personallv known, who, being oy me duly
sworn, d_1d say that he 1is the President of

and that the seal affixed to6 said instrument is the corporate seal of said corporation,
and that said instrument was signed and sealed in behalf of said corporation by
authorlty of its Board of Virectors, and said

acknov-ledged said instrument to be the free act and deed of gald corporation,

Given under my hand and notarial seal this I day of Seplesher ’ 18‘2}
My Conmission expires: ‘
o ‘ : QoAMA %Mﬂ
) &1 1953 ' ‘ Hotary Public

STATE OF  SHEAS )
COUNTY OF — BRIEAD )

On th?i's a?m!ia:,r or Heghmaer ’ 1993 ; before we appeared

, to me parsonally known, who, being by me duly

sworn, did say that h is the - Iresxdent of
i’m T Coseany

and that the seal affixed to soul ;nqtrw\xont ig the corporate seal of said corporation,

“and that said inslrument was signed and sealed in behalf gf' said corporation by

authority of its Board of Directorsy and said
ar‘knowledbed said instrument to be the free act and deed of said corporatio:n,

' Given.under my hand and notarial seal this m day of ﬂlptm > 1951

My CommissiOn expires:
o Sk » Hotary Public

(New Mexico)
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STATZ OF JM/ )
COURTY © ‘KQ*’@*’ —M

On thlu _igi_day of rﬁzg;é:fr s 19;%{, before me personally appgeared
~___e_. (9‘/\—«6"‘—

to me known to be the person ___described in and wh
foregoing instrument, and acknowledged to me that 7
free act and deed.

GIVEN UNOER Y HANYD AND SEal OF OFFICE, this

¥y Commission expires:
NAOMA WILt1AMS

No!my Publtiz, Daty og sunty, Texag
Tty Lommu...on Yipires June 1, 1963
STATE OF
)

COUNTY OF )

executed and delivered t
executed the same as 7<J\)¢

/3 day of __ . 195/,

N @ ooy Midliant

Notary Pub;lc

On this day of - y 19, before me personally appeared

to me known to be the person __ described in and who
foreg01ng instrument, and acknowledged to me that -
free act and deed.

executed andvdelivered the
executed the same as

GIVEN UNDER mf HAND AND SEAL OF OFFICE, this ___day of I VA

iy Commission expires:
Hotary Public
STAT® OF )
)

COUNTY OF )

On this day of s, 19 , before me personally appeared
to me kinown to be the person - described in and who executed and deliverod the

foregoing instrument, and acknowledged to me that
free act and deed.

executed the same as

——

GIV <N UNDER Y HAND aND SEAL OF OFFICE, this day of s 19 .

¥y Commission expires:

Notary Public

STATE OF )
)
COUNTY OF ) : 4
On this day of ‘ s 19 , before me personally appeared

to me known to be the person desoribed in and who
foregoing instrument, and acknowlodged to e that
free act and deed,

GIVEWN UNOER Y HAWD s¥p SEAL OF OFFICH, this

My Commission expires:

executed and Jelivered the

executed the same as

___ day of _ . y 19 .

Totary Fublic

STATE OF )
COunTY OF )

On this day of 519 , vefore me personally appeared
to me knovn to be the person __ described in and who executed and delivered the

foregoing instrument, and acknowledged to me that
free act and deed, 1

GIVEd UNDER BY HaND aid SEAL OF OFFICE, this day of s 19

My Commission expires:

(Hew Hexico)

executed the same as ___

< Wotary Public
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EXHIBIT "B
SCHEDULE SHOWING THE PERCENTAGE. AND KIND OF OWNERSHIP OF OIL AND
GAS INTERESTS IN ALL LAND IN THE ANGELS PEAX UNIT AGREEMENT

TRACT DESCRIPTION NO. OF SERIAL NO. LANDOI'NERS RECORD OWNER OF OVERRIDING ROYALTY WORKING INTEREST OWNER
NC. OF LAND ACRZ (Santa Fe & LEASE OR APPLI- OWNERS . & “ PERCENT- UNDER OPTION AGREEMENT,
except as  PERCENTAGE CATION AGE OF INTEREST 'OPERATING AGREEMENT, LEASE
otherwise OF ROYALTY OR ASSIGNMENT .ND PERCENT-
shown) AGE OF INTEREST
AND DATE
OF LEASE
T28N~-R10W
loiia Sec. 32-NW/4, SVW/4 Si/4 SE/4 850,00 046563 USh 123% Fred Feasel Nene Stanolind (1/2) 43,7500
” Sec. 33-8E/4 12~-31-38 ‘ Byrd-Frost (3/16) 16,4063 .
Sec. 34-NW/4, and SE/4 _ Western Nat.Gas (1/4 0il)oy 8750
T27N-RLOW : : El Paso Nat,Gas (1/4 gas) " ° _
Sec. 2-S/2 NE/4, N/2 SW/4, , A P, B, English (1/16) 5.4687
SW/a §'//4 :
B. Secs 3~Lot 1 360.68 : Fred Feasel None Kutz Canon 87.5C00
T28N~-RLOW , ,
Sec. 32-3W/4
‘Sec. 34-5/4
C. T27N-R10W : _ :
Sec, 2-Lots 3, 4, S/2 Nw/4, 681,38 Fred Feasel Nonesx Kutz Canon 87,5000%
SE/4, SE/4 SW/4 :
T28N~R10W , Kutz Canon - 3% Stanolind (1/2). 42 ,25005¢
“Sec. 35-NE/4 (Plus 0il Payment Byrd-Frost (3/16) 15,8437
Sec. 34-NE/4 of $20.00 per acre El Paso Nat.Gas (1/4) 21,1250
_ , out of 1/8 of 7/8) P. B. English (1/16) 542813

411 rights below the Mesa Verde.
Rights between the base of the Pictured Cliffs and the base cf the Mesa Verde.
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YORKING INTEREST OWNER

DESCRIPTION NO., CF SERILL NO. LINDO.NERS RECORD ONER OF OVERRIDING ROY.LLIY NG
OF LAND A4CRES (Santa Fe & 1E.SE OR 4PPLI- ONINERS & PERCENT- UNDER OPTION ..GREEMENT,
except as  PERCENT..CE C.TION AGE OF INTEREST OPER..TING .GREEMENT, LE.SE
otherwise OF ROY.LIY OR .[SSIGNMENT ..ND PSRCENT-
shovm) AGE OF INTEREST
AND DATE
OF LE.SE |
. D. TR8N-R10W 350.00 , Fred Feasel Fred Feasel - 73% Stanolind (1/2) 40,0000 M
( Sec. %2~N/2 SE/4, SE/4 SE/4, , , Byrd-Frost (3/16) 15.0000
A E/2 Sii/4 SE/4, vestern Nat.Cas (1/4 o0il),, na00 |
Wi/4 Sii/4 SE/4 El Paso Nat.Gas (1/4 gas)™* |
Sec. 33-Ni/4, SE/4 Si/4 P.'B. English (1/16) 5.0000 |
E. Sec. 32-NE/4 160,00 Fred Feasel Fred Feasel - qwaw* Kutz Canon 80,0000
Kutz Canon - 3% ‘Stanolind (1/2) 38 . 5000%
(Plus Oil Payment Byrd-Frost (3/18) 1444375
cf $20,00 per acre E1l Paso Nat,Gas (1/4) 19.2500%+
out of 1/8 of 7/8) P. B. Englisa (1/18) 4,81 25
F. Sec. 33-N/2 Su/4, Si./4 SW/4 120.00 Fred Feasel Fred Feasel - 7% Kutz Canon 80,0000
Re TREN-R11%
Sec., 12-Lot 1, SE/4 SE/4 .. 543,19 047017-B USA 123% angels Peak 0il Co. None sngels Peak 875000
AH Sce. 15-E/2 E/2 11~15-35 :
: Sec. R4-E/2 E/R
Sec. 25~-E/2 E/2 - |
. |
Sec, 25-5/2 SE/4 80,00 047020-B USi 1234 Congress 0Oil Co, Nene Cengress 87,5000
5-11-31 ,
s 411 rights bel:w the Mesa Verde.

#% Rights between the base cf the Pictured Cliffs and the base of the Mesa Verde.

- 2 -
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TRACT DESCRIPTION NO. OF SERIAL NO.  LANDOWNERS RECORD OWNER OF OVERRIDING ROYALTY WORKING INTEREST OWNER

NO, - QF LAND . ACRES (Santa Fe o & LSASE OR APPLI- OWNERS & PERCENT- UNDER OPTION bowmmzmzeu”
except as PERCENTAGE CATION AGE OF INTEREST OPZRATING AGREEMENT, LEASE
otherwisge OF ROYALTY ‘ . OR ASSIGNMENT AND PERCENI-
shown) _ AGE OF INTEREST ,
. AND DATE | _ 2 |
OF LEASE v
4.A.  T2BN-RION | v o -
Sec. 20-SE/L 160.00 047039-4 UsA 5% Kutz Canon Cil  Alta Day Lachman 73%%x Kutz Canon © 80.0000%
8-22-39 aend Gas Company Kutz Caron 3%%%.  Stanolind (1/2) 38, 5000
(Plus 0il Fayment Byrd-Frost (3/16) 1 A3T75%%
of $20.00 per acre El Paso Nat. Gas (1/4)  19.2500%x
out of 1/8 of 7/8) P. B. English (1/16) L, 8L25%%
B.  T28N-R1OW e
Sec. 20-E/2 NW/4, SW/4 Ni/4, 160.00 Kutz Canon 0il Alta Day Lachman 7%~ Kutz Canon - 80.0900
SW/L Si/l and Gas Company _ .
C. Sec. 20-NE/4, N/2 SW/4, 280.00 Kutz Canon 0il Alta Day Lachman 73% ~ Stanolind (1/2) 40,0000
SE/4 SW/4 and Gas Company western Nat.Gas(1/4 oil) o5 1nyq
: : - El Paso Nat.Gas(1/4 gas) <"

. | Byrd-Frost (3/16) 15.0000
. P. B. English (1/16) 5.0000
5.h. Sec. 7-Lots 1,2, S/2 SE/L 696.11 047039-B USA 1234  Kutz Canon 0il Alta Day Lachman 23% mdmuowwu@ (1/2) . 42,5000 -

Sec. 8-Lots 3,4, S/2 SW/4 9-19-50 and Gas Company Western Nat.Gas(1l/4 oil) 21. 2500
Sec. 17-MW/4, SE/4 El Paso Net.Ges(l/4 gas) “** ot
Sec. 18-N/2 SE/4, SE/4 SE/4 Byrd-Frost (3/16) - 15.9375
: | - P. B. English (1/16) 5.3125
B. = Sec. 8Lots 1,2, S/2 SE/4 287.74 Kutz Canon 0il Alta Day Lachman 28%§; Xutz Canon _ 85.0000%
Sec. 17-SW/4 and Gas Company .
/ Kutz Canon 3%x Stanolind Aw\wvmv ww.wwwmwm
(Plus 0il Payment Byrd-Frost (3/1 .
of $20.00 per acre El Paso Nat.Gas (1/4) 20.5500%%
out of 1/8 of 7/8) P. B. English (1/16) 5.1 250%%

% All rights below the Mesa Verde
#% Rights between the base of the Pictured Cliffs and the base of the Mesa Verde
-3 -




OVERRIDING., ROY.LLTY

VORKING INTERZST O'NER

TRACT DESCRIPTION ~ NO. OF SERL.L NO. L.NDOUNERS RECORD OVNER OF
NO. OF L.ND ACRES (Santa Fe & IE.SE OR APPLI- OWNERS & PERCENT- ' UNDER OPTION '..GREEMENT,
except as  PERCENT..GE C.TION ~4GE OF INTEREST OPER..TING ..GREEMENT, LE.SE
otherwise OR ROY.LTY \ OR ..SSIGNMENT ..ND PERCENT-
shown) .,GE OF INTEREST
/ND D.TE
OF L3.SE
C. Sec. 17-NE/f4 360,00 Kutz Canon 0il .ta Dey Lachman 23%  Kutz Canon 8540000
Sec. 18-NE/4 and Gas Company
Sec. 20-Ni/4 NUi/4
6. Sec. 7-Lots 3, 4, 5, SE/4 S\if4 497,86 047039-C  US.. 123% Congress Oil Co. Reese P, Fullerton & Congress Oil Co. 795000
Sec. 18-Lots 1, 2, 3, 4, B/2 Vi/2, 8-22-39 ;lta Dey Lachman 23 , :
Si/4 SEf4 Kutz Canon 55%
T Sec. 19-Lots 1, 2, 3, B/2 N//4 566,52 065546~  US. 5% E. H. Nevman Nick Brink, et al 73% .iztec 87,5000
NE/4 Sii/4, E/2 10-26-38
8. Sec. 19-Lot 4, SE/4 Si/4 484,59 065546-B  US.. 123% E. H. Newman ~None Aztec 87,5000
Sec. 29-SE/4 NE/4, S.i/4 SE/4 10-26~36 ,
Ni/4 Sii/a
Sec. 30-N/2 N/2, N.i/4 SE/4
Sec, 31-NVi/4 NE/4, NE/4 SE/4
9. Sec. 29-N/2 NW/4, SE/4 Ni/4 200.00 077084 US.. 123% aztec 0il and Gas Co. San Juan Basin Pool 2% aztec 85,0000
N/2 NE/4 . 11~1~46 Re Be. Beamon 1/4 of 1%
R. Ae Johnson 1/4 of 1%
10. Sec. 26~ii/2 640,00 077085 USA 12%% Delhi Oil Corpcration San Juan Basin Pool 2% Delhi 0ii Corporation  77.0117
Sec. 35-N/2 9-1-47 C. H. Nye 1/4 of 1%

T e PR T,

Gladys Watford 65%

R. E. Beamon 1412/2048 of 1%
E. R. Richardson 580/2048 of 1%
ircher Romero 200/2048 of 1%
R. L. Johnson 1280/2048 of 1% .
Carl Porterfield S00/2048 of 1%
E. 7. Ingram 100/2048 of 1%

e [ .
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TRACT DESCRIPTICN NO. OF SERIAL NO. LANDOWRZRS RECORD OukER. OF OVERRIDING ROYALTY WORKING INTEREST OWNiR
XNO. OF LAND ACRES - (Santa Fe & LEASE OR aAPPLI- OWNERS & PERCENT- UNDER OPTION AGRZEMENT,
: except as PERCENTAGE CATION AGE OF INTEREST OPERATING AGRE:MENT, LEASE
otherwise OF RCYALTY OR ASSIGNMENT AND PE]CENT-
shown) AGE OF INTEREST
AND DATE ) ‘
OF LEASE \ g
T28N-R10W 240.00 077315 USA 1244 Starolind Oil and Gas None Stanolind (1/2) 43,7500
Sec. 31-NE/4 NE/4, S/2 NE/4, 2-1-45 Western Natural Gas Wwestern Nat. Gas (1/4 0il) 5y @744
. N\W/4 SE/Ly S/2 SE/4 Byrd-Frost, Inc. El Paso Nat. Gas (1/4 gas)
, Byrd-Frost (3/16) 16.4062
P. B. English (1/16) 5.4688
12.A4  T27N-RIOW . N ,
Sec. 10-SW/4 1240.00 077323 USA 124% Stanolind Eva E. Martin - 124% Stanolind 37.5000
Sec. 11-SW/4, SW/4 SE/L, N/2 SE/4 2-1-45 Four Corners Four Corners . 37.500C
Sec. 13~-SW/4
Sec. [L4~-NE/4, SW/4
Sec. (15-NE/4, SW/4 .
B. Sec. 10-ME/4 240,00 Four Corners Eva E. Martin - 12}% Four Corners 75.0000
Sec. 13-8/2 NW/4
3.4, <Sec. 3~Lots 3,4, S/2 Ni/4, 1241.52 077382 US4 124% R. P. Hargrave R. P. Hargrave 28~  Stanolind (1/2) . 42,7500
SE/L , 1-1-44 Western Nat.Gas (1/4 owwv 21.3750
Sec. 4~Lot 4, S/2 Wi/4, SB/L El Paso Nat.Gas (1/4 gas)
‘Sec. 9-N/4, SE/L Byrd-Frost (3/16) 16.0313
Sec.16-MW/4, SE/4 P. B. English (1/16) 5.3437
B. Sec. 3Lot 2, S/2 NE/4, SW/l 921.49 R. P. Bargrave R. P. Hargrave 2% “~ Kutz Canon 35.5000
Sec. A-Lots 1,2,S5/2 KE/4, SW/L
Sec. 9-SW/4
Sec.16-SW/4

e




H.w,.wom, DESCRIPTION NO. OF SERIAL NO.  LANDOWNERS RECORD QWNER OF OVERRIDING ROYALTY WORKING INTEREST OWNiR

NC. OF LAND ~ ACRES (Santa Fe & LEASE OR APPLI- OWNERS & PERCENT- UNDER OPTION AGRESMEWT,
, . except as PERCENTAGE CATION AGE OF INTEREST CPERATING AGREEMENT, LEASE
otherwise OR ASSIGNMENT AND PERCENT-
shown) AGE OF INTERZST
AND DATE | ;
OF LEASE - - L el _
C. Sec. 9-NE/4 320.00 R. P. Hargrave R. P. Hergrave %%x ‘" Kutz Canon 85.5000%
Sec.16-NE/4 , _
. : . Kutz Canon 3%%* Stanolind (1/2) 41.2500%%
9 _ . (Plus 0il Payment Byrd-Frost (3/16) 15,4688%%
, of $20.00 ver acre El Paso (1/4) 20, 6250%x
out of 1/8 of 7/8) P. 3. English (1/16) 5.1562%%
D. Sec. 4-1ot 3 40.51 R, P. Hargrave R. P. Hargrave 2% - Kutz Canon (1/2) »N.Qmoo
_ . . Byrd-Frost (5/16) 26.7187

Western Nat.Gas (1/8 oil)

El Paso Nat.Ges (1/8 mmmvu.o.mmqm
' P. B. English (1/16) 5.3438
14..4. T28N-R10W
Sec. 21~NE/4 NE/L ” 40.00 077383 USA 123% to Kutz Deep Test Inc. Frances Cooper) v Kutz Deep Test 85. 5000%
1-1-44 32% sliding Hartman vw /1, of (Subject to USA sliding
scale F. J. Kaspar v) OL =f  royalty)
| . Wm. J.d. moogv.\.mwow
Jean Davidson )v
Yocum )1/8 of 2%
Dorothy Gholson)+~ each
Kutz Canon 3%%* - ‘Stanolind (1/2) 41,2500
(Plus 0il Payment Byrd-Frost (3/16) 15. 4688
of $20.00 per acre - El Paso (1/4) - 20.6250%%
: out of 1/8 of 7/8) P. B. Bnglish (1/16) . 5.1562%%
* All rights below the Mesa Verde. , (Subject to USA sliding
#% Rizhts between the base of the Pictured Cliffs and the base of the Mesa Verde. : royalty)

-6 -




TRACT DESCRIPTION XO. OF SERIAL NO.  LANDOWNERS RECORD OWNER OF OVERRIDING ROYALTY WORKING INTEREST OWNER
NQ. OF LAND ACRES (Sante Fe & LEASE OR APPLI- . OWNERS & PERCENT- UNDER OPTION LGREEMENT,
, except a8  PERCENTAGE CATION AGE OF INTEREST OPERATING 4GRERMENT, LZ.SE
otherwise OF ROYALTY OR ASSIGNMENT AND PERCENT-
shown) AGE OF INTEREST
AND DATE :
OF LEASE " . — —
B. T283-R10W
Sec. 21-W/2 NBE/4, SE/L NE/L 600.00 USA 124% Kutz Deep Test Inc. - Same as Tract 14.4. Kutz Deep Test 85. 5000%
Sec. 22-NB/4 _
' Sec. 27-NE/L Stenolind (1/2) 41. 2500%%
Sec. 28-NE// Byrd-Frost (3/16) 15. 4688%%
El Paso (1/4) 20.6250%%
P. B. English (1/16) 5,156
C.  T28N-RICOW _ :
. Sec. 21-NW/4, SE/4L 1200.00 USA 123% Kubtz Deep Test Inc. Frances Cooper Hartman Stanolind (1/2) 42,7500
Sec. 22-£/2 Wi/4, SE/4 | : 1/4 of 2 Western Nat.Gas (1/4 0il) 5y gnsy
Sec. 27-NW/L, SE/L F. J. Kaspar El Paso Nat.Gas (1/4 gas) <7'
Sec. 2B-XW/4, SE/4 1/4 of 2% Byrd-Frost (3/16) 16.0313
Wm. J. 4. Scobt P. B. Epglish (1/26) 5.3437
Y4 of %
Jean Davidson Yocum
‘ 1/8 of 2%
Dorothy Gholson
1/8 of 2%
D. Sec. 22-N/2 NW/i 80.00 US4 124% to Kutz Deep Test Inc. Same as Tract 14.C. Stanolind (1/2) . 42,7500
- 32% sliding ; Western Nat.Gas (1/4 oil) 21.3750
scale 21 Paso Nat.Gas (1/4 gas) <™
\ Byrd-Frost (3/16) 16.0312
P. B. English (1/16) . 3437
(Subject to USL sliding .
royalty) v
E. Sec. 21-SW/4 -.640.00 USa 124% Kutz Deep Test Inc. Same as Tract 14.C. Kutz Deen Test 87.5000
Sec. 27-SW/4: ,
Sec. 22-SW/4 %411 rights below the Mesa Verde. S
See. 28-SW/4 #%Rights between the base of the Pictured Cliffs and the base of the Mesa Verde.




TRACT DESCRIPTION NO. OF SERIAL NO. LANDOWNERS = RECORD OWNER OF OVERRIDING [tOYALTY WORKING INTEREST OWNER

XO. OF LAND ACRES (Santa Fe & "LEASE OR APPLI- OWNERS & PERCENT- UNDER -OPTION AGREEMENT ,
, - except as  PERCENTAGE CATION AGE OF INTEREST OPERATING AGREEJENT, LEASE
otherwise OF ROYALTY OR ASSIGNMENT AND PERCENT-
shown) A AGE OF INTSREST
AND DATE
QF LEASE
15.4. TR7N-R1OW | : ]
. Sec, 6-Lots 1,2,S/2-NE/L 160.51 owﬁumw USA 1237 Madeleine N. Galt Madeleine N. Galt 2%%x Xutz Canon 85.5000%
1-1-44 v
. S : Kutz Canon 3% . Stanolind (1/2) 41,2500
f : _ (Plus 0il Peyment Byrd-Frost (3/16) 15.L5688s
_ of $20.00 per acre El Paso (/L) 20.6250%x

out of 1/8 of 7/8) P. B. English (1/16) 5.15625%

B. T27N-R1OW

Sec. 1=SW/L v 325.89 _ _ Madeleine N, Galt iadeleine N. Galt 2% Xutz Canon - 85.5000
Sec. 6-Lots 6,7, E/2 SW/L . - , i
C. Sec. l-Lots 3,l, S/2 WW/L L86.13 ‘ siadeleine N. Galt  hadeleine . Galt 2%  Stanolind (1/2) 42.7500
Sec. 6-Lots 3,L,5, SE/L NW/k, Western Nat.Cas(l/L oil) o
SE/L : : El Paso Nat.Gas(1/L mmmvmw.wuw
Byrd-Frost (3/16) 16.0313

P, B. English (1/16) 5.3L37

16, Sec. 21-A11 640.00 - 077386 USA Hmwm ‘Q,m&mnowwnm 0il & Gas J. J. Hudson 19 tanolind (1/2) - L2.2500
1-7-LL 7 VWm. B. Hardie Edward J. Johnson. 2% Viestern Nat.Gas(1/L oil) . .

mz . " Byrd-Frost El Paso zmd.ommﬁw\r‘mmmvmw.wmmo

, Byrd-Frost (3/16) 15.8U38"

P. B, English Aw\wmv 5.2812

| 17. Sec. 2~-lots 1 and 2 L0i.26 077874 USA 123% Aztec Oil & CGas Co. Sunshine Reyalty Co. Aztec _ 85.0000
| Sec. 12-W/2 Ji-1-L8 _ 2%
w " Dorothy L. Hanks

1/2 of 1%

¢

* A1l rights below the ilesa Verde.
** Rights between the base of the Pictured Cliffs and the base of the Lesa Verde.

-8 -~
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TRACT DESCRIPTICON NG. OF SERIAL NO. IAKDOWNERS RECORD CulNER OF OVERRIDVING ROYALTY WORKING INTLREST o
XO. QF 1! zu ACRES (Santa Fe & LEASE OR APPLI- OiNERS & PERCENT- céuﬁm. OFTION AGRE A.m
A except as  PERCENTAGE CATION AGE OF INTEREST OFERATING AGREEME H..ermm
otherwise OF ROYALTY , OR mrm.wHQZw_rmz.H. IND muwwamzkl
showvm) AGE OF INTEREST
LND IATE
OF LgASE et —"
18, Sec. 7-E/2 ii/2, E/2 1 2080.00 077875 US4 12%% Stanolind 0il & Gas Pearl O. Pipkin 3% Stanolind (1/2) 42,2500
Sec. 8-£11 5-1-U46 western Natural Gas western Nat.Gas Am.ou.u.v 21.1250
Sec. 17-£11 . Byrd-Frost, Inc, El Faso Nat.Gas (jgas)
; Sec. 18-E/2 \ P, B, English Byrd-Frost (3/16) 15.8L37
P. B. English (1/16)  5.2813
19. Sec. §-Lots 1,2,3,L, 5/2 Z\m 1921. mw 077941 USA 12%% Stanolind 0il & Ges Note: O.i.R. inter- Stanolind (1/2) 42,2500
8/2 3-1-L48 Wm, B. Hardie ests shom on list western Nat,Gas Awouﬁ.v 20.6250
Sec. 20-411 Byrd-Frost, Inc. attached to last El Paso Nat.Gas (ggas)
Sec. 28-411: ‘ page of this exhibit Byrd-Frost (3/16) 25,8438
33% P.. B. English (1/16)  5.2812
20.4, -T27N-R1IOW _
Sec., 26-N/2, N/2 5/2, m\m 800,00 077951 USAh 123% . Stanolind (Uil & Gas = Jack Frost 1% Stanolind (1/2) 43.7500
m..\r 2-1-48 . Wm. B, Haerdie (to be borne western Nat.Gas Awou..u.v o
. Sec. mm..z:\wu N/2 Su/l . Byrd-Frost, Inc. Entirely by El Paso Nat.Gas (%gas) 21,8750
, Byrd-Frost, Inc.) Byrd-Frost (3/16) .
‘ Less 0.R.I. 15.L082
P. B. English (1/16) 5.h688
ﬁ B. Sec. 27-A11 640.00 - O77951-A"  USA 123 m Big Chief Jack Frost 1% ~ Stanolind S\S 43,7500
- A 2-1-L8 Western Drilling (4o be borne Byrd-Frost (3/15) 15,4062
. wm, B. Hardie Entirely by (less 1% 0.R.R.)
: Byrd Frost, Inc. Byrd-Frost, Inc.) Wiestern Nat.Gas fowwv 21.8750
£l Paso: Nat.Gas (5gas) “°°
P. B. English Aw\pmv 5.4688
21. Sec. 22-A11 1600.00 077952 USL 123% ‘Stanolind Oil & Gas - J. C. Gordon 1% . Stanolind (1/2) 1342500
Sec. 23-411 , 2-1-48 vm. B. Hardie Viestern Nat.Gas (§oil) 21.6250
Sec, 2L-li/2 Byrd-Frost, Inc. El Paso Nat,Gas (%gas) ~ °
Byrd-Frost (3/16) 16,2188
P. B. English (1/16) 5.14062
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TRACT DESCRIPTION NO. CF SERIAL NO. LANDOWNERS  RECORD OWNER OF OVERRIDING ROYALTY WORKING INTEJEST or.zmw
NO. OF LAND ACRES (Santa Fe & LE4SE OR APPLI-~ MNERS & PERCENT- UNDER - OPTION AGHEEMENT,
except as PERCENTAGE CATION AGE OF INTEREST OPERATING AGREEMENT, LEASE
otherwise OF ROYALTY OR ASSIGNMENT /ND PERCENT-
shom) ALGE OF INTEREST
AND DATE
OF LEASE
T 22, T28N-RLIW , -
-+ “Beec. 36°E/2 NE/L 80.00 078019 USA 1239 Potash Company Lucille H. Pipkin 5¢ Potash Company
3~1-48 of America of America 82.5000
{ 3. T29N-RIOW |
. “Sec, 30-Lot L 39.95 Smmmw Ush 1234 Tom Bolack None Tom Bolack 87.5000
2h. T28N-R10W v ;
: “Sec. 29=su/L NE/L, SW/L Sw/L, 56L.75 078715 USL 124 Byrd-Frost, Inc. San Juan Basin Pool 2% Stanolingd (1/2) 12,5000
E/2 sw/L, NW/L SE/L, 11-1-46 western Nat.GCas Aw oil) 21.2500
E/2 SE/L4 El Paso Nat.Gas (5 gas)
Sec. 3C-Lots 3,L, S/2 SE/L, R. A, Johnson et al. Byrd-Frost (3/16) 15.9375
NE/L SE/L, E/2 Sw/l 1/2 of 1% P. B. English (1/16) 5.3125
25. Sec. 35-5/2 320.00 079508 USA 1234 Delhi 0il Corp., San Juan Basin Pool 2% Belhi 0il Corporation . 74,5117
: 9-1-L7 . : C. H. Nye 1/k of 1%
R. E. Beamon 1412/20L48 of 1%
D. W. Johnson 23%
- E. R. Richardson 580/20L8 of 1%
A Archer Romero 200/20L8 of 1%
h C. A, Porterfield 500/2048 of 1%
R. 4. Johnson 1280/20L48 of 1%
E. W. Ingram 100/2048 of 1%
Gladys Watford 6i% of 7/8
26. T28N-R10W = :
Sec.30-Lot 2, SE/L ww/L, 202.3k 079583 USA 123g Stanolind 0il & Gas San Juan Basin Pool 2% Stanolind (x/2) . 412.5000
- md\a 2 NE/L v 11-1-L6 Wiestern Natural Gas G. T. Lackey 1/2 of 1% Vestern zmﬁ.owmﬁm 0il) 21:2500°
Sec. 29-SW/l, Nw/L Byrd-Frost, Inc. El Paso Nat.Gas(% gas) '
” Byrd-Frost (3/16) 15.9375
P. B. English (1/16)  5.31285




TRLCT DESCRIPTION NO. OF SERIAL NO. IANDOWNERS  RECORD CWNmE OF OVERRIDING ROYALTY WORKING INTEREST OWNER

NO. OF LAND ACRES (5anta Fe & LEASE OR APPLI- OLNERS & PERCENT- UNDER OPTION AGREENMENT,
except as PERCENTAGE CATION AGE OF INTEREST OPERLTING AGREEMENT, :LEASE
otherwise OF ROYALTY OR ASSIGNMENT AND PERCENT-
m#oﬁbv AGE OF INTEREST
AND DATE
OF LEASE
27.  T27N-R1OW __
—Jec. 10-ww/L, SE/l < 1000.00 079596 USA HNW& Stanolind Oil & Gas None Stanolind (1/2) L3.7500
Sec. 11-SE/L SE/L _ 2-1-L5 Western Natural Gas Western Nat.Gas(l/L owwva 8750
; . Sec..1L-Nii/l., SE/L Byrd-Frost, Inc. E1 Paso Nat,Gas(1/L gas)?l+S7
\ Sec. 15-NW/L, SE/L P. B. English Byrd-Frost (3/16) 16.L062
,, , , P. B. English (1/16) 5.1688
28. T28N-R1OW :
Sec. 23-Svi/l, 160.00 ONwmww USA 123% Robert L. Cooper None Robert L. Cooper 87.5000
, A _
29. T2TN-R1OW :
Sec. 13-N/2 Wi/l 80.00 080181 USA me& Four Corners 0il Corp. Bruce irbogast 3% Four Corners 8L.5000
: . 2-1-L5 , Stanolind 0il & Gas
30, T28N-R1OW
Sec. 9-Lots 1,2,3,L, 5/2 §/2 256.68 Wmoqmr USA 123% Raymond C. Harrison None Raymond C. Harrison 87.5000
: -1-u9 .
31. Sec. 15-Sii/lL 680.00 080761 USh 1234  John S. Cain None John S. Cain 87,5000
Ar\ Sec. 16-3/2, NE/k, NE/L SE/L , 1-1-L9 © 745
32.  T29N-RIOW
Sec. 3i-Lots 1,2,3,L, E/2 W/2, 560.00 Ni 0702 USA 123% J. Harvey Wilson None J. Harvey Wilson 87.5000
S/2 ¥&/L, SE/k 7-1-50 ,
33. T28N-RYOW
“Sec. 3I-Lots 1,2,3,L, E/2 W/2 329.88 NM 076L US4 1239 Walter G, Knauff None Walter G. Knauff (5/8) 5L.6875
2-1-50 John L. Brinkman John L. Brinkman (1/L) 21.875C
Alec J. Keller : Alec J. Keller (1/8) 10.937S
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TRACT .DESCRIPTICN _ NO. OF SERIAL NO. L&NDOVNERS  RECORD OWEER OF ~ OVERRIDING ROYALTY WORKING INTEREST OWNER
NO. OF LaND CRES (Santa e & LI4ST R AFPLI- OV'NERS & ITRCENT- UNDZR OPTIUN 4GREEIENT,
except as  PERCENTAGE CATION A%E OF INTEREST + OPERATING AGREE{ENT, LEASE
otherwise OF ROYALTY OR ASSIGNMENT AND PRRCENT-
shovm) ACE OF INTPREST
AND DATE
OF LisSE
3L. T2OH-RLGT :
Sec. 32-1/2 N&/L 160,00 MM OL772  USA 12%% Se De Colvin San Juan Basin Paol 2% Se De Colvin 8545000
Sece 30-55/L ST/L, §%/L SE/L Seal=50 _
" 554 See. 31-N'/4 NE/L - Lo.00 NH 03369 USA 124 S~uthern Union Gas Co. Tom Bolack 5% Southern Uninn Gas
N.lu-lrw : : Coe m Ze WOOO

TOTAL FEDERAL ACRTAGE += 27,811.12 acres

s N
4 .
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OVERRIDING ROYALTY

TRACT DESCRIPTION NO. OF SERJAL NO. LANDOUNERS  RECORD OWNZR OF WORKING INTEREST OVNER
NO. OF IAlD ACRES AND DATE & LRaSE OR APPLI- O'NERS & PERCENT— UNDER OPTION AGREEENT,
OF IEASE  PERCENTAGE CATION AGE OF INTEREST OPERATING AGREE!NENT, LEASE
OF ROYALTY CR ASSIGNMENT AND PTRCENT-
AGE OF INTEREST
STATE LANDS
36,  T29N-RLCH ,
Sec. 32-5u/L SE/L - 140400 B~106lLi~8  State 1234 O. Co Beck None Ce Ce Back 87,500
9-10-43
37.  Sec. 32-SE/L SE/L 1:0.00 B~106LL-35 State 125% Frank J. and None Frank J. and
9=10~L43 Flizabeth Sunser Tlizabeth Sunser m._m_.moo
8.  Sec. 32-S¥/L Ni/L, SE/L Mij/li; 200400 Unleased
NT/L Sd/l, ST/ ST/l
NE/L ST/L
39,  T23N-R1OY .
Sec. 1658/}, SE/L, Mi/h SE/L 80,00 E~3149 State 123% The Texas Coe None The Texas Company 87.5C0
12-10-49
40.  Sec. 16~87/L SE/L 40,00 mnwmmﬁ State 123% Stanolind 0il & Gas  None Stanolind 0il & Gas 87.500
10~ _
Li.  T29N-RL
Sec. 3p-12/L S/k 39.58 B-106LLi~29 State 125% 4. Jo Flagg None A. Je Flagg 87.500
9-10-13
k2.  Sec. 36-E/2 SE/L 78,60  E~31L9 State 123% The Texas Cos None The Texas Company 87500
‘ 12-10-L9 _
L3. Sec. 36-W/2 sw/L 78.61 B ~106LL-28 State 124%  Gulf 0il Co. None Gulf 0il Co. 87.500
9~10-43
L. Sec. 36-N/L SE, 39.53  E-53-2 State 1244 C. T. Campbell None Ce T. Campbell 874500
1-10-L5 _
LS Sec. 36-89/L WW/L 39466 B-106Ll~31 State 124% Tri State Oil & None Tri State 0il & 874500
9-10-43 - Refining Coe Refining Co,
-13 -
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TRACT DESCRIPTION NO. OF SERIAL NO. LANDOWNERS RECORD OWNER OF OVERRIDING ROYALTY WORKING: INTERLST OWNER
NC. OF LAND ACRES AND UATE & LEASE OR AFPLI- OWNERS & PLRCENT- UNCER OPTION AGREEENT,
" QF LEASE PERCENTAGE CATION AGE OF INTEREST OFERATING AGREEMENT, LEASE
QF ROYALTY v OR ASSIGNwENT -AND PERCEIT=
AGE COF INTEREST
L6, Sec. 36-SW/L SE/L 39.06 B-11303 State 12% The Texas Facific None The Texas Pacific 87.500
6-10-LL Coal & 0il Company Coal & 0il Company
L7. Sec. 36-NW/lL VE/L 39.50 _wlwomwruwm State 12%% Dr, Lewell Gann None Dr. Dewell Gann 874500
9-10-L3
L&, Sec. 36-SE/L SW/L 35.05 wnwomwwxwr tate 123% Harry Cooley None Harry Cooley, et ux 874500
. -10- -
be. Sec. 36-SE/L NE/L 39.5L Ww&ww-& State 123%  Geo. M. Trunk None Geo. . Trank 87.500
, ~10-L3
50. Sec, 36-Nu/L Nw/l 39.65 W|WOOWW|m State 12%% C. S. Hurdle None C. S. Hurdle 87.500
. 20—
51, Sec. 36-NE/L Nw/l 39.65 w..wwwmw-w State 12%% David H. Bell None David H. Bell 876500
5
52, Sec. 36-NE/L NE/l 39.54 OPEN
53, Sec. 36-SE/L NW/b 39..65 OPEN
5k. Sec. 36-SW/L NE/L 39.54 OPEN
S5. T29N-R1OW :
Sec. mmnmm“W mwwmu Wi/L SE/L,120.00 .mewwwrw State 1234  The Texas Co. None The Texas Co. 87.500
’ ¥ ! i R & .
56. Sec. 32-SE/L NE/L 40.00 B-106LL-31  State 123%  Tr.. State Oil & _- None Tri State Oil & 874500
9-10-L3 Refining Co.

“1 -

Refining Co.

B b it
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TRACT ONSCRIPTION NO. CF SERJAL NO. IANDOVNERS  RECCRD O'WNER OF OVERRLIDING ROYALIY TIORKING INTZREST O''NER
NO. OF LAND ACRES AND DATE & IEASE OR APPLI~ OV'NERS & PERCENT- UNDER OPTION AGREEMENT,
OF LEASE PERCENTAGE CATION AGE OF INTEREST OPERATING AGREE.ENT, LEASE
QF ROYALTY ; OR ASSIGNUENT AND FERCENT-
AGE OF INTRRWST 4
57 Sec. 32-SW/L WE/L 10,00 B-106Lli~19 State 123% Clarence Rupp None Clarence Rupp 87500
9-10~43
58, Sec. 32-N%/L SE/L L0.0O w-womwr..m State 122% A. H. Applegate None 4. H. applegate 87,500
9=10=13 , ,

TOTAL STATE ACREAGE ~ 1,271.20 acres

=15 -




WORKING IN

1ESCRIPTICH NO. OF ROYALTY OWNERS AND RECORL OWNER OF QVERRIDING ROYALTY . TLREST OWNER
NO. QF LAND ACRES INTEREST LEACE OR APPLI- OWNERS & PERCENT- UNDER OPTICON AGREENENT,
y CATION - 4GE OF INTEREST CrZRATING AGRREwmNT, LmASE
OR ASSIGNMENT AND PLRCENT-
- AGE OF INTRREST
PATENTED LAYDS
59,  T29N-RIOW _ . :
Sec. 30-lot 3 39.65 _H. Bruce Sullivan vmwx Southern Union Gas Co. None Southern Union Gas Co.  87.500 —
marguerite Sullivan) >
Jonn A. Pierce +4
0. Sec.30-5/2¢ acres of NE/L SW/h,  65.00 | None  Edward &. Schmidt and
; W/l SE/h Fannie May Schmidt 100.000
61 Sec. 29-Sw/L SW/h 120.00 waude Keyes 123% Stanolind 0il & None Stanolind 0il & Gas Co. 37.500
Sec. 31-NE/L NE/L Gas Co.
Sec.. 22-Nu/L Wi/l
62. ‘Sec. 30-%/15 acres.of NE/L SW/L  15.00 J. F. Rogers « 124% Stanolind (il & None Stanolind Uil & Gas Co. 87.500“
Gas Co.
63. Sec. 30-NE/L SE/L 10.00 A, A. Pinkstaff 1237  Stanolind CGil & None Stanolind Lil & Gas Co. 87.500
Gas Co. ,
6li. Sec. 30-W/2 SE/L SE/L 20.00 Luther lanning « 1234 Stanolind Vil & None Stanolind Uil & Gas Co. .87.500%
’ , Gas Co. : ;
65 Sec. 30-BE/z SE/L SE/L 20.00 Heirs of 1234 Stanolind Oil & None Stanolind 0il & Gas Co, 87.500™
o W, e Reid Gas Co,
86. T29N-R11W :
Sec, 25~V/2 SE/L 80.00 R.~Bruce Sullivan vmww Southern Union Gas Co. None Southern Union Gas Co. 87.500 ¢
marguerite Sullivan)~* : _
John A, Pierce 6%
67. T27N-R10W | ‘
Sec. 11-N/2 320.00 R. Bruce Sullivan vwmw& Stanolind Oil & None Stanolind 0il & Cas Co. 87,500 —

e A e A ARt e R s P A e 2

Marguerite Sullivan)™ ~” Gas Co,
TOTAL LANLS IN ANGELS PEAK UNIT -~ 29,801.97 acres
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RECAPITULATION

Federal Lang . ® @ s o o o o

275811412 acres nr 9343197% of Unit
State Land ® ® o o ¢ 0 & o

.

1,271.20 acres or  L.2855% of Unit

mmﬂmﬂﬁwﬂ Land o 8 0 0 o . ﬂHW.@W acres nr Nt?HE@N of Unit

ety ———————

Total Number of Aeres : , .
In Angels Peak Unit 29,801.97 acres or 100,0000% of Unit

-17 -




TRACT XO. DESCRIPTICN OVERRIDING ROYALTY QUANERS & PERCENTAGE OF INTDREST

19.  Sec. 5-Lots 1,2,35L, S/2 N/2, /2 Je Do Hancock, undivided »15000 of 54L945/6L945 interest in 3/4 of 1% in 1,921.8L acres
Sec. 20-411 Je D. Hancock, an undivided .15000 of L1h945/6L945 interest in 5/8 of 1% in 84O acres
Sec. 28-hll Alfred Corning Clark, an 0333l of LL9.5/6L945 interest in 5/8 of 1% in 6LO acres

Paul S. Xerr, undivided 403334 nf LL945/8L9.5 of 3/L of 1% in 1,921.8L acres

Ve Beach Day, undivided 03334 »£ LL9.5/8L9.5 of 5/8 of 1% in 6LO acres

Henry R. Labouisse, undivided .40333L of LL9.5/6L9.5 of 5/8 »f 1% in 840 acres

Alfred Corning Clark, undivided «03334 of LL9.5/6L9.5 of 3/L of 1% in 1921.84 acres
Stephen Carlton Clark, Jr. undivided .03333 of LL9.5/8L9.5 ~f 5/8 »f 1% in 64O acres
Susan Vanderpool Clark, undivided 06666 of 4L9.5/6L945 of 5/8 of 1% in 84O acres
Stephen Carlton Clark, wndivided 33333 of LL9a5/6L9.5 ~f 5/8 of 1% in 6L0 acres
Bdward D. iells, undivided 00668 of Lh9.5/6L9.5 of 5/8 of 1% in 6LO acres

Chase. Do Main, undivided »333L of L4L9.5/849.5 af 3/L of 1% in 1921.84 acres

Chas. Eo 2ain, undivided «333L 27 LL9.5/649e5 AL 5/8 of 1% in 6LO acres

Artaur T. Palmer, Jre, undivided 402000 of Lu9e5/049s5 of 3/l of 1% in 1921.84 acres
Arthur E. Palmer, undivided 02000 nf LL9.5/649.5 nf 5/8 of 1% in 640 acres

Geos Roberts, undivided o02000 of LL9.5/649.5 nf 3/L »~f 1% in 1921.8L acres

Geo. Roberts, undivided 402000 of LL9.5/6UFe5 of 5/8 of 1% in 6LO acres

Charles J. Nourse, undivided 402000 ~f LL9.5/01945 of 3/h of 1¥ in 1921.8L acres
Charles J. Nourse, undivided «02000 nf UL9.5/6L9e5 »f 5/8 of 1% in 6LO acres
Raymrmd W Bllis, undivided «OL886 ~f LL945/6u9e5 of 3/L of 1% in 1921.8L acres
Raymond ¥, Ellis, undivided 01886 of LL9.5/6h9.5 ~T 5/8 »f 1% in.6L0 acres

Harlan ii. B1lis, undivided «0L666 of LL9e5/6h945 ~2 3/k of 1% in 1921.8L acres

Harlan . B11is, undivided .0L1866 of LL9.5/6L9.5 of 5/8 of 1% in 6L0 acres

Paul S. Kerr, uncivided «0233L »f LL9.5/6L9«5 of 5/8 of 1% in 6LO acres

¥. Jeach Day, undivided 40333L nf 4L9e5/6L9W5 of 3/L of 1% in 1921.8L acres

Henry R. Labouisse, Jrs, wndivided 0333l of LL9.5/6L9.5 of 3/ of 1% in 1921.8L acres
Stephen Carlton Clark, Jre, undivided +03333 »f LU9.5/6u9e5 of 3/l of 1% in 1921.84 acres
Susan Vanderpool Clark, undivided 406666 of LL9+5/6L945 of 3/L of 1% in 1921.8L acres
Stephen Carlton Clark, undivicded 33333 nf LL9e5/64945 of 3/L of 1% in 1921.8L acres
Edward D. Yells, undivided (00665 of LL9e5/6U9e5 of 3/L of 1% in 1921.8l acres

Ce Vo Lyman = 3/l of 1§ of entire lease _

Ben Dansby, Jre, 3/L of 1% entire lease

Je Do Hanenck 100/649.5 of 3/L of 1% in entire lease

Ce A HMehdams =~ 3/L of 1% entire lease _

W, Be Hardie = 1/2 of 1% entire lease (%0 be borne entirely by ELl Paso - "estern Nate)

-18 -
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EXHIBIT “C"

Schedule showing allocation of participation
for the Initial Dakota Particivating Area in
the Angels Peak Unit Agreement.

Lessee:

Serial Number:
Descriontion:
Amount of Acreage:

Percentage of
Particivation;

Overriding Royalty:

Operating Rights:

Lessee:

Serial Numbér:
Descfiption:
Amount of Acreage:

Percentage of
Participation:

Overriding Rovalty:

Operating Rights:

Lesgses;

‘Sgrial Number:

Description:

Amount of Acreage:

Percentage of
Participation:

Overriding Royalty:

Operating Rights:

Fred Feasel

Santa Fe 046563

SW/4 SE/L Sec. 33-T28N-R10W
40.00

11.06378

None

Stanolind 0il and Gas Company 1/2
Byrd-Frost Inc. - 3/16
Western Natural Gas Company
El Paso Natural Gas Company
P. B. English _ 1/16
Fred Feasel

Santa Fe 046563

SE/4 SW/4 Sec. 33-T28N-R10W

40.00

11.06378
Fred Feasel-73%

Stanolind 01l and Gas Company 1/2

Byrd Frost Inc. 3/16
Western Natural Gas Gompany 1/4 (oil
El Paso Natural Gas Company 1/4 (gas
P. B. English 1/16

Fred Feasel
Santa Fe 046563
SW/4 SW/k Sec. 33-T28N-R10W

40.00

11.06378
Fred Feasel-75%

Kutz Canon 0il & Gas Company - All

1/4 (oil only)
1/4 (gas only)

only)
only)




Leasse:

Serial Numbér:
Description:
Amount of Acreage:

Percentage of
Participation:

Overriding Royalty:

Operating Rights:

Lessee:

Serial Number:
Description:
Amount.” of Acreage:

Percentage of

< Particination:

‘Overriding Royalty:

Operating Righté:

Lessee:

Serial Number:
Deseription:
Amount of Acreage:

Percentage of
Participation: -

Overriding Royalty:

Operating Rights:

R. P. Hargrave

Santa Fe 077382

Lot 4, S/2 NW/i Sec. 4-~T27N-R10W

120. 56

33. 34624

R. P. Hargrave - 2%

Stanolind 0il and Gas Company

Western Natural Gas Company
El Paso Natural Gas Comvany
Byrd-Frost, Inc,

P. B. English

R. P. Hargrave

Santa Fe 077382

Lot 3, Sec. 4, T27N-R10W

40.51

11. 20485

R. P. Hargrave-2%

Kutz Canon 0il & Gas Company
Byrd-Frost Inc.:

Western Natural Gas Company

El Paso Natural Gas Company
P. B. English

R. P. Hérgrave

Santa Fe 077383

1/2
1/4 (o1l only)
1/4 (gas only)
3/16
1/16

1/2
5/16
1/8 (o0il only)
1/8 (gas only)
1/16

Lot 2, SW/4 NE/4 Sec. 4-2TN-10W

80,47

22.25757

R. P. Hargreve-2%

Kutz Canon 0il & Gas Gomoany -~ All




RATIFICATION AND_JGINDER OF UNIT AGREEMENT

In consideration of tho exccution of the Unit Agreement for the
Development and Operation of the Angels Peak Unit Area, County of San Juan,
State of New Mexico, in form approved on behulf of the Secretary of the Interior,
the urdersigned owners of lands or leases, or interests therein or royalties
presently held or which may arise under existing option agreements, or other
interests in production covered by said Unit Agreement hereby severally, cach
to the extent of his particular ownership or interest, as may appear, consent
to the inclusion of said lands within the Unit Area therein defined, approve
and adopt the terms of said Unit Agreoement and eny modifications thercof
approved by the Secretary of the Interior or his duly auvthorized representative
as apvlicable to said several lands and interests, agree that the term of any
lease given by the undersigned or under which the undersigned claims an in-
terest herein is extended and modified to the extent necessary to meke the
same conform to the term of said Unit Agreement, agree that the drilling,
development and producing requirements of all leases and other contracts in
which their several rights and interests are created or defined shall be deemed
fully performed by performance of the ovrovisions of said Unit Agreement, and
agree that payment for or delivery of (whichever may be required under prior
agreements) oil and gas duly made at contract rates apolied to the production
allocated under said Unit Agreement to the varticular lands to which such
rights or interests do or shall apply, regardless of actual production there-
from, shall constitute full performance of all such obligations to the under-
signed existing under such leases or other contracts.

'This Ratification and Joinder of Unit Agreement may be executed in
any number of counterparts with the same force and effect as if all parties
had signed the same document and shall be binding upon all those who execute a
counternvart hereof, rogardless of whether or not it is exccuted by all other
parties owning or clalming an interest in the lands effected hereby, and when
so executed shall be binding upon the undersigned, his heirs, devisees, assigns
or successors in interest.

SIGNATURES AND ADDRESSES

Neme Name GM :
Address ' Address

Name N Neme
Address Address |
Name : Neme ;
Address _  Address
STATE OF___ FKXAS  Trald A N 1304584

% E -G ) S
COUNTY OF DaLLAS ) 7, 2L, R/, 2¥, 24 ., 27,

On this § gay of Dgtober 193?_, before me personally
appeared_ 8. Ergitey— to me krown to be the 7
person____described in and %gs executed and delivereqﬂxpe foregoing instrument,
and acknowledged to me that " executed the same as_'" freec act anrd deed,

'GIVEN UNDER MY HAND AND SEAL OF OFFICE, this_® day or October 81

"My Commission expires: ' e
Notary Pub¥}%

STATE OF ) o
COUNTY OF ) Nota ry Pubiie, Datas (our. 'y, Texas
) ‘ My Commistion Expires Juna 1, 1953
On this day of , 19 , before me appeared -

, to me personally krown, who, being by me duly
sworn, did say that ho is the____ President of

.end that’the geal affixed to said instrument is the corvorate seal of said

corporation, and that said instrument was signed and sealed in behalf of said
corporation by authority of its Board of Directors, and said
acknowledged sald instrument to be the free act and deed of said cornoration.

Given under my hand and notarial scal this_____day of ) 19 .

My Commission exnires:

Notery Public
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RATIFICATION AND JOINDER OF UNILT AGREEMENT

In consideration of the execution of the Unit Agreement for the
Development and Operation of the Angels Peak Unit Area, County of San Juan,
State of New Mexico, in form approved on behalf of the Secretary of the Interior,
the undersigned owners of lands or leases, or interests therein or royalties
presently held or which may arisc under existing option agrocements, or other
interests in production covered by said Unit Agreement hereby severally, each
to the extent of his particular ownership or interest, as may appear, consent
to the inclusion of said lands within the Unit Area therein defined, apnrove
and adopt the terms of said Unit Agreement and any modifications thercof
approved by the Secretary of the Interior or his duly authorized represecntative
as apovlicable to said several lands and interests, agrec that the tcrm of any
lease given by the undersigned or under which the undersigned claims an in-
terest herein is extended and modified to the extent necessary to make the
same conform to the term of said Unit Agreement, agree that the drilling,
developnent and producing requirements of all leases and other contracts in
which thelr geveral rights and interests are created or defined shall be deemed
fully performed by performance of the orovisions of said Unit Agreement, and
agree that payment for or delivery of (whichever may be required under prior
agreements) oil and gas duly made at contract rates apolied to the production
allocated under said Unit Agreement to the varticular lands to which such
rights or interests do or shall apply, regariless of actual production there-

~from, shall constitute full performance of all such obligations to the under-

signed existing under such leases or other contracts.

This Ratification and Joinder of Unit Agreement may be exccuted in
any number of counterparts with the same force and effect as if all parties
had signed the same document and shall be birding upon all those who execute a
counterpart hereof, regardless of whether or not it is executed by all other
parties owning or claiming an interest in the lands affected hereby, and when
so executed shall be binding upon the undersigned, his heirs, devisces, assigns

or successors in interest. ¢ - 7
: — M’ t// 5
SIGNATURES AND ADDRESSES /

e 200 Qe e
Address \ Addr SS.4Lzlxzfzéfai.gﬁizxﬁaa&zaa.
‘ _ngﬁz:cubzbﬂ‘._A—, Y

Name Name
Address . Address
Neme Name
Address ' ) » Address

STATE OF  New Mexico

%
COUNTY Of  Santa Fe )

On this_gSghday of__Qctober 195} , before me personally
appeared__Alta Day Lachman to me known to be the

person____described in and who executed and delivered the foregoing instrument,
and acknowledged to me that_she executed the same as__herfree act and deed.

—

GIVEN UNDER MY HAND ARND SEAL OF OFFICE, this_25tHay ofOctober ,19 51,

—

My Commission expires: june 9, 1955
Notary Public

STATE OF )
COUNTY OF )

On thié~~ dey of y 19 , before me appeared
, to me personally krown, who, being by me duly
__President of

sworn, did say that ho is the

e

and that thec seal affixed to said instrument is the corvorate seal of said

corporation, and that said instrument was signed and sealed in behalf of said
corporation by authority of its Board of Directors, and said
acknowledged said instrument to be the free act and deed of said cornoration.

19 [

PRI | o

Given under my hand and notarial scal this_____day of

My Commission exnires:

Notary Public

—

L




R B

PN -

RATIFICATION AND_JOINDER OF UNIT AGREFMENT

In consideration of the exccution of the Unit Agreement for the
Development and Operation of the Angels Peak Unit Area, County of S&n Juan,
State of New Mexico, in form spproved on behalf of the Secretary of the Interior,
the undersigned owners of lands or lsases, or interests therein or royalties
presently held or which may arise under existing option agrecments, or other
interests in production covered by said Unit Agreement hereby severally, cach
to the extent of his particular ownership or interest, as may appear, consent
to the inclusion of said lands within the Unit Area therein defined, approve
and adopt the terms of caid Uiit Agrecment and any modifications thereof
approved by the Secretary of the Interior or his duly authorized representative:
as apolicable to said several lands and interests, agree that the term of any
lease given by the undersigned or under which the undersigned claims an in-
terest herein is extended and modified to the extent necessary to make the
same conform to the term of said Unit Agreement, agree that the drilling, .
development and producing requirements of all leases and other contracts in
which their several rights and interests are created or defined shall be deemed
fully performed by performance of the provisions of said Unit Agreement, and
agree that payment for or delivery of (whichever may be reéquired under prior
agreements) oil and gas duly made at contract rates apolied to the production
allocated under said Unit Agreement to the particular lands to which such
rights or interests do or shall apply, regardless of actual production there~
from, shall constitute full performance of all such obligations to the under-
signed existing under such leases or other contracts.,

This Ratification and Jolnder of Unit Agreement may be executed in
any number of counterparts with the same force and effect as if all parties
had signed the same document and shall be binding upon all those who execute a
counterpart hereof, regardless of whether or not it is executed by all other
parties owning or claiming an interest in the lands affected hereby, and when
so executed shall be binding upon the undersigned, his heirs, deviscees, assigns

or successors in interest. /404Q7Pé,
SIGNATURES AND ADDRESSES //

Name Namej&figggég,éié;)%%;22;éZéZZéZzzgsi?r_.——‘w

Address Address__Santa Fe, N.M,

Name Neme_Lat st 1 Foctloel
Address Address Santa Fe, N.M.

Name Name

Address Address

STATE OF New Mexico

)
)
COUNTY OF Santa Fe )

On this_25thday of __ Qctober » 19_51, before me personally
appearedReess P, Fullerton &Loretta T,Fullerton, hiswifeto me known to be the
person 8 _described in and who executed and delivered the foregoing instrument,
and ackpowledged to me that_thsyexecuted the same as_theifrees act and deed,

GIVEN UNDER MY HAND AND SEAL OF OFFICE, this_25tHay of Qctober ,1951 .

My Gommission expires: CZLéL“-44‘“AZ Z e~
e L4, LTS Notary Public
STATE OF )
COUNTY OF, » )
On this day of - 19 , before me appeared
, to me personally known, who, being by me duly
sworn, did say that he is the_____ President of

and thet the seal affixed to said instrument is the corporate seal of said
corporation, and. that said instrument was signed and sealed in behalf of said
corporation by authority of its Board of Directors, and said

- acknowledged said instrument to be the free act and deed of said cornoration.

Given under my hand and notariel scal this____ day of

My Commission exoiras:

Notery Public




RATIFICATION AND_JOINDER OF UNIT AGREEMENT

In consideration of the execution of the Unit Agrecment for the
Development and Operation of the Angels Peak Unit Area, County of San Juan,
State of New Mexico, in form approved on behalf of the Secretary of the Interior,
the undersigned owners of lands or leases, or interests therein or royalties
presently held- or which may arise under existing option agreements, or other
interests in production covered by said Unit Agreement hereby severally, each
to the extent of hls particular ownership or interest, as may appear, consent
to tho inclusion of said lands within the Unit Area therein defined, approve
and adont the terms of said Unit Agrcement and any modifications thercof
upproved by the Secretary cof the Interior or his duly auvthorized representative
as apolicable to said several lands and interests, agrec that the term of any
leasoe given by the undersigned or under which the undersigned claims an in-
terest herein is extended and modified to the extent necessary to make the
same conform to the term of said Unit Agreement, agree that the drilling,
development and nroducing requirements of all leases and other contracts in
which their several rights and interests are created or defined shall be deemed
fully performed by performance of the provisions of said Unit Agreement, and
agree that payment for or delivery of (whichever may be required under prior
agreements) oil and gas duly made at contract rates apolied to the production
allocated under said Unit Agreement to the narticular lands to which such
rights or interests do or shall apply, regardless of actual production there-
from, shall constitute full performance of all such obligations to the under-
signed existing under such leases or other contracts,

This Ratification and Joinder of Unit Agreement may be exccuted in
any number of counterparts with the same force and effect as if all parties
had signed the same document end shall be birding upon all those who execute a
countervart heresof, regardless of whether or not it is executed by all other
parties owning or claiming an interest in the lands effected hereby, and when
so executed shell bs binding upon the undersigned, his heirs, devisces, assigns

or successors in intereast.
SIGNATURES AND ADDRESSES /%/“/ 7

Name Name
Address ﬁQﬁ .%{g{gb %hrem Address
armn Ol g oMy
Name
Address
Name____ 2 . ,ziga*;gﬁéuL - Neme_.
Address A o N TA L AR [ Address
[ o namma kT 4 ’lLf(W
STATE OF ___HEW MEXICO )
. ; )
COUNTY OF SAN JUAN )
On this_30 day of__October , 1951, before me personally
aopeared__ Ruth P, Brink to me known to be the

person dsgeribed in and who exccuted and delivered the foregoing instrument,
and acknowledged to me that_she Shﬂ ) executed the same as NOP free act and deed.

GIVEN UNDER MY HAND iND SEAL OF OFFICE, this30 day of Oct, ,1951_

My Commissi%p expires; . %%ﬁ/ z{j/
2927=59 Notary Public
STATE OF ‘ _)
COUNTY OF )
-On this__ day of ' , 19 , before me appeared

, to me personally krown, who, being by me duly
sworn, did say that he is the President of

and that the seal affixed to said instrument is the corvorate seal of said

corporaticn, and that said instrument wos signed and sealed in behalf of said
corporation by authority of its Board of Directors, and said
acknowledged said instrument to be the frec act and deed of said cornoration.

Given under my hand and notarial scal this_____day of 19 .

e —

My Commisszion exnires

Notary Public




STAYE OF TIXS&S )
) s

- COUNTY OF WINKLER

On this __/ gday of §%¥fﬁgéf2*‘2‘$Fh 1951, before me.pere
sonally appeared Iris L, Sm y Lo ne knwwn to hc the person

desaribed in and who exccuted and delivered the foregoing ine
strument, and acknowledgéd to me that she executed the same as
her frec act snd deed, : ,

GIVEN UNDER ! nmmlmsi) SI AL OF OFFICE, this /_ day of
_::kLaszJ‘zx;Jigzhﬁi.“_, 951, .

Notary Puég;c

B ' f: , commission explress
1 : ,’ ,qs-j

| ~ STATE OF TEXAS g s
’ COUNTY OF WINKLER )

- On this day of _I_zﬁgﬁﬁiéznu424‘é, 1951, before me pors
sonally appeared Paul Irvin Br sy to me known to be the person

described in abd who executed and delivered the forcgoing ine
strument, and acknnwledged to me that he exeouted the same aos
his free act and deed,

GIVEN UNDR MY NAND AND S! AL OF OFFICE, this _7 day of
) 19510 ’
//

) ‘ %otary ﬁég;Io '

My commission expiress

9%0 L1955




__corporation by authority of its Board of Direcilors, and said
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RATIFICATION AND JOINDER OF UNIT AGREEMENT

In consideration of the execution of the Unit Agreement for the
Development and Operation of the Angels Peak Unit Area, County of San Juan,
State of New Mexlco, in form approved on behalf of the Secretary of the Interior,
the undersigned owners of lands or leases, or interests therein or royalties
presently held or which may arise under existing option agreements, or other
interests in production covered by said Unit Agreement hercby severally, cach
to the extent of his partiuular ownership or interest, as may appear, consent
to the_inciveisn o8 5oll lais within Uic Unib Aréw therein defined, approve
and adopt the terms of said Unit Agrecement and any modifications thereof
approved by the Secretary of the Interior or his duly auvthorized representative
as applicsble to said several lands and interests, agree that the term of any
lease given by the undersigned or under which the undersigned cleims an in-
terest herein is extended and modified to the extent necessary to make the
same conform to the term of said Unit Agreement, agree that the drilling,
development and producing requirements of all leases and other contracts in
which their several rights and interecsta are created or defined shall be deemed
fully performed by performance of the orovisions of said Unit Agreement, and
agree that payment for or delivery of (whichever may be required under prior
agreements) oil and gas duly made at contract rates apolied to the production
allocated under said Unit Agreement to the varticular lands to which such
rights or interests do or shall apply, regardless of actual production there-
from, shall constitute full performance of all such obligations to the under-

. signed existing under such leases or other contracts.

This Ratification and Joinder of Unit Agreement may be executed in
any humber of counterparts with the same force and effect as if all parties
had signed the same document and shall be binding upon all those who execute a
counteroart hersof, regardless of whether or not it is executed by all other
parties owning or clalming an interest in the lands effected hereby, and when
so exccuted shall bs binding upon the undersigned, his heirs, devisees, a331gns
or successors in interest.

IGNATURES AND iDDRESSES

Name Name,c:igjj&yf :;)ZZéc4;rzaﬁw9karx,~

Address___ Address __ 74«/ 5{
Neme N ‘ u5.~9/§%2¢44A;4c31_ 'j;a4;¢'
Address Addre £229 Nalmemt d //»
Dallag, Toxas
Name : . Name
Address Address
STATE OF____TEXAS )
)

COUNTY OF__DALLAS. )

On this_S5th day of___Qotobor ’ 1942,, before me personally
avpeared__F, H, Newman end Raymond C, Harrison _____ to me known to be the

person__g described in and who exccuted and delivered the foregoing instrument,
and acknowledged to me thatthey executed the same as_theifree act and deed,

GIVEN UNDER MY HAND AND SEAL OF opmcvis Sthday of October ,19 51,

My Commission expires: 5x5:~  '''' ) D A2 azaz¢¢42/ L
eeeduoe 1, 1953 ' Notary Public

STATE OF : , .

COUNTY OF )

On this______day of y 19 , before me appeared
, Yo me peraonally krown, who, being by me duly
sworn, did say that he is the ___ Prosident of

and that the seal affixed to said instrument is the corporate seal of said
corporation, and that said instrument was signed and sealed in behalf of said

acknowledged said instrument to bo the frec act and deed of said cormoration.

Given under my hand and notarial scal this_____dey of RRY & N

¥y Commission exnirecs:

Notary Public




RATIFICATION AND JOINDER OF UNIT_AGREEMENT

In consideration of the executicn of the Unit Agreement for the
Development and Operation of the Angels Peak Unit Arca, County of San Juan,
State of New Mexico, in form approved on behalf of the Seccretary of the Interior,
the undersigned owners of lands or lsases, or interests therein or royalties
presently held or which may arise under existing option agreements, or other
interests in production covered by said Unit Agreement hereby severally, each
to the extent of his particular ownership or interest, as may appear, consent
: to the inclusion of said lands within the Unit Area therein defined, approve
: and adopt the terms of said Unit Agreecment and any modifications thercof
approved by the Secretary of the Interior or his duly authorized represcntative
as appolicable to said several lands and interests, agree that the term of any
lease giver by the undersigned or under which the undersigned claim3s an in-
terest herein is extended and modified to the extent necessary to make the
seame conform to the term of said Unit Agreement, agree that the drilling,
development and producing requirements of all leases and other contracts in
which thelr several rights and interests are created or defined shall be deemed
fully performed by performance of the vrovisions of said Unit Agreement, and
‘agree that payment for or delivery of (whichever may be required under prior -
agreements) oil and gas duly made at contract rates apolied to the production
allocated under said Unit Agreement to the varticular lands to which such
rights or interests do or shall apply, regardless of actual production there-
from, shall constitute full performance of all such obligations to the under-
signed existing under such leases or other contracts.

N NI s

R Y AT AR

This Ratification and Joinder of Unit Agreement may be execcuted in
any number of counterparts with the same force and effect as if all parties
had signed the same document and shall be birding upon all those who execute a
countervart herecf, regardless of whother or not it is executed by all other
parties owning or claiming an interest in the lands effected hereby, and when
so executed sheall be binding upon the undersigned, his heirs, devisces, assigns

or successors in interest. - -
//)Mz— Z/ol ;2’{,26; 26,3%
SIGNATURES AND iDDRESSES

ity gy

—Jectetary _/
) 4

AYSEST

Address

A ay e
Name NOR% .
Address ona;dong
Name F//G&,mg

Address “Treasurey

STATE OF

COUNTY OF

\

On this day of » 19___, before me personally
avpeared g to me known to be the
person dzscribed in and who executed and delivered the foregoing instrument,
and acknowledged to me that_____executed the same as_____free act and deed,

,19_ .

———

! GIVEN UNDER MY HAND AND SEAL OF OFFICE, this___ day of __

My Commission expires:

Notary Public
STATE OF TEXRS ) |
COUNTY OF POTTTR )

%(, this 83 day or October 19 81 | pefore me appeared

s

ALIOE to me personally kgﬁ"ﬁ”ﬁh being by me duly
) AR BASTN POOL
s&:osxbﬂmg’ﬁ\‘r‘g%a"t .e is the_____President of ’

and t at t seal affixed to said instrument is the JIEEXMR scal of said

and that said instrument was signed and secaled in behalf of said

Co- fodonsred *--d'.'«--f- f‘o authority of its Board of Directors, and said__Alice R. Hubbell
r?é:}seg{gﬁgqﬁ said instrument to be the free act and deed of said TOARIIREAZH, 00=

Given under my hand and notarial scal this_23 day of Octobar ;561

My Commission exnires: é o 2
b- (-3 ; Notary Public

7__Pottorbo
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RATIFICATION AND JOINDER OF UNIT_ AGREEMENT

In consideration of the execution of the Unit Agreement for the
Development and Operation of the Angels Peak Unit Area, County of San Juvan,
State of New Mexico, in form approved on behalf of the Secretary of the Interior,
the undersigned owners of lands or leases, or interests therein or royalties
presently held or which may arise under existing option agreements, or other
interests in production covered by said Unit Agreement hercby severally, cach
to the extent of his particular ownership or interest, as may appear, consent
to the inclusion of said lands within the Unit Area therein defined, approve
and adopt the terms of said Unit Agrcement and any modifications thercof
approved by the Secretary of the Interior or his duly auvthorized representative
as apolicable to said several lands and interests, agree that the term of any
lease given by the undersigned or under which the undersigned cleaims an in-
terest herein is extended and modified to the extent necessary to make the
same conform to the term of said Unit Agreement, agree that the drilling,
development and nroducing requirements of all leases and other contracts in
which their several rights and interests are created or defined shall be deemed
fully performed by performance of the orovisions of said Unit Agreement, and
agree that payment for or delivery of (whichever may be required under prior
agreemonts) oil and gas duly made at contract rates apolied to the production
allocated under said Unit Agreement to the varticular lands to which such
rights or interests do or shall apply, regardless of actual production there-
from, shall constitute full performance of all such obligations to the under-
signed existing under such leases or other contracts.

This Retification and Joinder of Unit Agreement may be exccuted in
any number of counterparts with the same force and effect as if all parties
had signed the same document and shall be birding upon all thase who exccute a
counteroart hereof, regardless of whether or not it is executed by ‘all other
parties owning or clalmlng an interest in the lands affected hereby, and when
so executed shall be binding upon the undersigned, his heirs, devisces, assigns

- or successors in interest.

AP P
SIGNATURES AND ADDRESSES ~ ~—-=4e«i % /2, 23

Name ) Name ié%;?
Address Address » ?9’
Name Name 4%34 ‘ié ?%ﬁ 4;§ﬁmmg
Address Address 3 ®

Name ' Neme
Address Address
LY
STATE OF ~oxsa )
. )
COUNTY OF ‘W )

ap éhiﬁ d%gdoi 0°b°b°r : %9 31, before me personally
appeared to me known to be the
person_¥*_ _described in and w executed and deliver tke foregoing instrument,
and acknowledged to me that_“* yexecuted the same as®’" & free act and deed.

GIVEN UNDER MY HAND AND SEAL OF OFFICE, this SR day o COWODSF o 81

My Commissjop expires: _ W
o] Public

STATE OF __ ) BETTY [/EANE
COUNTY OF . ) ) . Notary Public in and for Parnis Connty, Tavos
On this______day of , 19 s before me appeared
, to me personally krown, who, being by me duly
sworn, d1d say that he is the__ _ President of

and that thc seal affixed to said instrument is the corvorate seal of said

corporation, and that said instrument wes signed and sealed in behalf of said
corporation by authority of its Board of Directors, and said
acknowledged séid instrument to be the free act and deed of said cornoration.

-

;19 .

TOSPROPST | ——

Given under my hand and notarial scal this_____day of

My Ccmmission oxnires:

Notary Public
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RATIFICATION AND JOINDER OF UNIT AGREEMENT

In consideration of the execution of the Unit Agreement of the Development ard
Operation of the Angels Posk Unit Area, County of San Juan, State of New Mexico, in
forin approved on benalf of the Sccretary of the Interior, the undersigned owners of
lands or leases, or inberests tlierein or royalties presently held or which may arise
under existing option sgreements, or other interests in production covered by said
Unit hAgreement hersby severally, each to the extent of his particular owmership or in-
terest, as may appear, consent to the inclusion of saic¢ lands within the Unit Area
thc1e1n defined, approve and adopt the terms of said Unit Agreement and any modifica-
tions thereof approved by the Secrctary of the Interior or his duly authorized repre-

sentative as applicable to said several lands and intorests, agree that the term of any

" lease given by the undersigned or under which the undorsigned cluims an interest here-

in is extended and mecdified to the extent necessary to make the same contorm to the
tern of said Unit Agreement, agree that the driiling, development and praducing re-
quirements of all leascs and other contracts in which their several rignts and inter-
esisare created or defined shall be duemed fully perforinied by perfocmance of the pro-
visions of said Uni{ Agreement, -and agree that payment for or delivery of (vhichever
may be required under prio: aoreement") oil and gas duly made at coniract rates ep-
plied to the production allocated under said Unit Agrcement to the particular lands to
vhich such rights or Snteres%s do-or shall apply, regardless oi actual production
iherefrom, shall constitute full performance of ail such obligations to the under-
signed existing under such leases or olhker contrects.

This Ratificetion and Joinder of Unit Agreemznt may be executed in any number of
counterparts with the sawe force and effect as if all parties nad signed the same dxo-
ument and shall be binding upon all those who execute a counterpart itereof, regardless
of whether or not it is executed by all other parties owning or claiming an interest
in the lands affected hereby, and when so execuisd shall be binding upon the under-
signed, his heirs, devises, a331gns or successors in interest,
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. . SIGNATURES AND ADDRESSZS
DELHE OXL_CORPORATIO :

daxe By. , Yice President _Seoy
Address 1315 Pacific Avenue
Dalles, Yexas
Name.__ .
Address. .
Nams
Address
STATE OF. % :
COUNTY OF e )
On this.._.___..day of. . , 19___, before me personally appeared
S — —r.t0o me known to be the person ... .. des~
eribed in and who executed and delivered the foregoing incirument, and acknowledged
to me that .. . _executed the same as ____ __free act and deed,
GIVEN UNDER MY HAND AND SEAL OF OFFICE, this...___.dayof .. . ., 19 .

My Commission expires:

STATE OF AL/ 4~ . ) Notary Public
COUNTY OF __ Z{/ allat” )

‘M)s[fﬁ day of. W«/ , 19.57_, before me appeare&é&z

~£:21~ e 3 to me pers [%{f#n lﬁpo, eing by m duly sworn, did
say that he ig“the JL!.MPresment of . “;ﬁ Zz._,

and that the seal afflxed to sald instrument is the corporate seal of said corpora-
tion, and that said instrument was signed and séﬁizgyiszéﬁi}iadgfe orporation by
authority of its Board of Directors, and said 2% "0 _~£aézzgéc knowledged said
instrument to be the free act and deed of said corporation.

leen under my hand and notarial seal this;@f;&‘..day 0f£2§2éé£§;4 19470

Commission expires: // //7
/W/ 1755 2&1/%%@%/0%
7 / Notary Public

mary Virewn :




RATIFICATION AND_ JOINDER OF UNIT AGREEMENT

In consideration of the execution of the Unit Agreement for the
Development and Operation of the Angels Peak Unit Area, County of San Juan,
State of New Mexico, in form aspproved on behulf of the Secretary of the Interior,
the undersigned owners of lands or leases, or interests therein or royalties
presently held or which may arise under existing option agreements, or other
interests in production covered by said Unit Agreement hereby severally, cach
to the extent of his particular ownership or interest, as may appear, consent
to the inclusion of said lands within the Unit Area therein defined, approve
and adopt the terms of said Unit Agreement and any modifications thercof
approved by the Secretary of the Interior or his duly authorized representative
as apolicable to said several lands and interests; agree that the term of any
lease given by the undersigned or under which the undersigned claims an in-
terest herein is extended and modified to the extent necessary to make the
same conform to the term of said Unit Agreement, agree that the drilling,
development and producing requirements of all leases and other contracts in
which their several rights and interests are created or defined shall be deemed
fully performed by performance of the provisions of said Unit Agreement, and
agree that payment for or delivery of -(whichever may be required under prior
- agreements) oil and gas duly made at contract rates apolied to the production
allocated under said Unit Agreement to the varticular lands to which such
rights or interests do or shall apply, regardless of actual production there-
from, shall constitute full performance of all such obligations to the under-
signed existing under such leases or other contracts.

any number of counterparts with the same force and effect as if all parties

had signed the same document and shall be birding upon all those who exccute a
counterpart hereof, regardless of whether or not it is executed by all other
parties owning or claiming an interest in the lands effected hereby, and when
so executed shall be binding upon the undersigned, his heirs, devisees, assigns

This Ratification ard Joinder of Unit Agreement may be executed in ' _

or successors in interest. 'd
25;;4Z§1HZ o

SIGNATURES AND ADDRESSES /

Name Name e —

Address Address :

Name Name/~

Address Address -

Name : Name

Address Address

STATE OF___NEW MEXICO
county op SAH JUAN,

)
)
)

On this_ 2 day of Bknreuﬂaer 1951, before me personally
appeared_Co He NYE and L 8 wife to me known to be the
persor8___described in and who executed and delive e foregoing instrument,

and acknowledged to me thati; 8¥executed the same as _free act and deed.

GIVEN UNDER MY HAND AND SEAL OF OFFICE, this_2 day of NOV. 19 51,

A %%S’fage)féggﬁ: Notary Public

STATE OF ) in and for San Juan Count;
COUNTY OF. ) New Mexico.

Oﬁ this day»df , 19 , before me appeared
, to me personally krown, who, being by me duly
sworn, did say that hc 1s the . _____President of

and that the seal affixed to said instrument is the corvorate seal of said

corporation, and that said instrument was -signed and sealed in behalf of said
corporation by authority of its Board of Directors, and saiq
cknowledgcd said instrument to be the free act and deed of said cornoration.

leen under my hand and notarial scal this_____day of 19___.-

s e s s e s F ——

My Commission exniraes:

Notary Public
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RATIFICATION AND JOINDFR OF UNIT AGRUSMENT

In consideration of the execulion of the Unit Agreement of the Development and
Operation of the Augels Poak Unit Area, County of San duan, State of Mew Muxico, in
forin approved on beonali of the Socretary of tha Interior, the undersigacd owners of
lands or leases, or intevesto therein or royaltics presantly hield or vinich may arvise

nder existing option sgreements, or other interests in produvction covercd by said
Unit Agreement hersty severally, each to the extent of Wis particular ownership or in-
tersst, as may appaar, consent to ths incluslon of saicd lands within the Unit Area
therein defined, approve and adopt the terms of said Unit Agrzement and any modifica-
tions tuersof appioved by the Secrotsry of the Interior or his duly authorized repra-
sentative as applicable to said ceveral lands and interests; agree that the torm of any
lease given by the undersigned or under which the undsrsigned claims an inbterest here-
in is extended and medified- to the extent necessary to make the seme contorm to the
texm of said Unit Agreement, agree that the driiling. dovelopment and produciag re-
quirements of all leasus and other contracts in which their several rigrds and inter-
esiSare created or defined shali ba deemed fully perforied by ppwfotmance of the pro-
visions of said Unit Ag;reomnnt and agree that paymen? for or delivery of (whichever
may be requlxed under prics agreementz) oil and gas duly mads abt contract rates ap-
Pplied to the produchion a11004t"d under said Un*t Agrcemert 1o the particular lands to
which such rights or Znterests do or shall apply, regardless of actual production
therefrom, shell congbitute full performance cf all such obligations to the under-
signed existing under such leases or cthaer centracts.

This Ratificetion and Join wer of Unit Agreemsndt may be exscuted in any number of
countérpacts with the same force ané eifect as if all parties nad sigred the same doc-
ument, and shall be binding wgon ell those wzo executs a counterpart herecf, regacdless
of whether or not it is executad by all other parbies cwming or claiuing an interest
in the lands affected hereby, and when so executad shall be binding upon the under-
signed, his heirs, devises, assigns or succegsors in interest,

gj, SIGNATURES AND ADDRESSZES
y\ ,

‘ Address.%-ﬁ; ..241:{ ﬁ/ é/é__m

Name. .. --m%%_&‘,am“ DM Lo

Address AN QMNY L

....... :ﬁ\AALaIkr&~+milL4&ua;l~m“,-«~_N.

Name
Address._.
STATE OF. Texas ?
: )
COUNTY OF ___Harris ___._-__-)
On this_. 29 ... day of._.___ Jenuary ,» 19.52, before me personally appeared

Be YW, Ingram aﬂd &ary Doll Ingrem to me known to ba the personS_._____ . des-

cribed in and who executed and delivered the foregoing insirument, and acknowledged
+o ‘me tha*,wﬂihﬁy executed the same astheir free act and deed.

.. s i bt g et

1gsi
My Oomm 88 oné% viress

. A
June v Z /ZKI/L/'A Lo adg zé/ z(/ P
STATE OF ... Texas . ) Notary PUbLic .y (yoxel
COWY OF Harris Notary Public, in .:ndia.: Harois Counly, Teass
On this._...._. day of ., 19_.__, before me appeared . ..

s to me personally ¥nown, who, being by me duly sworn, did
aay that he is the**,*,-Pre51dent of _

and that the seal afflxed to said instrument is the corporate seal of said corpora-.
tion, end that said instrument was signed and sealed in behalf of said corporation by
authority of its Board of Directors, and said acknowledged said
instrument to be the free act and deed of sald corporation.

Given under my hand and notarial seal this . _day of , 19 .

My Commission expires:

Notary Public




RATIFICATION AND JOINDER OF UNIT AGRELMENT

Tn consideration of the execution of the Unit Agreement for the
Development and Operation of the Angels Peak Unit Area, County of San Juan,
State of New lexico, in form approved on behalf of the Secretary of the Interior,
the undersigned owners of lands or leases, or interests therein or royalties
presently held or which may arise under existing option agreements, or other
interests in production covered by said Unit Agreement hereby severally, each
to the extent of his particular ownership or interest, as may appear, consent
to the inclusion of said lands within the Unit Area therein defined, approve
and adopt the terms of said Unit Agreement and any modifications thereof
approved by the Secretary of the Interior or his duly authorized representative
as applicable to said several lands and interests, agree that the term of any
lease given by the undersigned or under which the undersigned claims an in-
terest herein is extended and modified to the extent necessary to make the
same conform to the term of said Unit Agreemeént, agree that the drilling,
development and producing requirements of all leases and other contracts in
which their several rights and interests are created or defined shall be deemed
fully performed by performance of the provisions of said Unit Agreement, and
agree that payment for or delivery of (whichever may te required under prior
agreements) oil and gas duly made at contract rates applied to the production
allocated under said Unit Agreement to the particular lznds to which such
rights or interests do or shall apply, regardless of actual production there-
from, shall constitute full performance of all such obligations to the under-
signed existing under such leases or other contracts.

This Ratification and Joinder of Unit Agrecment may be executed in
any number of counterparts with the same force and effect as if all parties
had signed the same document and shall be binding upon all those viho execute a
counterpart hercof, regardless of whether or not it is executed by 2all other
parties owning or claiming an interest in the lands affected hereby, and when
so executed shall be binding upon the undersigned, his heirs, devisees, assigus
or successors in interest,

RES 41 g3
SIGNATURES AND ADDRESSES y /q/
Name ‘ Name e - 7 A
Address Address ___ P, Q. Pox 1t o
- Name : Name
Address _ ~Address
Name Name
Address . Address
STATE OF  Mawre ) ;
On this lay of _(Oatober P 1951 before me personally
appeared R. P, mm.ve* to me knovn to be the
person____ described in and who executed and delivered the foregoing instrument,

“and acknowledged to me that _he executed the same as hig free act and deed.

GIVEN UNDER MY HAND AND SEAL OF OFFICE, this dlay of Oct s19_51

Y, Commission expires: 4 J C&ﬁﬁ&-

Notapy Public

STATE OF )
COUNTY OF )

- On this day of » 19, befoxe me appeared

e - : , to me personally known, who, being by me duly
sworn, did say that he 1s the President of

o

and that the seal afflfed to said instrument is-the corporate seal of said
;corporatlon, and that said ‘instrument was signed and scaled in behalf of said
corporation by authority of its Board of Directors, and said

acknowlcdged said 1nstrumot to be the free act and deed of said corporation.

- GIVEYN UNDER MY HAND AND NOTARIAL SEAL, this day of s 19,

—e

My Commission expires:

Hotary Public
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‘lease given by the undersighed or under which the undersigned claims an_in-

agree that~ paynent for or delivery of (whichever may te required under prlor

from, shall’ constxtﬁtp fu11 berformance of all such obligations to the under-

S

RATIFICATTON AND JOINDER OF UNIT ACREELENT

In consideration of the execution of the Unit Agreement for the
Developient and Operation of the Angels Peak Unit Area, Count; of San Juan,
State of New Mexico, in form approved on behalf of the Secretary of the Interior,
the undersigned owners of lands or leases, or interests therein or royalties
presently held or which may arise under existing option agreements, or other
interests in production covered by said Unit Agreement hereby severally, each
to the extent of his particular ownership or interest, as may appear, consent
to the inclusion of said lands within the Unit Area thereln defined, approve
and adopt the terms of said Unit Agreement and any modifications thereof
approved by the Secretary of the Interior or his duly authorized representative
as appllcable to said several lands and interests, agree that the term of any

terest hérein is extended and modified to the extent necessary to make the

same conform to the term of said Unit Agreement, agree that the drilling,
development and ‘producing requirements of all leases and other contracts in
which their several rights and interests are created or defined shall be deemed
fully performed by performance of the provisions of said Unit Agreement, and

agreements) 0il and gas duly made at contract rates applied to the production
allocated under sald Unlt Qgreement to the part1cular l=2nds to whlch such

signed existing under such leases or other contracts.

, This Ratlflcatlon and Joinder of Unit Agreement may be executed in
any number of counterparts with the same force and effect as if all parties
had signed the’ same document and shall be blndzng upon all those who execute a
counterpart hereof ‘Pegardless of whether or not it is executed by all other
parties ‘owning or clalmlno an interest in the lands affected hereby, and when
so executed shall be blndlng upon the undersigned, his heirs, devisees, assigns
‘or ‘successors in interest,

STIGNATURES AND ADDRESSES 7Z;é4¢222¢”tz/

Name p/c%z;/ cxfzzmAﬂLLZZf ,{fiﬁipééthame

AddreSa/yéﬁ&~9' 205 Address
v /;:;,(/ [{-«M’Mo /4__

Namewu.. _ - Name

Address - Address -
Name. : Name
Address ’ ' ‘ Address
. ) !
— ; w
STATE OF . (Eixfi;gf~;254~/ )
COUNTY OF e ) ?
On':"tihijs_; 26 “de_iy» o0 Ot , 1957 vefore me personally
appeared 3t . - to me knovin te be the
- person_ . . -described’in and whg executed and delivered the foregeing instrument,
and acknéwledbed to me that 4« executed the same as Aﬁ&) free acf and deed.

L G[VEN UNDZR MY HAND AND SEAL OF OFFICE, this 26 day of ( ) e £ 195/

My Coﬁrﬁlssmn expires; 2“: 4 (
J"&(’r lo /?f?’ iotary PuSllc

~STATE oF )
COUNTY OF e t )
On this day of s 19 , before me appearcd
SEETRan s ' Co , Yo me perscnally known, vwiho, being by me duly
sworn ‘did say that he 1is the ____ President of

and that the qeal afflxed to. oald instrument is the corporate seal of said

corporatlon, ‘and ‘that ‘said’ 1nstrument was signed and sealed in behalf of said
corporation by authorlty of its Board of Directors, and said
acknoviledged ’ said’ instrumet to be the free act and deed of said corooratlon.

GIVEN UNDER 1Y HAND AND NOTARTAL SEAL, this day of , 19 .

My Commission expires:

- Notary Public
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lease given by the undersigned or under which the undersigned claims an in-

‘development and producing requirements of all 1eases and other contracts in
which their several rights and interests are created or defined shall be deemed
fully performed by performance of the provisions of said Unit Agreement, and

. ‘parties owning or clalmlng an interest in the lands affected hereby, and when

STATE OF )

‘sworn, did say Lhat he 1s The President of

RATIFICATION AND JOINDER OF UNIT AGRUENENT

In con31de"at10n of the executlon of the Unit Agreement for the
Development and Operation of the Angels Peak Unit Area, County of San Juan,
State of New lMexico, in form approved on behalf of the Secretary of the Interior,
the undersigned ovners of lands or leases, or interests therein or royalties
presently held or which may arise under existing option agreements, or other
interests in production covered by said Unit Agreement hereby severally, ecach
to the extent of his particular ownership or interest, as may appear, consent
to the incélysion of said lands within the Unit Area therein defined, approve
and adopt the terms of said Unit Agreement and any modifications thereof
approved by the Secretary of the Interior or his duly authorized representative
as appllcable to said several lands and interests, agree that the term of any

terést herein is extended and modified to the extent necessary to make the
same coniform to the term of said Unit Agreement, agree that the drilling,

agree that payment for or delivery of (whichever may ve required under prior
agreem°nts) 0il and gas duly made at contract rates applied to the production
allocated under said Unit Agreement to the particular lands to which such
rights 6r interests do or shall apply, regardless of actual production there-
from, shall constitute full performance of all such obligations to the under-
signed existing under such lzases or other contracts. ,

This Ratification and Joinder of Unit Agreement may be executed in
any number of counterparts viith the same force and effect as if all parties
had signed the same document and shall be binding upon all those who execute a
counterpart hereof, regardless of whether or not it is executed by all other

go executed shall be binding uvpon the undersigned, his heirs, devisees, assigns
or successors in interest,

SIGNATURES AND QDDRESSES jzsldc;fi/ﬁl

Name . ! Yoo Name
Address 2 Address
Namc / Name
“Address _ Address
Name ‘ Name
Address * Address

STATE OF ol Ao )

COUNTY OF Ot n o )

S s 19574 before me personally
appeared .. to me knowmn to be the
person_-, deacrlbed 1"and hg executed and delivered the foregoing instrument,
and acknovwledged to me that 25 , executed the same as/gﬁﬁL‘free act and deed.

" GIVEK UNDER MY HAND AND SEAL OF OFFICE, this . 41957,

My'Co?zis ion expires:
v 4}?- \(7“' B

COUNTY OF T )

On this _ day of s 19 bgfore me appeared
‘ , Lo me personally knonn, vho, being by me duly

and that the seal afflxed to said instrument is the corporato seal of said:
corporation, and that said instrument was signed and scaled in behalf of said
corporation by authority of its Board of Directors, and said )
acknoaledoed said instrumet -to be the free act and deed of said corporation,

GIVmN UNDER }Y HAND AND NOTARIAL SEAL, this __  day of s 19 .

My Commission explres:

Tiotary Public




RATIFICATION AND JOINDER OF UNIT AGRELIENT -

In consideration of the execution of the Unit Agreement for the
Development and Operation of the Angels Peak Unit Area, County of S5an Juan,
State of New lexico, in form approved on behalf of the Secrstary of the Interior,

“the undersigned owners of lands or leases, or interests therein or royalties

presently held or which may arise under existing option agreemsnts, or other
interests in production covered by said Unit Agreement hereby severally, each
to the extent of his particular ownership or interest, as may appear, consent
to the inclusion of said lands within the Unit Area therein defined, approve
and adopt the terms of said Unit Agreement and any modifications thereof
approved by the Secretary of the Interior or his duly authorized representative
as applicable to said several lands and interests, agree that the term of any
lease given by the undersigned or under which the undersigned claims an in-
terest herein is extended and modified to the extent necessary to make the

same conform to the term of said Unit Agreement, agree ‘that the drilling,
development and producing requirements of all leases and other contracts in
which their several rights and interests are created or defined shall be deecmed
fully performed by performarice of the provisions of said Unit Agreement, and
agree that payment for or delivery of (whichever may te required under prior
agreements) oil and gas dwly made at contract rates applied to the production
allocated under said Unit Agreement to the particular l2nds to which such
rights or interests do or shall apply, regardless of actual production there-
from, shall constitute full performance of all such obligations to the under-
signed existing under such lesases or other contracts.

This Ratification and Joinder of Unit Agreement may be executed in
any number of counterparts with the same force and effect as if all parties
had signed the same document and shall be binding upOn all those vho execute a
counterpart hereof, regardless of whether or not it is executed by all other
parties owning or clalmlng an interest in the lands affected hereby, and when

so executed shall be binding upon the undersigned, his heirs, devisees, assigns
or successors in interest,

) Y " . “‘ /" j
SIGNALURLS AND ADDRESSES /;QAL /fo
Name ’
Address
‘ ' Name
Address Address
Name " Name
Address Address
STATE OF @a_&// e en )
COUNTY OF <%, ;_;ng41ﬁ§:° )
On this Jo < day of DeZele . 19_~j hefore me personally
appeared 3‘Q 2ot 2o 9 (O Ifo e o to me known to be the
person___ deucrlbed in ‘and who executed and delivered the foregoing instrument,

ard acknowledged to me that;yZuL_executed the same as zzgﬂ/frce act, and deed.

GIVEN UNDER MY HAND AND SEAL OF OFFICE, this )¢ “day of (Qaf . 195

My Commissionbexpires: §gfaqlﬂ@'éz4 @, §7Cf:rnll¢o
(’)'EQ:” por, (P87 Q {/  Notary Public
[ :
STATE OF , : .
COUNTY OF )
On thlo da& of s 19, before me appeared _
' : s £0 me personally known, who, being by me duly
sworn, dﬁd say %hat he is the ___ President of

and that the eal affixed to said instrument is the corporate seal of said
corpordtlon, and that ‘said instrument was signed and sealed in behalf of said
corporation by uuthorlty of its Board of Directors, and said

acknovledged said instrumet to be the free act and deed of said corporation,

GLVFh UNDER MY HAND AND NOTARIAL SEAL, this __ day of s 19

—

My Commission expires:

Notary Public
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RATIFICATION AND JOINDER OF UNIT AGRELCLMENT

In consideration of the execution of the Unit Agrecment for the
Development and Operation of the Angels Peak Unit Area, County of San Juan,
State of New lexico, in form approved on behalf of the Secretary of the Interior,
the undersigned owners of lands or leases, or interests therein or royalties
presently held or which may arise under existing option agreements, or other
interests in production covered by said Unit Agreement hereby severally, each
to the extent of his particular ownership or interest, as may appear, consent
to the inclusion of said lands within the Unit Area therein defired, approve
and adopt the terms of said Unit Agreement and any modifications thereof
approved by the Secretary of the Interior or his duly authorized representative
as appllcable to said several lands and 1nterests, agree that the term of any
lease given by the undersigned or under which the undersigned claims an in-
terest herein is extended and modified to the extent necessary to make the
same conform to the term of said Unit Agreement, agree that the drilling,
development and producing requirements of all leases and other contracts in
vinich their several rights and interests are created or defined shall be deemed
fully performed by performance.  of the provisions of said Unit Agreement, and
agree that payment for or delivery of (whichever may ‘e required under prior
agreements)-oil and gas duly made abt contract rates applied to the production
allocated under said Unit Agreement to the particular lands to which such
rights or interests do or shall apply, regardless of actual production there-
from, shall constitute full performance of all such obligations to the under-
signed existing under such le“ses or other contracts.

This Ratification and Joinder of Unit Agrecment may be executed in
any number of counterparbts with the same force and effect as if all parties
had signed the same document aqd shall be binding upon all those who execute a
counterpact hereof, regardless of whether or not it is. executed by all other
parties owning or clalmlng an interest in the lands affected hereby, and when
so executed shall be binding upon the undersigned, his heirs, devisees, assigns

or' SucCCcessors in 1nt°rest.
SIGNATURES AND ADDRESSES :Z;iﬂha/#£"7z

‘Na“’e\kam MM Uy et rry Name

Name Name
Address Address
Name ‘ , Name

Address Address

, 19__/ before me personally

tidga ez o/ 1O me known to be the

and delivered the foregeing instrument,
d the same as . free act and deed.

person (/ / deacrlbeduln and nho eiécuta
and acknowledged to me that;£2£$kexecut

GIVEN UMDER MY HAND AND SEAL OF OFFICE, tﬁis 24”7 day of ﬁéﬁ é--,lgi:.’

SISO, B Lo et
3 “h 29, 15354 Notary Public

ud'&

'STATL OF - )
COUNTY OF - )
On this:» day of » 19 , before me appeared
el , to me personally known, vho, being by me duly
sworn, did say that he is the President of

-and that the seal affixed to said 1nstrum°nt is the corporate seal of said
corporation, and that said instrument was signed and sealed in behalf of said
corporation by authorlty of its Board of Directors, and said

acknowledged saiu instrumet to be the free act and deed of said corporation,

GIVEN UNDER MY HAND AND NOTARIAL SEAL, this day of s 19 .

————

My Commission expires:

Notary Public
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RATIFICATION AND JOINDER OF UNIT AGRULLENT

In consideration of the execution of the Unit Agreement for the
Development and Operation of the Angels Peak Unit Area, County of San Juan,
State of New liexico, in form approved on behalf of the Secretary of the Interior,
the undersigned owners of lands or leases, or interests therein or royalties
presently held or which may arise under existing option agreements, or other
interests in production coversd by said Unit Agreement hereby severally, each
to the extent of his particular ownership or interest, as may appear, consent
to the inclusion of said lands within the Unit Area thereln deflned, approve
and adopt the terms of said Unit Agreement and any modifications thereof
approved by the Secretary of the Interior or his duly authorized representative
as applicable to said several lands and interests, agree that the term of any
lease given by the undersigned or under which the undersigned claims an in-
terest herein is extended and modified to the extent necessary to make the
same conform to the term of said Unit Agreement, agree that the drilling,
development and producing requirements of all leases and other contracts in
vhich their several ‘rights and interests are created or defined shall be deemed
fully performed by performance of the provisions of said Unit Agreement, and
agree that payment for or delivery of (whichever may be requlred under prior
agreements) oil and gas duly made at contract rates applied to the preoduction
allocated urider said Unit Agreement to the particular lands to which such
rights or interests do or shall apply, regardless of actual production there-
from, shall constitute full nerformance of all such obligations to the under-
signed existing under such leases or other contracts.

This Ratification and Joinder of Unit Agreement may be executed in
any number of counterparts with the same force and effect as if all parties
had signed the same document and shall be binding upon all those who execute a
counterpart hereof, regardless of whether or not it is executed by all other
parties owning or claiming an interest in the lands affected hereby, and when
so executed shall be binding upon the under31ﬂned his heirs, devisees, assigns

or successors in interest,
SIGNATURES AND ADDRESSES W/ /4

Name Name
Ad@pgss a2 . Address
j&sﬂsd ﬁ( 22‘5.‘412 N 24::ﬂ{‘,, ’
Name ' Name
Address Address
Name | Name
Address ' Address
STATE -OF )7M ?‘ML )
V . - -

, bhis ¥ day of .M ve o s 19J7, before ue personally
appeared to me knovn to be the
person desceribed ifi and

‘223 exetuted and delivered the foregeoing instrument,

and acknowledged to ¢ that executed the same as Eiba free act and deed.

GIVEN UNDER MY HAND AND SEAL OF OFFICE, this { ¥ day of _@?__ 19 ;57/

i§Z1cdmmission éxpires: 4§;;Elal»ﬂ/“ 446767é4-4*ﬂ‘Z**

A el 39 L7327 Notary Public
STATE OF ' )
CCUNTY OF )
On this day of s 19 , before me appeared
s, Lo me personally known, who, being by me duly
sworn, did say that he is the President of

-and that the seal affixed to said Instrument is Lho corporatc seal of said

corporation, and that said instrument was signed and sealéd in behalf of said

- corporation by authority of its Board of Directors, and said

acknovledged said instrumet to be the free act and deed of said corporatlon.

GIVEH UNDER MY HAND AND NOTARIAL SFAL, this day of s 19

My Commission expires:

Notary Public
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RATIFICATION AND- JOUINDER OF UNIT AGREEMENT

In consideration of the execution of the Unit Agreement for the

. Development and Operation of the Angels Peak Unit Area, County of San Juan,
State of New.Mexico, in form approved cn behalf of the Secretary of the Interior,
the undersigned owners of lands or leases, or interests therein or royaltlss
presently held or which mey arisc under sxisting ootion agreements, or other
interests in production covered by said Unit Agreement hercby severally, each
to tha avtant. A8 hia ;’Crtisulu; uwnu,;uu;y vy iuvuxuut, as gy appsur, Consunv
to the inclusion of said lands within the Unit Area therein defined, approve
and adopt the terms of said Unit Agrecment and any modifications thércof
approved by the Secretary of the Interior or his duly authorized represecntative
as apolicable to said several lands and interests, agreec that the term of any.
lease given by the undersigned or under which the undersigned claims an in-
terest herein is extsnded and modified .to the extent necessary to make the

same conform to the term of said Unit, Agreement agree that the drilling,
development and producing requirements of all leases and other contracts in
which their several rights and interests are created or defined shall be deemed
fully performed by performnnce of the vrovisions of said Unit Agreement, and
agree that payment for or delivery of (whichever may be required under prior
agreements) oil and gas duly made at contract rates apolied to the production
allocated under said Unit Agreement to the narticular lands to which such
rights or interests do or shall apply, regardless of actual production there~
from, shall constitute full performance of all such obligations to the under-
signed existing under such leases or other contracts.

-

This Ratification and Joinder of Unit Agreement may be executed in
any number of counterparts with the same force and effect as if all parties
had signed the same document and shall be birding upon all those who execute a
counteroart hersof, regardless of whether or not it is executed by all other
parties owning or claiming an interest in the lands effected hereby, and when
so executed shall be binding upon the undersigned, his heirs, devisces, assigns

or successors in interest, . 1211u;15" ¢;,T
- /. |

SIGNATURES AND ADDRESSES

Name

Address
Name Name
Address ) Address
Name . Neme
Address Address
STATE OF____New Mexigo )

' )
COUNTY OF Sants_Fe )
On this_21 day of__August , 1951 , before me personally

appeared___Madeleine N. Galt to me known to be the

person____described in and who executed and delivered the foregoing instrument,
and acknowledged to me that_she executed the seme as_her free act and deed,

GIVEN UNDER MY HAND AND SEAL OF OFFICE, this_g} dey of Pﬂgmt
/

‘My Gommlssion expires:

June 9, 1995 . Notary Public
STATE OF )
COUNTY OF )
On this day of : , 19 , before me appeared
, to me personally krown, who, being by me duly
sworn, did say that he is the____ President of

and that the seal affixed to said instrument is the corvorate seal of said

corperation, and that said instrument was signed and sealed in behalf of said
- corporation by authority of its Board of Directors, and said
acknowledged sald instrument to be the free act and deed of said cornoration.

19 L]

[ESe———" | ——

Given under my hand and notarial scal this_____day of

My Commis ion exnires:

Notary Public




RATIFICATION AND JOGINDER OF UNIT AGREEMENT

In consideration of the exceccution of the Unit Agreement for the
Development and Operation of the Angels Peak Unit Area, County of San Juan,
State of New Mexico, in form approved on behalf of the Secretary of the Interior,
the urdersigned owners of lands or lsases, or interests therein or royalties
presently held or which may arise under existing option agreements, or other
interests in production covered by said Unit Agreement hereby severally, cach
to the extent of his particular ownership or interest, as may appsear, consent
to the inclusion of said lands within the Unit Area therein defined, approve
and adopt the terms of said Unit Agrecment and any modifications theryof
approved by the Secretary of the Interlor or his duly asuthorized represcntative
as apolicable to said several lands and interests, agrec that the term of any
lease given by the undersigned or under which the undersigned claims an in-
terest herein is extended and modified to the extent necessary to meke the
same conform to the term of said Unit Agreement, agree that the drilling,
development and producing requirements of all leases and other contracts in
which their several rights and interests are created or defined shall be deemed
fully performed by performance of the vrovisions of sald Unit Agreement, and
agree bthat payment for or delivery of (whichever may be required under prier
"agreements) oil and gas duly made at contract rates apolied to the production
allocated under sald Unit Agreement to the varticular lands to which such
rights - or intercsts do or shall apply, regardless of actual production there-
from, shall constitute fuli performance of all such obligations to the under-
signed existing under such leases or other contracts.

This Ratification and Joinder of Unit Agreement may be executed in
any number of counterparts with the same force and effect as if all parties
had signed the same document and shall be binding upon all those who execute a
counterpart hereof, regardless of whether or not it is executed by all other
parties owning or claiming an interest in the lands effected hereby, and when
so executed shall be binding upon the undersigned, his heirs, devisces, assigns

Tract /16

or successors in interest.
SIGNATURES AND ADDRESSES

Nahe

Address
Name_- Name
Address s Address
Name | Neme
Address Address
sTaTe OF__CALIFORNIA )

| )
county oF___ALAMEDA )

On this_231 dsy of__Beptember , 19_81, before me personally
appeared ohnson to me known to be the
person__ _ described in and who executed and delivered the foregoing instrument,
and acknowledged to me that_B® executed the same as_584f his 8 free act and deed.

GIVEN UNDER MY HAND AKD SEAL OF OFFICE, this23 day of Bepte 1953 .

My Commifgg?ﬁ expiress (jzﬂf<£%«£zA9 Q;?\;gggz;agggbuz

OOl 7 oo Notary public ~
STATE OF ) ‘
COUNTY OF - )

On this__ day of s, 19 , before me appeared

, to me personally krown, who, being by me duly
sworn, did say that he is the President of

and that the seal affixed to said instrument is the corvorate seal of said

corporation, and that said instrument was signed and sealed in behalf of said
corporation by authority of its Board of Directors, and said
acknowledged said instrument to be the frée act and deed of said cornoration.

Given under my hand and notarial scal this_____dey of 19 .

My Commission exnires:

Notary Public




R

and ackriowledged to me that

. | M‘“ﬁsim expires:

RATIFICATION AND JOINDER OF UNIT AGREELENT

In consideration of the execution of the Unit Agreement for the
Development and Operation of the Angels Peak Unit Area, County of San Juan,
State of New Mexico, in form approved on behalf of the Secretary of the Interior,
the undersigried owners of lands or leases, or interests therein or royalties
praesently held or which may arise under existing option agréements, or other

~interests in production covered by said Unit Agreement hereby severally, each

to the extent of his particular ownership or interest, as may appear, consent
to the inclusion of said lands within the Unit Area therein defined, approve
and adopt the terms of said Unit Agreement and any modifications thereof
approved by the Secretary of the Interior or his duly authorized representative
as applicable to said several lands and interests, agree that the term of any
lease given by the undersigned or under which the undersigned claims an in-
terest herein is extended and modified to the extent necessary to make the

same conform to the term of said Unit Agreement, agree that the drilling,
development and producing requirements of all leases and other contracts in
which their several rights and interests are created or defined shall be deemed
fully performed by performance of the provisions of said Unit Agreement, and
agree that payment for or delivery of (whichever may e required under prior
agreements) oil and gas duly made ab contract rates applied to the production
allocated under said Unit Agreement to the particular lands to which such
rights or interests do or shall apply, regardless of actual production there-

‘from, sh4ll constitute full performance of all such obligations to the under-

signed existing under such leases or other contracts.

This Ratification and Joinder of Unit Agreement may be executed in
any number of counterparts with the same force and effect as if all parties
had signed the same decument and shall be binding upon all those who execute a
counterpart hereof, regardléss of whether or not it is executed by all other
parties owning or claiming an interest in the lands affected hereby, and when
so executed shall be binding upon the undersignad, his heirs, devisees, assigns

or>successors in interest.,
, SJIGNATURES AND ADDRESSES
Name _

Addrgsg TPRagwe o3 Address

% 4 % ' b ML ¥ W
é;ﬁgéﬁ>/ Name
Address Address
Name Name
Address Address
STATE oF _ Hav Hexlow )
COUNTY oF Beynediilv- )

Og.tgj‘saa&day of Heptunber 5 195__1_, before me personally

appeared o . to me knoimn to be the
person described in and WBB executed and deliveredhihp foregoing instrument,

executed the same as free act and deed.

et

C
GIVEN UNDER MY HAND AND SEAL OF OFFICE, this BEWM gay or 0#pRe ,192.

STATE OF ’ )
COUNTY OF )

On this day of v » 19__, before me appeared
_ . , to me personally known, who, being by me duly
sworn, did say that he is the ___ President of

3 “the-seal affixed to said instrument is the corporate seal of said
corporation, and that said instrument was signed and sealed in behalf of said
corporation by authority of its Board of Directors, and said
acknoviledged said instrumet to be the free act and deed of said corporation,

~and.that the se

GIVEN UNDER MY HAND AND NOTARIAL SEAL, this day of , 19 .,

—

My Commission expires:

Notary Public
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RATIFICATION AND JOINDER OF UNIT AGCRLEIENT

In consideration of the execution of the Unit Agreement for the
Development and Operation of the Angels Peak Unit Area, County of San Juan,
State of New lMexico, in form approved on behalf of the Secretary of the Interior,
the undersigned owners of lands or leases, or interests therein or royalties
presently held or which may arise under existing option agreements, or other
interests in production covered by said Unit Agreement hereby severally, each
to the extent of his particular ownership or interest, as may appear, consent
to the inclusion of said lands within the Unit Area therein defined, approve
and adopt the terms of said Unit Agreement and any modifications thereof
approved by the Secretary of the Interior or his duly authorized representative
as applicable to said several lands and interests, agree that the term of any
lease given by the undersigned or under which the undersigned claims an in-
terest herein is -extended and modified to the extent necessary to make the
same conform to the term of said Unit Agreement; agree that the drilling,
development and producing requirements of all leases and other contracts in

.which their several rights and interests are created or defined shall be deemed

fully performed by performance of the provisions of said Unit Agreement, and
agree that payment for or delivery of {whichever may ve regquired under prior
agreements) oil and gas duly made at contract rates applied to the production
allocated under said Unit Apreement to the particular lands to which such
rights or interests do or shall apply, regardless of actual production there-

" from, shall constitute full performance of all such obligations to the under-

signed existing under such leases or other contracts.

© This Ratification and Joinder of Unit Agreement may be executed in
any number of counterparts with the same force and effect as-if all parties
had signed the same document and shall be binding upon all those who execute a
counterpart hereof, regardless of whether or not it is executed by all other
'parties owning or claiming an interest in the lands affected hereby, and when
so executed shall‘be binding upon the undersigned, his heirs, devisees, assigns
or successors in interest.

16 11 &0, 2/

SIGNATURES AND ADDRESSES
Name ” Name N T
Address - ) Address_ .M 1N TN X Qowvens O3
, WY Ty

. i N
Name R ITINT A 7. 799 DV

"~ Address Address ) Y'Y,
Name . ; Name
Address - Address

STATE OF i2 )
COUNTY OFC:;?é?%?%%i%:ch 7 )

this o7/ day of
appeared / AAZprn/ %
persona. deseribed in and who

195/, before ue personally
' 2L o me knovn to be the
yxecuted and de*1VPréi$2£jL§oreg01ng instrument ,

~and acknowledged to me tha executed the same 487/ ree act agad deed, .

'GIVEN UNDER MY HAND AéD SEAL i;ggﬁpiﬁﬁ, this 4 day ofz Y L S

My/memlss1on expires: ;égzszy 424224/;5ng¢4¢¢€24_///

Jeryre ; /4@{13 //77 Hotary Public
’é;ATE OF : )
COUNTY OF )
On this day of sy 18, before me appeared
. s, Lo me personally known, vwho, being by me duly
sworn, did say that he is the __ President of :

and that the seal affixed to said instrampnt is the corporato seal of said

'corooratlon, and that said instrument was signed and sealed in behalf of said

corporation by authorlty of its Board of Directors, and said
acknowledged said instrumet %o be the free act and deed of sald corporation,

GIVEN UNDER MY HAND AND NOTARIAL SEAL, this _ day of , 19,

My Commission expires:

Notary Public







RATIFICATION AND JOINDER OF UHIT AGRELLENT

In consideration of the execution of the Unit Agreement for the
Development and Operation of the Angels Peak Unit Area, County of San Juan,
State of New HMexico, in form approved on behalf of the oecrntarJ of the Interior,
the undersigned owners of lands or leases, or interests therein or royalties
presently held or which may arise under existing option agreements, or other
interests in production covered by said Unit Agreement hereby severally, each
to the extent of his particular ownership or interest, as may appear, consent
to the inclusion of said lands within the Unit Area therein defined, approve
and adopt the terms of said Unit Agreement and any modifications thereof
approved by the Secretary of the Interior or his duly authorized representative
as applicable to said several lands and 1nterests, agree that the term of any
lease given by the undersigned or under which the undersigned claims an in-
terest herein is extended and modified to the extent necessary to make the
e ~ .. same conform to the term of said Unit Agreement, agree that the drilling,

: development and producing requirements of all leases and other contracts in
which their several rights and interests are created or defined shall be deemed
fully performed by performance of the provisions of said Unit Agreement, and
agree that payment for or delivery of (whichever may be required under prior
agreements) oil and gas duly made at contract rates applied to the production
allocated under said Unit Agreement to the particular lands to which such
rights or interests do or shall apply, regardless of actual production there-
from, 'shall constitute full performance of all such obligations to the under-
signed existing under such leases or other contracts.

This Ratification and Joinder of Unit Agreement may be executed in
: any -number of counterparts with the same force and effect as if all parties
i , had signed the same document and shall be binding upon all those who execute a
counterpart hereof, regardless of whether or not it is executed by all other
; parties owning or claiming an intcrest in the lands affected hereby, and when
| so executed shall be binding upon the undersigned, his heirs, devisees, assigns

or successors in interest. v[xxu;f“’/7
SIGNATURES AND ADDRESSES, SUSAN VANDERPNEL CARK
| - /
‘ Name Name By N
Address Address AR HER ATTODNEY N mepr - Foo
149 Broadway, New York 6,New York 4
Name Name
Address Address
Name Name
Address Address
: . STATE OF U Yow )
COUNTY OF _Jize) Chﬂ/(L )
! On this 27— day of g T 19355 before me perscnally
appeared

; - oact, Do ap ol -vn-Jaet [n Sian tha 42%Ftﬁgc1m/<to me knoim to be the
person described in and who Executed and delivered the foregoing instrument,

and acknowledged to me that 7. executed the same as i«; free act and deed.
GIVEN UNDER MY HAND AND SEAL OF OFFICE, this 17 daJ of Qﬁigﬁﬁf' 1917.

My Commission ,expir‘es:;s \BEL S. IpNGFFLLo\V/&dM, S v[é\\qq&a(’a&)
SATARY PUBLIC, State of New York NotaryUPublic
. No. 31-7592500 -

STATE OF Qualified in New Vork' Cyuniy

COUNTY OF CECTRATIRY Co- UGS X fReg Off.
I(llﬂ l-lAplIw Malth 86 1952 )

On this day of s 19 before me appeared
. , Lo me personally known, vwiho, being by me duly
sworn, did say that he 1s the President of

corporation, and that said instrument was signed and-sealed in behalf of said
corporation by authority of its Board of Directors, and said
acknowledged said instrumet to be the free act and deed of said corporation,

GIVEN UNDER MY HAND AND NOTARIAL SEAL, this day of s 19

——

E and that the seal affxxzd to said instrument is the corporate seal of said
|

My Commission expires:

Notary Public
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RATIFICATION AND JOINDER OF UNIT AGRZEMNENT

Irr consideration of the execution of the Unit Agreement for the
Development and Operation of the Angels Peak Unit Area, County of San Juan,
State of New Mexico, in form approved on behalf of the Secretary of the Interior,
the undersigned ovners of lands or leases, or interests therein or royalties
presently held or which may arise under existing option agreements, or other
interests in production covered by said Unit Agreemont hereby severally, each
to the extent of his particular ownership or interest, as may appear, consent
to the inclusion of said lands within the Unit Area thereln defined, approve
and adopt the terms of said Unit ‘Agreement and any modifications thereof
approved by the Secretary of the Interior or his duly authorized representative
as appllcable to said several lands and interests, agree that the term of any
lease given by the undersigned or under which the undersigned claims an in-
terest herein is extended and modified to the extent necessary to make the

__same conform to-the term-of‘said Unit Agreement; agres that—the drilling,

development and producing requirements of all leases and other contracts in
which their several rights and interests are created or defined shall be decmed
fully performed by performance of the provisions of said Unit Agreempnt and
agree that payment for or delivery of (whichever may be required under prior
agreements) oil and gas duly made at contract rates applied to the production
allocated under said Unit Agreement to the particular lands to which such
rights or interests do or shall apply, regardless of actual production there-
from, shall constitute full performance of all such obligations to the under-
signed existing under such leases or other contracts.

This Ratification and Joinder of Unit Agreement may be executed in
any number of counterparts with the same Fforce and effect as if all parties
had signed the same document and shall be binding upon all those who execute a
counterpart hereof, regardless of whether or not it is executed by all other
parties owning or cla1m1ng an interest in the lands affected hereby, and when
so executed shall be binding upon the undersigned, his heirs, devisees, assigns

" or successors in interest. Mf/7

SIGNATURES AMD ADDRESSESALFRW £RK "

CORNING

Name Name
Address Addre /33 WIS
149 Broadway, New York 6.New York
Name Name
Address ' Address
Name o  Name
Address : Address
STATE OF s alade )
L 9. ' '
On this 27)~ day of , CLAqMéf, 197, hefore me personally

appeared hy. Pocs Oy, g sué-!-: ﬁ?l* éwg__oé to me knovn to be the
person____ describe d WhoV execduted and delivered the foregoing instrument,

and acknowledged to me that K executed the same as 5; free act and deed.

GIVEN UNDER MY HAND AND SEAL OF OFFICE, this Q;g‘day of (L, o +,197) .

My Commission expigegpr, s. IONGFELIOW  JoGh ol D Lorvanl0Quur

VAT ARY PURLIC, State of Now Yerk NotAry Public
» No. 217402 2500
STATE OF e i sou05)
COUNTY OF T fu,, ;;‘.:Z;,‘.h a0 1a32 )
On this ~ day of- s 19 ., before me appeared
, to me personally known, viho, being by me duly
sworn, did say that he 1s the ___ President of

and that the seal affixed to said instrument is the corporate seal of said .
corporation, and that said instrument was signed and scaled in behalf oi sald

-corporation by authority of its Roard of Birecbors, and said

b 2 DU

acknovledged said instrumet to be the free act and deed of said corporation,

GIVEN UNDER MY HAND AND NOTARIAL SEAL, this __ day of s 19

—

My Commission expires:

Hotary Public
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RATIFICATION AND JOIMDER OF UNIT AGRMSEMENT

In consideration of the executicn of the Unit Agreement for the
Development and Opsration of the Angels Peak Unit Area, County of San Juan,
State of New Mexico, in form approved on behalf of the Secretary of the Interior,
the undersigned ovmers of lands or leases, or interests therein or royalties
presently held or which may arise under existing option agreements, or other
interests in production covered by said Unit Agreement hereby severally, each
to the extent of his particular ownership or interest, as may appear, consent
to the inclusion of said lands within the Unit Area therein defined, approve
and adopt the terms of said Unit Agreement and any modifications thereof
approved by the Secretary of the Interior or his duly authorized representative
as appllcable to sald several lands and interests, agree that the term of any
lease given by the undersigned or under which the undersigned claims an in-
terest herein is extended and modified to the extent necessary to make the

- ko XL}
same-c¢ohform-to-the-term-of -said-Unit- n&; u\,muuv, “Agres ~that—-thedr LJ..L.LIIS,

development and producing requirements of all leases and other contracts in
which their several rights and interests are created or defined shall be deemed
fully performed by performance of the provisions of said Unit Agreement, and
agree that payment for or delivery of (whichever may be required under prior
agreements) oil and gas duly made at contract rates applied to the production
allocated under said Unit Agreement to the particular lands to which such
rights or interests do or shall apply, regardless of actual production there-
from, shall constitute full nerformance of all such obligations to the under-
signed existing under such leases or other contracts. :

This Ratification and Joinder of Unit Agreement may be executed in

"~ any number of counterparts vwith the same force and effect as if all parties
had signed the same document and shall be binding upon all those who execute a
counterpart hereof, regardless of whether or not it is executed by all other
parties owning or clalmlng an interest in the lands affected hereby, and when
so executed shall be binding uwpon the undersigned, his heirs, devisees, assigns

or successors in interest.
SIGNATURES AND ADDRESSES

Name Name TS
Address Address S ,
] 149 Rromdvay, R - » TN
Name 1 Name
Address Address
Name ' Name
Address Address
STATE OF __ Atus Movie ) ‘
COUNTY OF  “Agwg ﬁ};\w ) :
On thls-Q Z day of (1&L4;Lk4;f‘ s QVG‘ before me personally
appeared . to me knovn to be the
person___ de:¢ d % ecutéd and delivered the foregoing instrument,

and acknowledged to me that ”fxeexecuted the same as free act and deed.

——
e
GIVEN UNDER MY HAND AND SEAL OF OFFICE, this < /= day of @g, + ,19Y/,

rimission . ISABEL S. LONGFELLOW
My Commission expires: ISADI :,;,;;‘,llc,smmmmw b0 Sﬁ(dkokﬂ”gu\

To. 317592500 . Notary PubYig

. Qualificd in New York Ceunty
STATE OF Cert, filedin N.Y, c;cmasneon

COUNTY OF Term Expires March 30) 1932

On this day of s 19, before me appeared

. s to me personally known, who, being by me duly
sworn, did say that he 1s the ___ President of

and thaf the seal affixed to said instrument is the corporate seal of said
corporation, and that said instrument was signed and scaled in behalf of said
corporation by authority of its Board of Directors, and said

acknowledged said instrumet to be the free act and deed of said corporation,

GIVEN UNDER MY HAND AND NOTARIAL BAL, this day of , 19

¥y Commission expires:

Hotary Public
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RATIFICATION AND JOINDER OF UNIT AGRLENENT

In consideration of Lhe execution of the Unit Agreement for the
Development and Operation of the Angels Peak Unit Area, County of San Juan,
State of New Mexico, in form approved on behalf of the Secretary of the Interior,
the undersigned owners of lands or leases, or interests therein or royalties
presently held or which may arise under existing option agreements, or other
interests in production covered by said Unit Agreement hereby severally, ecach
to the extent of his particular ownership or interest, as may appear, consent
to the inclusion of said lands within the Unit Area therein defined, approve
and adopt the terms of said Unit Agreement and any modifications thereof
approved by the Secretary of the Interior or his duly authorized representative
as applicable to said several lands and interests, agree that the term of any

~ -lease given by the undersigned or under -which the undersigned claims an in-
. terest herein is extended and modified to the extent necessary to make the

same conform to the term of said Unit Agreement agree that the drllling,
development: end-preducing-requirements of “all~1eases and other contracts in
which their several rights and interests are created or defined shall be deemed
fully performed by performance of the provisions of said Unit Agreement, and:
agree that payment for or delivery of (whichever may te required under prior
agreements) oil and gas duly made at contract rates applied to the production
allocated under said Unit Agreement to the particular lands to which such
rights or interests do or shall apply, regardless of actual production there-
from, shall constitute full performance of all such obligations to the under-
signed existing under such leases or other contracts.

This Ratification and Joinder of Unit Agreement may be executed in
any number of counterparts with the same force and effect as if 2ll parties
had signed the same document and shall be binding upon all those who execute a
counterpart hereof, regardless of whether or not it is executed by all other
parties owning or clalmlng an interest in the lands affected hereby, and when
so executed shall be binding upon the undersizned, his heirs, devisees, assigns

or successors in interest. ;mehcj”-’
<3 . .\'. .

Name . ' Name BY
Address Address AS HIS ATTURNKY IN FaCt
: e 149 Broadway, New York 6,New York
Name : Name
Address Address
Néme Name
Address ] Address
STATE OF Ao ,tovi )
COUNTY OF u.s Mixy )

On this Q]-—day of . a&g?uoi s 1947, before me personally
appeared 5. Qagef, Dasy & athy -t ftet o Stipha,, Gathoy, €2k }.  to me known to be the
person __ describéd in'and who executed and delivered the foregoing instrument,
‘and acknowledged to me that % executed the same as ﬁ14 free act and deed,

GIVEN UNDER MY HAND AND SEAL OF OFFICE, this -a] day of dlbg:f t,19V7,

Commission ire
My XD ZABEL 5. LONGFELLOW loagu, 3. lm‘g%
HOFANY 1BLIC, State of New York o 7 1c
No. 31-7502500
STATE OF . Qualiffed in_New York Count)
COUNTY OF . Cest, filed in XY, Co. Clks. & Reg)ff.
CTerm Bapires March 30, 1952 :
~On this day of s 19, before me appeared

N s Lo me personally kno#n, who, being by me duly
sworn, did say that he is the President of

and that Lthe seal afflxed to said Tnstrument is the corporate seal of said

corporation, and that said instrument was signed and scaled in behalf of said
corporation by authority of its Board of Directors, and said
3cknowledged said instrumet to be the free act and deed of said corporatlon.

- GIVEN UNDER MY HAND AND NOTARIAL SEAL, this ___ day of _ , 19

My Commission expirés: i
a : . Notary Public
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development and producing reguirements of all leases and Gther contracts in

RATIFICATION AND JOINDER OF UNIT- AGRIELIENT

In consideration of the execution of the Unit Agreement for the
Development and Operatlon of the Angels Peak Unit Area, County of San Juan,
State of New lMexico, in form approved on behalf of the Secretary of the Interior,
the undersigned owners of lands or leases, or interests therein or royalties
presently held or which may arise under existing option agreements, or other
interests in production covered by said Unit Agreement hereby severally, cach
to the extent of his particular ownership or interest, as may appear, consent
to the inclusion of said lands within the Unit Area therein defined, approve
and adopt the terms of said Unit Agreement and any modifications thereof
approved by the Secretary of the Interior or his duly authorized representative
as appllcable to said several lands and interests, agree that the term of any
lease given by the .undersigned or under which the undersigned claims an in-
terest herein is extended and modified to the extent necessary to make “the

same conform to the term of said Unit Agreement, agree that the drilling,

which their several rights and interests are created or defined shall be decmed
fully performed by performance of the provisions of said Unit Agreement, and
agree that payment for or delivery of (whichever may te required under prior
agreements) oil and gas duly made at contract rates applied to the production ‘ |
allocated under said Unit Agreement to the particular lands to which such
rights or interests do or shall apply, regardless of actual production there-
from, shall constitute full performance of all such obligations to the under-
signed existing under such leases or other contracts.

This Ratification and Joinder of Unit Agreement may be executed in
any number of counterparts with the same force and effect as if all parties
had signed the same document and shall be binding upon all those who execute a
counterpart’hereof regardless of whether or not it is executed by all other
parties owning or clalmlng an interest in the lands affected hereby, and when
so executed shall be binding upon the undersigned, his heirs, devxsees, assigns
or successors in interest,

SIGNATURES AND ADDRESSES

Name Name 4
Address _ Address ' . .
1S I PR A AR AT /
- gyt
Ne‘-&‘ Ygl;_{‘t‘). DR
Name Name
Address Address
Name o Name
Address o Address
STATE OF __ Aww Youe )
COUNTY OF —ay L](ML )
On this Q") day of Ao st 19f7, before me personally
appeared ™ s O N to me knowm to be the
person described in and who execubsd and delivered the foregoing instrument,

and acknowledged to me that '14 executed ths same as A, free act and deed.

GIVEN UNDER MY HAND AND SEAL OF OFFICE, this 17 day of 2:53: 19170
XQ-N‘L 8. "G‘\l(‘""”q 4

Yy Commission expires:..i..v . uile, S T IS ”L‘V¢?£¢1QA**) f
o Notary' Public f

STATE OF St Gt
COUNTY OF

On this day of » 19__, before me appeared

, , to me personally known, who, being by me duly
sworn, did say that he is the -President. of

and that the seal affixed to said instrument is the corporate seal of said
corporation, and that said instrument was signed and sealed in behalf of said
corporation by authority of .its Board of Directors, and said

acknowledged said instrumet to be the free act and deed of said corporation,

GIVEN UNDER MY HAND AND NOTARIAL SF AL, this _ day of ‘ s 19

—

My Commission expires:

Notary Public
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RATIFICATION AND JOINDER OF UNIT AGREEMENT

In consideration of the execution of the Unit Agreement for the
Development and Operation of the- Angels Peak Unit Area, County of San Juan,
State of New Mexico, in form approved on bepalf of the Secretary of the Interior,
the undersigned ovmners of lands or leases, or interests therein or royalties

‘presently held or which may arise under existing option agreements, or other

interests in production covered by said Unit Agreement hereby severally, each
to the extent of his particular ownership or interest, as may appear, consent
to the inclusion of said lands within the Unit Area therein defined, approve
and adopt the terms of said Unit Agreement and any modifications thereof
approved by the Secretary of the Interior cr his duly authorized representative
as appllﬂable to said several lands and interests, agree that the term of any
lease given by the undersigned or under which the undersigned claims an in-
terest herein is exténded and modified to the extent ne cessary to make the
same conform to the term of said Unit--Agreement, agrec that the “drilling,

“development and producing requirements of all leases and other contracts in

which their several rights and interests are created or defined shall ‘be deemed
fully performed by performance of the provisions of said Unit Agreement, and
agree that payment for or delivery of (whichever may te required under prior
agreements) '0il and gas duly made at contract rates applied to the production
allocated under sald Unit Agreement to the particular lands to which such
rights or intérests do or shall apply, regardless of actual production there-~
from, shall constitute full nerformance of all such obligaticns to the under-
signed existing under such leases or other contracts.

This Ratification and Joinder of Unit Agreement may be executed in
any number of counterparts with the same force and effect as if all parties
had signed the same document and shall be binding upon all those who execule a
counterpart hereof, regardless of whether or not it is executed by all other
parties owning or clalmlng an interest in the lands affected herebf, and when
so executed shall be binding uvpon the undersigned, his heirs, devisees, assigns
or successors in interest,

S /7
iraed”
SIGNATURES AMD ADDRESSES
Name, % Name
Address ¢/o R, W. Ellis Address
30 State Street, Eoston 9, Mass,
Name Name
Address Address
Name | Name
Address ‘ Address
STATE OF _ Galifornia )
COUNTY OF _ 108 Angeles )

5 lgiib before me personally
to me known to be the

On this _zgghday of August.
appeared Harlan M. Ellis_

person_____ described in and who executnd and delivered the foregoing instrument,
and acknowledged to me that he executed the same as hig free acf and deed.
GIVEN UNDER MY HAND AND SEAL OF OFF%SE, this 29thday of lgjzy
"My Commission expires: zQJZLﬂ/ngxa/ \Tf/ﬁ
October 26, 1951 _ Notary Public
STATE OF )
COUNTY OF ) .

On this day of , 19 be;ore me appeared
s Lo me personally known, w bolng by me duly

sworn, did say that he is the President of

and that the seal affixed to said instrument is the ﬂorporatr seal of said
corporatlon, and that said instrument was signed and sealed in behalf of said
corporabion by anthority of its Board of Directors, and said

acknﬂwlcdged sald instrumet to be the free act and deed of said corporation,

GIVEN UMDER MY HAND AND NOTARIAL SEAL, this day of s 19

My Commission_expires:

Notary Public

oy




e e e -
—— e e T . s
v . N o P N

o e i WA < ke AR PY & A PR - gl AR e 8 Ay mgnce oo

‘sworn, did say That he Is the President of

RATIFICATION AND JOINDER OF UNIT AGRELMENT

In consideration of the execution of the Unit Agreement for the
Development and Operation of the Angels Peak Unit Area, County of San Juan,
State of New Mexico, in form approved on behalf of the Secretary of the Interior,
the undersigned owners of lands or leases, or interests therein or royalties

_presently held or which may arise under existing option agreements, or other
interests in production covered by said Unit Agreement hereby severally, cach
to the extent of his particular ownership or interest, as may appear, consent
to the inclusion of said lands within the Unit Area therein defined, approve
and adopt the terms of said Unit Agreement and any modifications thereof
approved by the Secretary of the Interior or his duly authorized representative
as appllcable'to said several lands and interests, agree that the term of any
lease given by the undersigned or under which the undersigned claims an in-
terest herein is extended and modified to the extent necessary to make the

same conform to the term of said Unit Agreement, agree that the drilling,

_ development and producing requirements of all 1eases and other contracts in

which their several rights and interests are created or defined shall be deemed
fully performed by performance of the provisions of said Unit Agreement, and
agree that payment for or delivery of (whichever may e required under prior
agreements) oil and gas 'duly made at contrdct rates applied to the production
allocated under said Unit Agreement to the particular lands to which such
rights or interests do or shall apply, regardless of actual production there~
from, shall constitute full rerformance of all such obligations to the under-
signed existing under such leases or other contracts.

This Ratification and Joinder of Unit Agreement may be executed in
any number of counterparts with the same force and effect as if all parties
had “signed the same document and shall be binding upon all those who execute a
counterpart hereof, regardless of whéther or net it is exccuted by all other
parties owning or c1a1m1ng an interest in the lands affected hereby, and when
so executed shall be binding upon the undersigned, his heirs, devisees, assigns

or successors in interest,
' LZmAu;j' / 7
SIGNATURES AND ADDRESS

Hame Name IK:/0$QJ”)®4AGL‘/p ;1/ <§;4{4)x7

Address Address
- ; \I
Name i - Name
" Address Address
Name « ‘ ‘ Name
Address Address
STATE OF )
COUNTY OF )

o .o On this27th day of _ » 1951, before wme personally
‘appéared Raymond W, Ellis to me known to be the
‘person.  described in and who executed and delivered the foregoing lnstrument
and acknowledged to me thalt he executed the same as pyg free act and deed.

,  GIVEN UNDER Y HAND AND SEAL OF OFFICE, this gyy) day of August 1951
My Commission expires: 7_%_4»:.4 ;)7[ 77&/9741»@‘4
_.,_ﬂlﬁ >, 1958 Noyhry Public i
STATE OF . ) |

COUNTY OF )

On this ‘day of 5> 19, before me appeared
~ : s to me personally known, vho, being by me duly

and that the seal affixed to said instrument is the corporatn seal of said
corporatlon, and that said instrument was signed and scaled in behalf of said
corporation by authority of its Board of Directors, and said

acknowledged said instrumet to be the free act and deed of said corporation,.

'GIVEN UNDER MY HAND AND NOTARIAL SEAL, this day of , 19,

My Commission expires:

Notary Public




- i S L
~ Name (ggge//r
Address - Address

IR DVIPRE SPRPIIAR

EURRISPOSIRS VR St X

RATIFICATION AND JOINDER OF UNIT AGRZENERT

In consideration of the execution of the init Agreement for the
Development and Operation of the Angels Peak Unit Area, County of San Juan,
State of New Mexico, in form approved on behalf of the Secretary of the Interior,
the undersigned owners of lands or leases, or interests therein or royalties
presently held or which may arise under existing option agreements, or other
interests in production covered by said Unit Agreement hereby severally, each
to the extent of his particular ownership or interest, as may appear, consent
to the inclusion of said lands within the Unit Area therein defined, approve
and adopt the terms of said Unit Agreement and any modifications thereof
approved by the Secretary of the Interior or his duly authorized representative
as applicable to said several lands.and interests, agree that the term of any
lease given by the undersigned or under which the undersxgned claims an in-

. terest herein is extended and modified to the extent necessary to make the
same conform to the term of said Unit Agrecment, agree that the drilling,
development and producing requirements of all leases and other contracts in
which their several rights and interests are created or defined shall be deemed
fully performed by performance of the provisions of said Unit Agreement, and
agree that payment for or delivery of (whichever.may ve required under prior
agreements) oil and gas duly made at contract rates applied to the production
allocated under said Unit Agrcement to the particular lands to which such
rights or interests do or shall apply, regardless of actual production there-
from, shall constitute full performance of 211 such obligati~re ta the under-
signed existing under such leases or other contracts.

This Ratlflcatlon and Joinder of Unit Agrecément may be executed in-
any number of counterparts with the same force and effect as if all parties
had signed the same decument and shall be binding upon all those who execute a
counterpart hercof, regardless of whether or not it is executed by all other
parties owning or clalmlng an interest in the lands-affected hereby, and when
so executed shall be binding upon the undersigned, his heirs, devisees, assigns

or SuCCBSSOI'S 1n lnterest.
/
SIGNATURES Al W 7

Name ~ M M——L/Lh
Address : Adgress / M ' -

Name ' ‘ Name
Address Address
STATE OF 7= s )

COUNTY OF D a2 5 )

On this =& day of A, & : E;’ 195% before me personally
appeared ~ D, /s Al e - to me knowin to be the
person___ described in and who executed and delivered fhe foregoing instrument,
and‘ackqdwledgéd to me that Aézg execubed the same as free act and deed,

* GIVEN UNDER MY HAND AND SEAL OF OFFICE, this 24 day of A 5195

»}{y Commx*sxon expires 0 ;Z 7 iy
L {g: /ﬂ- éﬁt;j? Notary Public .
' O. F. STEVENS

STPTE OF ‘_» )

- COUNTY 'OF - )

On this day of s 19 , before me appeared

ORI - s, Lo me personally known, who, being by me duly
SWOrR, did'say that he 1s the ___ President of

3nd that the seal affixed to said Instrument is the corporate seal of said
corporat*on, ard that said instrument was signed and sealed in behalf of said
corporation by authorlty of its Board of Dlrectors, and said

; acknuwledged said instrumet to be the free act and deed of said corporation,

.

GIVEN UNDFR MY HAND AND NOTARIAL SF EAL, this __  day of , 19

Hj Comnls ion expires:

Tiotary Public




sworn, did say that he 1s the __ . President of

RATIFICATION AND JOINDER OF UNIT AGRILMENT

In consideration of the exécution of the Unit Agreement for the
Development and Operation of the Angels Peak Unit Area, County of San Juan,
State of New lexico, in form approved on behalf of the Secretary of the Interior,
the undersigned ovners of lands or leases, or interests therein or royalties
presently held or which may arise under existing option agreements, or other
interests ‘in production covered by said Unit Agreement hereby severally, each
to the extent of his particular ownership or interest, as may appear, consent
to the inclusion of said lands within the Unit Area therein defined, approve
and adopt the terms of said Unit Agreement and any modifications thereof
approved by the Secretary of the Interior or his duly authorized representative
as applicable to said several lands and interests, agree that the term of any
lease given by the undersigned or under which the undersigned claims an in-
terest herein is extended and modified to the extent necessary to make the
same conform to the term of said Unit Agreement, agree that the drilling,
development and producing requirements of all leases and other contracts in
which their several rights and interests are created or defined shall be deemed
fully performed by performance of the provisions of said Unit Agreement, and
agree that payment for or delivery of (whichever may te required under prior
agreemento) 01l and gas duly made at contract rates applied to the production
allocated under said Unit Agreement t6 the particular la2nds to which such
rights or interests do or shall apply, regardless of actual production there-
from, shall constitute full verformance of all such obligations to the under-
signed existing under such leases or other contracts,

This Ratification and Joinder of Unit Agreement may be executed in
any number of counterparts with the Same force and effect as if all parties
had signed the same document and shall be binding upon all those who execute a
counterpart hereof, regardless of whether or not it is executed by all other
parties owning or clalmlnv an interest in the lands affected hereby, and when
so executed shall be blndlng upon the undersigned, his heirs, devisees, assigns
or successors in interest.

: /
SIGNATURES AND ADDRESSES 'jk}lc”r
Name . Name (3%14&1/4/4C2;DW’
Address " Address 130 Brocaway,

Tow YOrE B, WY

o e

Name Name
Address Address
Name Name
Address Address
STATE OF M )

COUNTY OF )

On this 517 day of CiAkﬁQQL5+- -before me personally
appeared PAUL 3. W iaire J to me known to be the
person described in and wl executed and de11v0red'§hp foregoing instrument,
and acknowledged to me that executed the same as M- free act and deed,

7%
« GIVEN UMDER MY HAND AND SEAL OF OFFICE, this 47~ day of Ma:\_(j , 1977,
ISABEL S. LONGFELLOW QZ A é’l
H'Y COITUH'.LSS}.OT] explreS\OT&R'lH"H(‘ State of New York ,M{L S }XQ‘QW

No. 317592600 Notary Publid)
: Qualified in New Vork County
STATE OF Cert, filed in N.Y, Co. Clks. & Deg.Off.
COUNTY COF Term Expires March 30, J952
On this day of s 19 , before me appeared

, to me personally known, viho, being by me duly

and that the seal affixed to said instrument is the corporate seal of said
corporation, and that said instrument was signed and sealed in behalf of said
corporation by authority of its Board of Directors, and said

acknowledged said instrumet to be the free act and deed of said corporation,

GIVEN UNDER MY HAND AND NOTARIAL SFAL, this day of . s 19

¥y Cormission expires:

Notary Public




RATIFICATION AND JOINDER OF UNIT AGREELENT

In consideration of the execution of the Unit Agreement for the
Development and Operation of the Angels Peak Unit Area, County of 3an Juan,
State of New Mexico, in form approved on behalf of the Secretary of the Interior,
the undersigned owners of lands or leases, or interests therein or royalties
presently held or which may arise under existing option agreements, or other
; interests in production covered by said Unit Agreement hereby severally, each
| to the extent of his particular ownership or interest, as may appear, consent
i to the inclusion of said lands withiii the Unit Area therein defined, approve
and adopt the terms of said Unit Agreement and any modifications thereof
approved by the Secretary of the Interior or his duly authorized representative
as applicable to said several lands and interests, agree that the term of any
2 lease given by the undersigned or under which the undersigned claims an in-
terest herein is extended and modified to the extent necessary to make the
same conform to the term of said Unit Agreement, agree that the drilling,
development and producing requirements of all leases and other contracts in
which their several rights and interests are created or defined shall-be deémed
fully performpd by performance of the provisions of said Unit Agreement, and
agree that payment for or delivery of (whichever may te required under prior
agreements) oil and gas duly made at contract rates applied to the production
allocated under said Unit Agreement to the particular lands to which such
rights or interests do or shall apply, regardless of actual production there-
from, shall constitute full performance of all such obligations to the under-
signed existing under such leases or other contracts.

JrrTICRCp—
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This Ratification and Joinder of Unit Agreement may be executed in
any number of counterparts with the same force and effect as if all parties
had signed the same document and shall bte binding upon all those who execute a
counterpart hereof, regardless of whether or not it is executed by all other
parties owning or claiming an interest in the lands affected hereby, and when
so executed shall be binding upon the undersigned, his heirs, devisees, assigns

or successors in interest, c;/LALcifulf

SIGNATURES AND ADDRESSES Henry R.

Name ' Name Ry
Address Address AS HIS ATTORNEY IN FACY
149 Broadvway, New Yor! 3.
: i Name Name
‘ Address__ Address
Name Name
Address . Address
STATE OF _ eus apwilt. )
COUNTY OF 7eww xému )
On this &] day of Qnonsd 5 195 21, before wme personally
appeared ki e, 4 R oy otfy -t Jack, M,&,CM X - to me knovn to be the
person___ described in'and who executed and delivered the foregoing instrument,

and acknoviledged to me that L. executed the same as ., free act and deed,
GIVEN UNDER MY HAND AND SEAL OF OFTICE, this Z day of &Eggp:ff,lgﬁl.
JSABEL S. LONGFELLOW
My Commission expirgﬁanyrWIu_NMvM\eﬁ‘”‘AjnaJ&dZ S dovadeees.)

No. 317592500 .27
gilificd in New York Cousty Not4ry Public

Cert, flcdm\\ Ca. Clkc & Reg 011,

STATE OF 1022

COUNTY OF
; On this day of , 19, before me appeared
‘ R s to me personally known, ¥ho, being by me duly
: sworn, did say that he 1s the ___ President of

and that the seal afflxed to said 1nstrum9nt is the corporate seal of said .
corporation, and that said instrument was signed and scaled in behalf of said
corporation by authority of its Board of Directors, and said

acknovwledged said instrumet to be the free act and deed of said corporation,

GIVEN UNDER MY HAND AND NOTARIAL SEAL, this day of s 19 .

My Commission expires:
' : Hotary Public
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RATIFICATION AND JOINDER OF UNIT AGRFELERT

In consideration of the execution of the Unil Agreement for the
Development and Operation of the Angels Peak Unit Area, County of San Juan,
State of New lexico, in form approved on behalf of the Secretary of the Interior,
the undersigned owners of lands or leases, or interests therein or royalties
presently held or which may arise under existing option agreements, or other
interests in productlon covered by sald Unlt Agreempnt hereby severally, each
to the inclusion of said 1ands W1th1n the Unit Area therein deflned, approve
and adopt the terms of said Unit Agreement and any modifications thereof
approved by the Secretary of the Interior or his duly authorized representative
as applicable to said several lands and interests, agree that the term of any
lease given by the undersigned or under which the undersigned claims an in-=
terest herein is extended and modified to the extent necessary to make the
same conform to the term of said Unit Agreement, agree that the drilling,
development and producing reguirements of all leases and other contracts in
which their several rights and interests are created or defined shall be deemed
fully performed by performance of the prov1510ns of said Unit Agreement, and
agree that payment for or delivery of {whichever may e required under prior
agreements) oil and gas duly made at contract rates applied to the production
allocated undér said Unit Agreement to the particular lands to which such
i'ights or interests do or shall apply, regardless of aétual prodiction there-
from, shall constitute full performance of all such oblmgutlons to the under-
signed existing under such leases or other contracts.

This Ratification and Joinder of Unit Agreement may be executed in
any number of counterparts with the same force and effect as if all parties
had signed the same document and shall be binding upon all those who execute a
counterpart hereof, regardless of whether or not it is executed by all other
parties owning or clalmlng an interest in the lands affected hereby, and when
so executed shall be binding upon the undersigned, his helru, devisees, assigns

or successors in interest,
Jt,tlxj” /7
SIGNATURES AIID ADDRESSES CHARLES E. MAIN

Name Name BY (E%L4XJZ1;’*:E:LQ//

Address . Address AS HIS ATTORNEY IN FACT
145 Brcadvway, New YOrRK D,RewW 101K

Name Name

Address Address R
Name Name
Address , Address
STATE OF sy Abitie )
COUNTY OF e g M )
On this Q") day of Ous ot , 19J3 before me personally

appeared Q ol Silona o, ally-tn- Jact In Chal, 5 MM to me known to be the

person___ “described in and whé’exdtuted and Qellvpredvthe foregoing instrument,
and acknowledged to me that i; executed the same as &, free act and deed.,

Tt :
GIVEN UNDER MY HAND AND SEAL OF OFFICE, this ) day of /?.u?:b'f,lg‘ﬁ_.

ISABEL S. LONGFELLOW
My Commission explrg&.m‘ FIRVEC, State of New York IQ_QC')LQ/ \( rﬂimlyuﬁ«)

Ne. 31-7502500 Notarjy{ Public
; <o Qualified in New Yark County
STATE OF Cext_ filadin N.Y, Co. ks, & ReJOIf.
COUNTY OF ' Term EXpiFes  SATEN3t; 1372
- On this .day of s 19 , before me appeared
. , to me personally known, who, being by me duly
s¥orn, did say that he 1is the President of

and that The seal alfixed to said instrument 1s the corporate seal of said
corporation, and that said instrument was signed and scaled in behalf of said
corporation by authority of its Board of Directors, and said ,

acknoviledged said instrumet to be the free act and deed of said corporation,

GIVEN UNDER MY HAND AND NOTARIAL SEAL, this day of s 19 .

My Commission expires:

Notary Public




RATIFICATION AND JOINDER OF UNIT AGREEMENT

In consideration of the execution of the Unit Agreement for the
Development and Operation of the Angels Peak Unit Area, County of S5an Juan,
State of New lexico, in form approved on behalf of the Secretary of the Interior,
the undersigned owners of lands or leases, or interests therein or royalties
presently held or which may arise under existing option agreements, or other
interests in-production covered by said Unit Agreement hereby severally, each
to the extent of his particular ownership or interest, as may appear, consent
to the inclusion of said lands within the Unit Area therein defined, approve
and adopt. the terms of said Unit Agreement and any modifications thereof
approved by the Secretary of the Interior or his duly authorized representative
as appllcable to said several lands and interests, agree that the term of any
lease given by the undersigned or under which the undersignet claims an in-
terest herein is extended and modified to the extent necessary to make the
same conform to the term of said Unit Agreecment, agree that the drilling,
development and producing requirements of all leases and other contracts in
which their several rights and interests are created or defined shall be deemed
fully performed by pérformance of the provisions of said Unit Agreement, and
agree  that payment for or delivery of (whichever may ve required under prior
agreements) 0il and gas duly made at contract rates applied to the prodiction
allocated under said Unit fgreement to the particular lands to which such
rights or 1nteresus do or shall apply, regardless of actual production there-
from, shall constitute full performance of all such obligations to the under-
signed existing under such leases or other contracts,

it
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‘ This Ratification and Joinder of Unit Agreement may be executed in
any number of counterparts with the same Force and effect as if all parties

~ had- signed the same document and shall be binding upon all those who execute a
counterpart hereof, regardless of whether or not it is executed by ‘all other
parties owning or claiming an interest in the lands affected hereby, and when
50 executed shall be binding upon the undersigned, his heirs, devisees, assigns

or successors in interest,
, ;Z&LLLJ&A/,i
SIGNATURES AND ADDRESSES

Name ' Name "Z oot M

. Address Address
40 WALL ST, °

Name- - Name RK-CITY-5—N-¥;
Address Addrass — NEWY '

Name Name

Address Address

STATE OF 71%‘/ "2 )

COUNTY OF Llec = Fn 70 )

On thls‘/éég day of(/* ApLh;?L_ P 193’[ before me personally

appeared gf to me known to be the
person___ deacrlbed in and who executed and delivered the foregoing instrument,

and acknowledged to me that _he executed the same as h1s free act and deed.
| GIVJ\I UNDER MY HAKD AND SEAL OF OFFICE, tm,/eL day oﬂ.@:ﬂg: 1944

: ? LY L2 A0
- W Comm1e31on expires: ’j5§££k449 \ﬁ,£§;%4zéf J&ES ). FARRELL
y ® X NOTARYRUBLIG-Stete of New York

=
- -~ Notary PUb]hc Qualified in Broax County
R No. 03-1166500
STA?E_ OF ) Cerlificates filed in New York Co. Clk's
COUNTY OF ) and Bronx and New York Co. Reg’s Offices
| Commission Expires March 30, 1953
‘ On this day of s 19, before me appearad.
; ‘ , Lo me personally Pnown, vho, belnp by me duly
: sworn, - did say that he is the President of

and that the seal affixed to sald instrument is the corporatc seal of said

: corporatloﬁ, ard that said instrument was signed and sealed in behalf of said
corporation by authority of its Board of Directors, and said
acknowledged said instrumet to be the free act and deed of said corporation,

GIVEN UNDER MY HAND AND NOTARIAL SFAL, this day of s 19 .

——

My Commissicn expires:

Hotary Public
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RATIFICATION AKD JOINDER OF UNIT AGRELLENT

In consideration of the execution of the lnit Agreement for the

Development and Operation of the Angels Peak Unit Area, County of San Juan,

State of New Mexico, in form approved on behalf of the Secretary of the Interior,
the undersigned owners of lands or leases, or interests therein or royalties
presently held or which may arise under existing option agreements, or other
interests in production covered by said Unit Agreement hereby severally, each

to the extent of his particular ownership or interest, as may appear, consent .

to the inclusion of said lands within the Unit Area therein defined, approve
and adopt the terms of said Unit Agreement and any modifications thereof
approved by the Secretary of the Interior or his duly authorized representative
as appllcable to said several lands and interests, agree that the term of any
lease given by the undersigned or under which the undersigred claims an in-
terest herein is extended and modified to the extent necessary to make the

same conform to the term of said Unit Agreement, agree that the drilling,
development and producing requirements of all leases and other contracts in
which their scvéral rights and interests are created or defined shall be decmed
fully performed by performance of the provisions of said Unit Agreement, and
agree that payment for or dallverj of (whichever may te required under prior
agreemento) 0il and gas duly made at contract rates applied to the production
allocated under said Unit Agrecement ‘to the’ partxcular lands to which such’
rights or interests do or shall apply, regardless of actual production there-
from, shall constitute full performance of all such obligations to the under-
signed existing under such leases or other contracts.

Thls Ratlflcatlon and Joinder of Un1t Agreement may be executed in
any number of counterparts with the same force and effect-as if all parties
had signed the same document and shall: be binding upon all those who execute a
counterpart hereof, regardless of whether or not it is executed by all other
parties owning or clalmlng an interest in the lands affected hereby, and when
so executed shall be binding upon the undersigned, his heirs, d041sees, assigns

or successors in interest. 7.
UM

SIGNATURES AND ADDRESSES

Name
hddress &t traet Address
Row Tork, R, ¥, ‘
Name » Name
Address _ Address
Name Name
Address Address
STATE OF NEW YORK )]
COUNTY OF NEW !UR; )

. On this 28th day of August s 1951, before me personally
appeaired Arthur E, Pa ner to me known to be the
person . desorived in and 7o oxecutad and delivered ti? foreg01ng 1nstrument
and ‘acknowledged to me that N® executed the same as _aE 8 free act and deed.

GIVEN UNDER MY HAND AND SEAL OF OFFICE, this J¥  day of /_é%_,mgj

' s e . =~
My Commission expires: (*'?42”14t¢z<2/’C;D %i;2>1/b’Vﬂf1—/

Notary Public TEGMAS P. DUNN
Netzry PrLlic, State of New York
Cuaziifed in Kronx County

STATE OF : ) o  No.5-5118500 .
COUNTY OF ) a:r;l{Z:;:?él}(}in\’gﬁ?CImécgcso g;hkce.
» . Cowuiunsien Exzires March 30, 1952
On this day of y 19_ -, before me appeared
_ , to me personally xnown, who, being by me duly
sworn, did say that he 1s the __ President of

and that the seal affixed to said instrument is the corporato seal of said
corporation, and that said instrument was signed and sealed in behalf of said
corporation by authority of its Board of Directors; and said

acknowledged said instrumet to be the free act and deed of said corporation,

GIVEN UNDER MY HAND AND NOTKRIAL SEAL, this  day of s 19 .

My Commissicn expires:

Notary Public
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~and acknowledged to me that

RATIFICATION AND JOINDER OF UNIT AGRECLENT

In considerat .on of the execution of the Unit Agrecement for the
Development and Operation of the Angels Peak Unit Area, County of San Juan,
State of New lMexico, in form approved on behalf of the Secretary of the Interior,
the undersigned owners of lands or leases, or interests therein or royalties
presently held or which may arise under existing option agreemenis, or other
interests in production covered by said Unit Agreement hereby severally, each
to the extent of his particular ownership or interest, as may appear, consent
to the inclusion of said lands within the Unit Area therein defined, approve
and adopt the terms of said Unit Agreement and any modifications thereof
approved by the Secretary of the Interior or his duly authorized representat:ve
as appl1cable to said several lands and interests, agree that the term of any
lease given by the undersigned or under which the undersigned claims an in-
terest herein is extended and modified to the extent necessary to make the
same conform to the term of said Unit Agreement, agree that the drilling,
development and producing reguirements of all leases and other contracts in
which their several rights and interests are created or defined shall be deemed
fully performed by performance of the provisions of said Unit Agreement, and
agree that payment for or delivery of (whichever may ‘e réquired under prior
agreements) oil and gas duly made at contract rates applied to the production
allocated under said Unit Agreement to the particular lands to which such '
rights or interests do or shall apply, regardless of actual production there-
from, shall constitute full performance of all such obligations to the under-
signed existing under such lsases or other contracts,

This Ratification and Joinder of Unit Agreement may be executed in
any number of counterparts with the same force and effect as if all parties
had signed the same document and shall be binding upon all those who execute a
- counterpart hereof, regardless of whether or not it is executed by all other
parties owning or claiming an interest in the lands affected hereby, and when -
so executed shall be binding wpon the undersigned, his heirs, devisees, assigns
or successors in interest,

. SIGNATURES AND ADDRESSES Lot //
Name
Address
Name . Name
Address - Address
Name Name
Address Address
STATE OF "mb‘y,, xemgg )
COUNTY OF )
28th Auguet 1

on 19 7 5 before me personally
appeared K¥huen ¥ a?&n'rk-——-————

to me known to be the
person described in ang \ﬂg executad and del ivpre\hf}ae foregoing instrument,
executed the same as free act and deed.

GIVEN UNDER MY HAND AND SEAL OF OFFICE, this 2% day of _@/«,‘_c ? , 199/
My'Comﬁission expires: :222?7404241/ o qg:%9$1/1/1/1// -

THoMASP?. D
PJOtary Public Netary Public, State of New York
Cusliffied in Bronx County

STATE OF ) No. §3-6118500 ;
‘ B Certificates Fil:d in New Yotk Co. Cik's.
COUNTY. OF : £d Bronx & New York Co. Reg's. Off
—) : dc.[:. iis fc"f Expu:s “a‘:ch 3§$|952 *
On this day of y 19, before me appsared
‘ s, to'me personally known, who, being by me duly
sworn, did say that he is the President of

and tha, the seal affixed to said instrumeni 1s the corporate seal of said
corporatlon, and that said instrument was signed and secaled in behalf of said
corporation by authority of its Board of Directors, and said , )
acknowledged said instrumet to be the free act and deed of said corporation,

GIVEN UNDER MY HAND AND NOTARIAL SEAL, this day'of s 19,

—

My Commission expires:

LA AS oA

totary Public




RATTFICATION AND JOINDER OF UNIT AGRUEMENT

In consideration of the execution of the Unit Agreement for the
Development and Operation of the Angels Peak Unit Area, Counly of San Juan,
‘State of New Mexico, in form approved on behalf of the Secretary of the Interior,
the undersigned owners of lands or leases, or interesis therein or royalties
presently held or which may arise under existing option agreements, or other
interests in production covered by said Unit Agreement hereby severally, each
to the extent of his particular ownership or interest, as may appear, consent
to the inclusion of said lands within the Unit Area therein defined, approve
and adopt the terms of said Unit Agreement and any modifications thereof
approved by the Secretary of the Interior or his duly authorized representative
as applicable to said several lands and interests, agree that the term of any
lease given by the undersigned or under which the undersigned claims an in-
terest herein is extended and modified to the extent necessary to make the
same conform to the term of said Unit Agreement, agree that the drilling,
development and produc1ng requirerments of all leases and other contracts in
which their several rights and interests are created or defined shall be deemed
fully performed by performance of the provisions of said Unit Agreement, and
agree that payment for or delivery of (whichever may be required under prior
agreements) oil and gas duly made at contract rates applied to the production
allocated under said Unit Agreement to the particular lands to which such
rights or interests do or shall apply, regardless of actual production there-
from, shall constitute full performance of all such obligations to the under-
signed existing under such leases or other contracts.

This Ratification ande01nd°r of Unit Agreement may be executed in
any number of counterparts with the same force and effect as if all parties
had signed the same document and shall be binding upon all those who execute a
counterpart’ hereof, regardless of whether or not it is executed by all other
parties owning or clalmlno an interest in the lands affected hereby, and when
so executed shall be blndlng upon the undersigned, his heirs, decvisees, assigns

or successors in interest, y
AP = /S
SIGNATURES AND ADDRESSES i

Name - é‘ Zéﬂ@f /2?2@425 Name
AddresE £ ale Ao 1 Address

Aewer Unke 5, X. Y
1, 7

Name Name
Address Address
Name Name
Address ‘ Address
STATE OF. %4 0y Un Ko )

COUNTY OF “Zie.. Cronle ~ )

L , 7/ o .
’ . On this /o{zday of 5|£ Apantdte 5 195/, before me personally
appeared , ZZ#£¢¢15 to me known to be the

person de>c;2bnd in and who executed and delivered the foregeing instrument,
and acknowledged to me that executed the same as free act and deed.

GIVEN UNDER MY HAND AND SEAL OF OFFICE, this /¢ % day of Jeflomte: 195/,

My Commission expires: C? g%%vxzﬁzua, i
Yotary Publlc\MdnimT

STATE OF ) ) .Q‘.l‘illftt-:i i Rz Con B
: : Certificates  fited  in Kings Co. Register ;
COUNTY OF ) . _ N.Y. Co. Clerk, N.Y. Co. Register °
] ’ Commission Expires March 30, 1953
On this day of s> 19 __, before me appeared
, to me personally known, who, being by me duly
sworn, did say that he is the __ President of

and- that the seal affixed to said instrument is the corporatc seal of said
corpordtxon and that said instrument was signed and sealed in behalf of said
corporation by authority ‘of its Board of Directors, and said

acknowledged said instrumet to be the free act and deed of said corporation,

GIVEN UNDER MY HAND AND NOTARIAL SKAL, this day of , 19

My Commission expires:

Notary Public

BN OJ. OTHARE
il of New York
~
(S 2)

32
3 Cotaty
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RATIFICATION AND JOINDER OF UNIT AGRELMENT

In.consideration of the execution of the Unit Agreement for the
Development and Operation of the Angels Peak Unit Area, County of 3an Juan,
State of New lexico, in form approved on behalf of the Secretary of the Interior,.
the undersigned owners of lands or leases, or interests therein or royalties
presently held or which may arise under existing option agreements, or other
interests in production covered by said Unit Agreement hereby severally, each
to the extent of his particular ownership or interest, as may appear, consent
to the inclusion of said lands within the Unit Area therein defined, approve
and adopt the terms of said Unit Agreement and any modifications thereof
approved by the Secretary of the Interior or his duly authorized representative
as applicable to said several lands and interests, agree that the term of any
lease given by the undersigned or under which the undersigned claims an in-
terest herein is extended and modified to the extent necessary to make the
same conform to the term of said Unit Agreement, agree that the drilling,
development and producing requirements of all leases and other contracts in
which their several rights and interests are created or defined shall be deemed
fully perforumed by performance of the provisions of said Unit Agreement, and
agree that payment for or delivery of (whichever may bve-required under prior
agreements) oil and gas duly made at contract rates applied to the production
allocated under said Unit Agreement to the particular lands to which such
rights or interests do or shall apply, regardless of actual production there-
from, shall constitute full performance of all such obligations to the -wider-
sipgned existing under such leases or other contracts.

This Ratification and Joinder of Unit Agreement may be executed in
any number of counterparts with the same force and effect as if all parties
had signed the same decument and shall be binding upon all. those who execute a
counterpart hereof, regardless of whether or not it is executed by all other
parties owning or claiming an interest in the lands affected hereby, and when
so executed shall be biﬁding upon the undersigned, his heirs, devisees, assigns -

or successors in interest. :ZLa<n#’/37

\\ 5 - IGNATYRES AND ADDRESSES
/ o

Name ; = . Name
Address n-~ ~ Address

eod M/Lfai{‘ltl]f-

Name THame
Address Address
Name Name
Address Address

STATE OF %é,w-%/u@ g

COUNTY OF W

Qn this 7 wtxhay of Cgiézfzé?&,/ s 195/, bhefore e personally
appeared to me known to be the

person_ deacrlbed in and uho execubed and delivered the foregoing instrument,
and acknowledged to me thab_4ig, executed the same as 4@ , free act and deed,

GIVEN UNDSR MY HAND AND SEAL OF OFFICE, this~/2efday of%z,_té 219574
ﬁg% Commlss1on expires: (f:2§7ﬁ <§‘~—if2<;,éf o

S 4'[ J a /7 > ¥ Not ary Pub}}lry Public, State of New
No. 03-6440850
- STATE OF ) Qualified in Bronx County
Certificates filed wi
COU\{TY OF ) Bronx. N.Y., K(ng!s & (ll_(:(:jwr.;hCo. Clerks
: N frong, N.Y., Nings & Queens Reg. Offices
On this day of . , 19, before me APPEApE M 20 152
: , to me personally known, who, being by me duly
sworn, did say that he 1is the President of

and that the seal affixed to said instrument is the corporate seal of said
corporation, and that said instrument was signed and sealed in behalf of said
corporation by authority of its Board of Directors, and said

acknovledged said instrumet to be the free act and deed of said corporation,

GIVEN UNDER MY HAND AND NOTARTAL SEAL, this day of , 19 .

My Commission expires:

‘Notary Public




RATIFICATION AND JOINDER OF UNIT AGT? ENT

In consideration of the execution of the Unit Agrecment for the
Developinent and Operation of the Angels Peak Unit Area, County of San Juan,

. State of New lfexico, in form approved on behalf of the Secretary of the Interior,
the undersigned owners of lands or leases, or interests therein or royalties
presently held or which may arise under existing option agreements, or other
interests in production covered by said Unit Agreement hereby severally, each
to the extent of his particular ocwnership or interest, as may appear, consent
to the inclusion of said lands within the Unit Area therein defined, approve
and adopt the terms of said Unit Agreement and any modifications théreof
approved by the Secretary of the Interior or his duly authorized representative
as applicable to said several lands and interests, agree that the term of any

- lease given by the-undersigned or under which the undersigned claims an in-
terest herein is extended and modified to the exteut necessary to make the

same conform to the term of said Unit Agreement, agree that the drilling,
development and producing requirements of all leases-and other contracts in
which their several rights and.interests are created or defined shall be deemed
fully performed by performance of the provisions of said Unit Agreement, and
agree that payme:t for or delivery of (whichever may te required under prior
agreements) oil and gas duly made at contract rates applied to the production
allocated under said Unit Agreement to the particular lznds to which such
rights or interests do or shall apply, regardless of actual production there-
from, shall constitute full performance of all such obligations to the under-
signed existing under such leases or other contracts.

This Ratification and Joinder of Unit Agreement may be executed in
any number of counterparts with the same Fforce and effect as if all parties
had signed the same document and shall be binding upon all those who execute a
counterpart hercof, regardless of whether or not it is executed by 2ll other
parties owning or claiming an.interest in the lands affected hereby, and when
so executed shall be binding upon the undersignesd, his heirs, devisees, assigns

or successors in interest. o

SIGNATURES AND ADDRESSES

Name 2 Y a2 Name
Addres Y - 7# p Address
7 22/
;7 ral N s 8- ) -y
Name Name
Address Address
Name Name
Address Address

STATE OF ~ , )
COUNTY OF ) i ]

. On this day of w 195!?’before me bersonally
appeared ) » C. 8 1 to me knovn to be the
person . described in and viio executed and delivered the foregoing instrument,

and acknowledged to me thatvléégfexecuted the samc‘as/&i:s free act and deed,

CIVEN UNDER MY HAND AND SEAL Gi;;FFICE, this ]%2 day of

HyDOBRRHY B.0rONGpires: '
Na@siy. Public, Dallas County, Texas Nqtary blic
My Commission Fxpires June 1, 1953
STATE OF )
COUNTY OF )
On this day of s 19__, before me appeared
_ ) , to me personally known, who, baing by me duly
sworn, did say that he is the President of

and that the seal affixed to said instrument is the corpcrate seal of said
corporatlon, and that said instrument was signed and sealed in behalf of sa*d
corporation by authority of its Board of Directors, and said

acknowledsed said instrumet to be the free act and deed of said corporation,

GIVEN UNDER MY HAND AND NOTARIAL SEAL, this day of , 19 .

My Commission expires: e

Notary Public
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. thet __ he executed the sam® deed.

;_My/aommiaéion Expires: - Notady Public 1:

~ —
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RATIFICATION AND JOINDER OF UNIT AGREEMENT

In consideration of the execution of the Unit Agreement for the
Development and Operation of the Angels Peak Unit Area, County of San Juan,
State of New Mexico, in form approved on behalf of the Secretary of the Interior,
the undersigned owners of lands or lsases, or interests therein or royalties
presently held or which may arise under existing option agrocements, or other
interests in production covered by said Unit Agreement hereby severally, each
to the extent of his particular ownership or interest, as may sppear, consent
to the inclusion of said lands within the Unit Area therein defined, approve
and adopt the terms of said Unit Agroement and any modifications thercof
approved by the Secretary of the Interior or his duly authorized representative
as applicable to said several lands and interests, agree that the term of any
lease given by the undersigned or under which the undersigned claims an in-
terest herein is extended and modified to the extent necessary to make the

- same conform to the term of said Unit Agreement, agree that the drilling,
development and producing requirements of all leases and other contracts in
which their several rights and interests are created or defined shall be deemed
“'fully performed by performance of the orovisions of said Unit Agreement, and
agree that payment for or delivery of (whichever may be required under prior
agreements) 0il and gas duly made at contract rates apolied to the production
allocated under said Unit Agreement to the narticular lands to which such
rights or intercsts do or shall apply, regardless of actual production there-
from, shall constitute full performance of all such obligations to the under-
signed existlng under such leases or other contracts.

This Ratification and Joinder of Unit Agreement may be executed in
any number of counterparts with the same force and effect as if all parties
had signed the same document and shall be binding upon all those who execute a
counterpart hereof, regardless of whether or not it is exccuted by all other
parties owning or claiming an interest in the lands effected hereby, and when
8o exccubed shell be binding upon the undersigned, hlS heirs, devisees, assigns
or successors in interast,

; _ _
SIGNATURES AND ADDRESSES lra?” 3/
{
Name ‘ Naﬁ; (B s e
Address Address Gulf States Building
Dallag, Texas
Name__ : Neme_ .
Address Address___ 507 Glemuent
Dallasy-Texas
Name Name
Address Address
STATE OF ___ TEXAS )
: )
COUNTY OF __ DALIAS )
On thisééﬁgday of __October , 195), , before me personally
appeared John S. Cain to me known to be the

person____ described in end who executed and delivered the foregoing instrument,
and acknowledged to me that_he _executed the same ashis free act and deed,

GIVEN UNDER MY HAND iND SEAL OF OFFICE, this.ﬂ?égay of October ,19;ﬂb

My Commission expires: ;Zzzﬁakﬁﬁk a 1443{227’

YA EX: _ 7 o Notary Public
STATE OF TEXAS - N

S ot S

, 19 51 , before me

me known to be
ment and acknowledged

ths foregoing n

and seal of office on this gzg day

- of __Ogtober

ud for
Jnng_&, -,,Q Dallas County, Texag

N—— )




My Commission expires:

“Miare b 10958

RATIFICATION AND JOINDER OF UNIT AGRILIENT

In consideration of the execution of the Unit Agrecment for the
Development and Operation of the Angels Peak Unit Area, County of San Juan,

State of New Mexico, in form approved on behalf of the Secretary of the Interior,

the undersigned cwners of lands or leases, or interests therein or royalties
presently held or which may arise under existing option agreements, or other
interests in production covered by said Unit Agreement hereby severally, cach
to the extent of his particular ownership or interest, as may appear, consent
to the inclusion of said lands within the Unit Area therein defined, approve
and adopt the terms of said Unit Agreement and any modifications thereof
approved by the Secretary of the Interior or his duly authorized representative
as appllcable to said several lands and interests, agree that the term of any
lease given by the undersigned or under which the undersigned claims an in- -
terest herein is extended and modified to the extent necessary to make the
same conform to the term of said Unit Agreement, agree that the drilling,
development and producing requirements of all leases and other contracts in

" which their several rights and interests are created or defined shall be deemed

fully performed by performance of the provisions of said Unit Agreement, and

.agree that payment for or.delivery of (whichever may te required under prior

agreements) oil and gas duly made at contract rates applied to the production
allocated under said Unit Agreement to the particular lands to which such
rights or interests do or shall apply, regardless of actual production there-
from, shall constitute full nerformance of all such obligations to the under-
signed existing under such leases or other contracts.

This Ratification and Joinder of Unit Agrecment may be executed in
any number of counterparts with the same force and effect as if all parties
had ‘signed the same document and shall be binding upon all those who execute a
counterpart hereof, regardless of whether or not it is executed by all other

- parties owning or claiming an interest in the lands affected hereby, and when
. 50 executed shall be blndlng upon the undersigned, his heirs, devisees, 3531gns

or successors in interest,

SIGNATURES AND ADDRESSES

Name A Nane 2 ARG

Address Address ——L@?‘-—m
. . . - P - .

Name
Address
Name , | Name
Address ‘ j Address
STATE OF __New Mexico )
COUNTY OF  San Juan )
‘ On this 13th day of October s 19851, »efore me personally
appeared olvin to me known to be the
person deocrlbed in and who executed and delivered the foregoing instrument,

and ackn novledged to me that __he executed the same as 8 free act and deced.

GIVE' UNDER MY HAND AND SEAL OF OFFICE, thisj

.Qctober 26, 1953

STATE OF__New Mexico ) C
COUNTY OF curry )
On this 15 -day of October , 19 51 before me appeared
Je He Wilsom s, to me peroonally known, vho, being by me duly
sworn, did say that he 1s the ___ President of

and that the seal affixed to said instrument is the corporatec seal of said
corporation, and that said instrument was signed and sealed in behalf of said
corporation by authority of its Board of Directors, and said

acknovledged said instrumet to be the free act and deed of said corporation,

day of ogtoher 1951

GIVEN UNDER MY HAND AND NOTARIAL SEAL, this 1§ day of __ Ocbober, 1%L,

My Commission expires: 231J14¢}Lg,¢9/'gﬁa oLVA4/foZL4,L1)1/
|\ Notary Public

Py
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RATIFICATION AND_JOINDER OF UNIT_ AGREEMENT

In consideration of the execution of the Unit Agreement for the
Development and Operation of the Angels Peak Unit Area, County of San Juan,
State of New Mexico, in form soproved on behalf of the Secrctary of the Interior,
the undersigned owners of lands or leases, or lnterests therein or royalties
presently held or which may arise under existing option agreements, or other
interests in production covered by said Unit Agreement hereby severally, cach
to the extent of his particular ownership or interest, as may appear, consent
to the inclusion of said lands within the Unit Area therein defined, apnrove
and adopt the terms of said Unit Agreement and any modifications thercof
approved by the Secretary of the Interior or his duly avthorized .represcntative
as apolicable to said several lands and interests, agreec that the term of any
lease given by the undersignhed or under which the undersigned claims en in-
terest herein is extended and modified to the extent necessary to make the
same conform to the term of said Unit Agreement, agrece that the drilling,
development and producing requirements of all leases and other contracts in
which their several rights and interests are created or defined shall be deemed
fully performed by performance of the orovisions of said Unit Agreemeht, and
agree that payment for or delivery of (whichever may be required under prior
agreements) oil and gas duly made at contract rates applied to the production
allocated under said Unit Agreement to the narticular lands to which such
rights or intercsts do or shall apply, regardless of actual production there-
from, shall constitute full performance of all such obligations to the under-
signed existing under such leases or other contracts.

This Ratification and Joinder of Unit Agrecement may be executed in
any number of counterparts with the same force and effect as if all parties
had signed the same document and shall be birding upon all those who exccute a
countervart hereof, regardless of whether or not it is executed by all other
parties owning or claiming an interest in the lands effected hereby, and when
so executed shell be binding upon the undersigned, his heirs, devisces, assigns
or successors in interest,

SIGNATURES AND iDDRESSES S ey,

Name / eefl Name

Address [0/ '703 S—_— Address
179 /ﬁ N _légé.-.{

Name Name
Address . —_ Address
Name Name
Address Address

STATE OF MM@“;( )

' )

COUNTY OF Eg &:«g«_&d )
On this_/ 7 dW___, 19¢7/, before me personally
appeared A to me known to be the

person____described in and whg executed and delivered the foregoing instrument,
and -acknowledged to me that Az executed the same as_ ¢ free act and deed.

GIVEN UNDER MY HAND AND SEAL OF OFFICE, this /7 day o

My Comm¥ssion Gxpires: Sjiii;;;ggﬁﬁ, '
e R 3 - Notary Publfe”
STATE OF_ ) .

COUNTY OF )

On this____. day of ;y 19 , before me appeared
, to me personally known, who, being by me duly
sworn, did say thet he is the President of

and that the seal affixed to said instrument is the curporate seal of said

corperation, and that said instrument was signed and sealed in behalf of said
corporation by authority of its Board of Directors, and said B
acknowledged said instrument to boe the free act and deed of said corncration.

~

19___.

S S— | o

Given under my hand and notariael scal this_____day of

My Commission exnires:

Notery Public
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RATIFICATION AND JOINDER OF UNIT AGREEMENT

In consideration of the execution of the Unit Agreement for the
Development and Operation of the Angels Peak Unit Area, County of San Juan,
State of New Mexico, in form spproved on behalf of the Secretary of the Interior,
the undersigned owners of lands or lesases, or interests therein or royalties
presently held or which may arise under existing option agreements, or other

interests in production covered by said Unit Agreement hercby severally, cach

to the extent of his particuliar ownership or interest, as may appear, consent
to the inclusion of said lands within the Unit Area therein defined, aporove
and adopt the terms of said Unit Agreement end any modifications thercof
approved by the Secretary of the Interior or his duly authorized representative
as apolicable to said several lands and interests, agree that the term of any
lease given by the undersigned or under which the undersigned claims an in-
terest herein is extended and modified to the extent necessary to make the

same conform to the term of said Unit Agreement, egree that the drilling,
development and producing requirements of all leases and other contracts in
which their several rights and interests are created or defined shall be deemed
fully performed by performance of the vrovisions of said Unit Agreement, and

- agree that payment for or delivery of (whlchever may be required uvnder prior

agreements) oil and gas duly made at contract rates apolied to the production
allocated under said Unit Agreement to the varticular lands to which such

rights or interests do or shall apply, regardless of actual production there-
from, shall constitute full performance of all such obligations to the under-

-signed existing under such leases or other contracts,

This Retification and Joinder of Unit Agreement may be executed in
any number of counterparts with the same force and effect as if all parties
had signed the same document and shall be binding upon all those who exscute a
countervart hereof, regardless of whother or not it is exccuted by all other
parties owning or claiming an interest in the lands effected hereby, and when
so executed shell be binding upon the undersigned, his heirs, devisces, assigns
or successors in interest.

SIGNATURES AND DD I Tnad o]
Name Neme - . \;7L ;

Address Address

] S~
Name Neme
Address Address
Name Name
Address Address
STATE OF : )
)
COUNTY OF : ‘ )
On thi day of chZzgéézis‘ , 1957, before me personally
appeared 422. . to me known to be the

person-—— d éribed in€nd who executed and delivered the foregoing instrument,

- and acknowledged to me that_dﬁé_executed the same asdééé free act and deed, .

GIVEN UNDER MY HAND iKD SEAL OF OFFICE, this 2 A%y OEM

‘Notary Public

M;éggmm ion,bxpires.
ATE-OF )

COUNTY OF, )

On this______day of : , 19 , before me appeared
, to me personally krown, who, being by me duly
sworn, did sey that he is the_____President of

and that the seal afflxed to said instrument is the corvorate seal of said

corporation, and that said instrument wes signed and sealed in behalf of said
corporation by authority of its Board of Directors, and said
acknowledged said instrument to be the free act and deed of said cornmoration.

Given under my hand and notarial scal this_____day of 9,

My Commission exnires:

Notary Public
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RATIFICATION AND_JOINDER OF UNIT AGREEMENT

In consideration of the exccution of the Unit Agreement for the
Development and Operation of the Angels Peak Unit Area, Ccunty of San Juan,
State of New Mexico, in form approved on behalf of the Secrctary of the Interior,
the undersigned ouwners of lands or leases, or interests therein or royalties
presently held or which may arise under existing option agreements, or other
interests in production covered by said Unit Agreement hercby severally, cach
to the extent of his particular ownership or interest, as may appear, consent
to the inclusion of said lands within the Unit Area therein defined, approve
and adopt the terms of said Unit Agrecment and any modifications thereof
approved by the Secretary of ths Interior or his duly auvthorized represcntative
as apolicable to said sevoral lands and interests, agree that the term of any
lease given by the undersigned or under which the undersigned claims an in-
terest herein is extended and modified to the extent necessary to make the
same conform to the term of said Unit Agreement, agree that the drilling,
development and producing requirements of all leases and other contracts in
which their several rights and interests are created or defined shall be deemed
fully performed by performance of the orovisions of said Unit Agreement, and
agree that payment for or delivery of (whichever may be required under prior
agreements) o0il and gas duly made-at contract rates apolied to the production
allocated under said Unit Agreement to the narticular lands to which such
rights or interests do or:shall apply, regardless of actual production there-
from, shall constitute full performance of all such obligations to the under—
signed existing under such leases or other contracts. . =

This Ratification and Joinder of Unit Agreement may be executed in
any number of counterparts with the same force and effect as if all parties
had signed the same document and shall be birding upon all those who execute a
counternart hereof, regardloss of whether or not it is executed by all other
parties owning or clalmlng an interest in the lands affected hereby, and when
80 executed shall be binding upon the undersigned, his heirs, devisees, assigns

or successors in interest.
’Q/?f?*/ /7

SIGNATURES AND xDDRESSE3 %
Name | ~ Name v( ’D@ WL_ /W‘d

Address : ﬁ?:? %i%'

ﬁame Name
Address . Address
Name Name
Address Address

STATE OF W«J )
S » )
COUNTY OF /éﬁwj TS b e er )

On thisQS‘"{iay of‘%) , 1957, before me personally
appeared Al v g 74 — to me known to be the

person dsscribed iff and who executed and delivered the foregoing instrument,
and acknowledged to me that-4ég/executed the same as‘dﬁu free act and deed.

GIVEN UNDER MY HAND AND SEAL OF OFFIGE, thisAg ™Hay of_a%, 1957,

Commission expires: ~2::¥§tt;«e,
%}rvf, R /IS (/ UWotary Public
ATE COF ) ;
COUNTY OF )
On this_____ day of__ , 19 s before me appeared
, Yo me personally krown, who, being by me duly
sworn, did say that he is the ___ President of ,

and that the seal affixed to said instrument is the corborate seal of said

‘corporation, and that said instrument was signed and sealed in behalf of said

corporation by authority of its Board of Directors, and said
acknowledged said instrument to be the free act and deed of said cornoration.

Given under my hand and notarial scal this_____day of 19

My Commission exnires:

Notary Public
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RATIFICATION AND_JOINDER OF UNIT_AGREEMENT

In consideration of the exccution of the Unit Agreement for the
Dcvelopmont and Operation of the -Angsls-Peak Unit Arsa, County of San-Juan,
State of New Mexico, in form approved on behalf of the Secretary of the Interior,
the undersigned owners of lands or leases, or lnterests therein or royalties
presently held or which may arise under existing option agreecments, or other
interests in production covered by said Unit Agreement herecby severally, each
to the extent of his particular ownership or interest, as may appear, consent
to the inclusion of said lands within the Unit Area therein defined, approve
and adopt the terms of sald Unit Agreement and any modifications thereof
approved by the Secretary of the Interior or his duly authorized representative
as apolicable to said several lands and interests, agres that the term of any
lease given by the undersigned or under which the undersigned claims an in-
terest herein is extended and modified to the extent necessary to make the
same conform to the term of said Unit Agreement, asgree that the drilling,
development and producing requirements of all leases and other contracts in
which thelr several rights and intérests are created or defined shall be deemed
Tully performed by performance of the provisions of sald Urit Agreement, and
agree that payment for or delivery of (whichever may be required under prior
agreements) oil and gas duly made at contract rates apolied to the production
allocated under said Unit Agreement to the varticular lands to which such
rights or intercsts do or shall apoly, regardless of actual production there-
from, shall constitute full performance of all such obligations to the under-
signed existing under such leases or other contracts.

- This Ratixicatlon and Joinder of Unit Agreement may be executed in
any number of counterparts with the same force and effect as if all parties
- had signed the same document and shall be binding upon all those who execute a
counteroart hereof, regardless of whether or not 1t is executed by all other
parties owning or claiming an interest in the lands affected hereby, and when
so executed shall be binding upon the undersigned his heirs, devisces, assigns
or successors in interest.

SIGNATURES AND .iDDRESSES

Name t g e - Name
Addres ] o lA 27 7227 - Address

Name

Address
Name Name
Address Address
STATE OF__jjew }ex100 ;
COUNTY OF__san _Juén )

on thisR7 bhday of Serb cuber , 1951 , before me personally

appeared Elta I}, Rogers 8nd James X, Rogers t.o me known to be the
person_g described in and who executed and delivered the foregoing instrument,
and acknowledged to me that b ebeecuted the same astheijfree act and deed,

GIVEN UNDER MY HAND AND SEAL OF OFFI s27 thay ofSep’G- Sept. 1991 .
My Commission expires: N cz- —_

April 1z, 1983 o Notary Public
STATE OF )
COUNTY OF - )
On this day of , 19 , before me appeared
, to me personally krown, who, being by me duly
sworn, did say that he is the_____President of

and thet the seal affixed to said instrument is the ceroorate seal of said

- corporation, and that said instrument was signed and sealed in behalf of said
corporation by authority of its Board of Directors, and said
acknowledgced said instrument to be the free act and deed of said cornoration.

-

Given under my hand and notarial scal this_____day of

My Commission exnires:
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RATIFICATION AND JOINDER OF UNIP AGREEMENT

In consideration of the execcution of the Unit Agreement for the
Development and Operation of the Angels Peak Unit Area, County of San Juan,
State of New Mexico, in form approved on behalf of the Secretary of the Interior,
the undersigned owners of lands or leases, or interests therein or royalties
presently held or which may arisc under existing option agreements, or other
interests in production covered by seid Unit Agreement hercby severally, ceach
to the extent of hlS narticular ownership or interest, as may appear, consent
to the inclusicn of said lands within the - Unit Area therein delined, “approve
and adopt the terms of said Unit Agreement and any modifications thercof _
approved by the Secretary of the Interior or his duly authorized representative
as apvlicable to said several lands and interests, agrec that the term of any
lease given by the undersigned or under which the undersigned claims an in-
terest herein is extended and modified to the extent necessary to make the
same conform to the term of said Unit Agreement, agree that the drilling, ‘
development and nroducing requirements of all leases and other contracts in
which their several rights and interests are created or defined shall be deemed
fully performed by performunce of the vrovisions of said Unit Agreement, and
agree that payment for or delivery of (whichever may be required under prior
agreements) oil and gas duly made at contract rates apolied to the production
allocated under said Unit Agreement to the varticular lands to which such - :
rights or interests ‘do or shall apply, regardless of actual production there-
from, shall constitute full performence of all such obligations to the under-
signed existing under such leases or other contracts.

This Ratification and Joinder of Unit Agreement may be executed in
any number of counterparts with the same force and effect as if all parties
had signed the same document and shall be binding upon all those who execute a
counteroart hereof, regardless of whether or not it is executed by all other
parties owning or claiming an interest in the lands affected hereby, and when
so executed shall be binding upon the undersigned, his heirs, devisees, assigns
or successors in intersst,

Dot

Name
Address
Name Name
Address : . Address
Name Name
Address Address
STATE OF )
)
COUNTY OF % )

thi ZZ d;y of : , 1937_, before me personally
to me known to be the
person__ Z described in and whp e and delivered the foregoing instrument,
and acknowledged to me thatAAZL'exe ed the same asq___free act and deed,

GIVEN UNDER MY HAND iND SEAL OF OFFICE, this_/Jday of aégé;_,wgz.

My Eo mmission expires: éﬂl’ Zf)zg oY
‘715:& Notary ‘Public

STATE OF )
COUNTY OF )
On this______day of s 19 s before me appeared
, to me personally known, who, being by me duly
sworn, dld say that he is the____ President of

and thet the seal affixed to saild instrument is the corvorate seal of said

corporation, and that said instrument was signed and sealed in behalf of said
corporation by authority of its Board of Direclors, and said
ackfiowledgcd said instrument to be the free act and deed of said cornoration.

Given under my hand and notarial scal this_____day of , 19 .

My Commission exnires:

Notary Public
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IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF
STANOLIND OIL AND GAS COMPANY FOR THE
APPROVAL OF THE ANOELS PEAK UNIT
ACREEMENT EMBRACING 29,802,17 ACRES

OF LAND IN TOWNSHIPS 27, 28, AND 29
NORTH, RANGES 10 AND 11 WEST, N.M.P.M.,
SAN JUAN COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

The undersigned, Commissioner of Public Lands of the State of
New Mexico, having considered the application of Stanolind 0il and Gas
Company for approval of the Angels Peak Unit Agreclient cnvering lands in
San Juan County, New Mexico, described in said Agreement, and the under-
signed having considered the aforesaid application and the evidcnce of=
fered by the Petitioner at the hearing beforc the 0il Conservation Com—
mission nn the _23rd day of October , 19 51, FINDS:

1. That said Angels Peak Unit Agreement will tend to promote
the conservation of o0il and gas and the better utilization of reservoir
energy.

2+ That under the operation nf the proposed Unit Agreement
the State of New Mexico will receive its fair share of the recoverable
nil or: gas in place under its lands in the area affected.

3« That the Agreement is in other respects in the best in-~
terests of the State of New HMexico.

Said Agreement is hereby approveds,

Dated Qctober 23 » 19 51, at Santa Fe, New Mexico,

/é %M

Comm1551dggr of Publlc Lands
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i By .

v o mmras i

CERTIFICAT ICH=-~-DET BR:TdaT 1ON

Pursuvant. tf the authority vested in the Secrectary of the Interior, under
the act approved February 25, 1920, L1 stat, 437, 30 U,S.C; sees, 181 et seq.,

as amended by the act of August 8, léhé, 60 Stat, 950, and delegated to the

T Director of the Geological Survey pursuant to Departmental Urder wo. 2365 of

October 8, 1947, L3 CFR sec, h.611, 12 F. R, 678L, I do hereby:

A, Approve the attached agreement for the'developnent and operation of

‘the Angels Peak Unit area, State of New kexico.

B, Certify and determine that the unit plan of development and operation
contemplated in the attache:l agreement is necessdry and advisable in the public
interest for the purpose of more properly ‘conserving the natural resources.

C. Certify and determine that the driliing, producing,, rental, minimum
royalty, and royalty requif?ments’of all Federal leases committed to said
agreement are hereby established, altered, changed, or revoked to conform with

the terms and conditions of ihis apgreement.

Dated JAN 2 2 1952

dézw;./é./u‘ﬁ

Actin® pirector, United States Geological Survey
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SETH anD MONTGOMERY

JIO.SETH - ATTORNEYS AND COUNSELORS AT LAW
A.K.MONTGOMERY . N - i1l SAN FRANCISCO ST.

OLIVER SETH

we FEDERIC SANTA Fe,NeEw Mexico

JUSTIN T. REID

February 28, 1952

0il Conservation Commission

Santa Fe

New Mexico

Gentlemen? |
Please find enclosed an spproved copy of

the Angel's Peak Unit Agreement located in San Juan

Cbunty, New Mexico.

Very truly yours,

0S/mds

Enc.




